# The Truth Sun, Moon, Stars

30

&

the Earth underneath Text on the back cover of the book

Are you ready to find out the truth?

According to daily observations in connection with the sun, the moon and the stars, it has been clearly and irrefutably proven according to the laws of physics that we are not on a spherical earth, and that the many celestial bodies do not have the shape and are not at the distance from us as is claimed. This fact has been confirmed in many respects and can be verified at any time. The only question is whether we are prepared to think and ask in order to know once and for all that the earth is not a sphere flying at unimaginable speed through a vacuum.

All the necessary scientifically proven answers are available, and anyone can check for themselves whether they are correct or not. No special study is required, just look closely and trust your own eyes to see what is actually being observed, starting with the movement of the sun in the sky according to the laws of perspective. As soon as you have attentively looked at the contours of the Earth's shadow during an eclipse on the moon and compared it with the shadow on a spherical surface, you know that the moon cannot have a curved surface. To be sure of this, you only need to carry out simple experiments and make observations that are freely available to everyone.

There is no valid excuse that you cannot know the full truth yourself because you are not a scientist. Anyone who cares about not being lied to can find out in a short time that the prevailing heliocentric model is wrong. The point is not to believe in something, but to have crystal-clear knowledge. This is possible for anyone who can bring themselves to question even widespread assertions and investigate until they have found the correct answers in accordance with the verifiable laws of nature. Dedication:

This book is dedicated to all seekers of truth, in support of arriving at deeper answers

Important notes:

At this website <u>https://www.trulyhealthy.live</u> you can freely download the content of this book

If you are interested in the topic of mental and physical health, I would like to refer you to my book "*The natural ending of the pharmaceutical industry and the beginning of a new age without illness.*" which can be purchased here (1) or freely downloaded from the here mentioned homepage, as well as my other two books: "*Living with a truly Happy Heart and inner Freedom in good Health*" and "*The Task of finding the Solution to Health Issues.*"

For those seeking a deeper understanding of the inner Heart and our ability to love, I would like to refer you to my book on this central topic, which is also freely available at the link mentioned here: *"To embody True Love is the purpose of all Creation and Existence."* 

Copyright: Nikolaus Beutl

My personal request to every reader

It is my sincere wish that you take ten minutes to familiarize yourself with the thoughts presented in this video (2), because only when you ask questions and make your own considerations will it be possible for you to come closer to the truth about the sun, the moon, the stars and our wonderful earth. The intention behind the themes contained in this book is to encourage the reader to think critically in every respect and to question logically everything one believes in order to gain the final answers that are also in harmony with our innermost being and lead to deep peace in the heart, which is the basis for being able to lead a truly happy life.

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Prologue	7
Introductory thoughts	10
True love is the key to the right answers	12
The confrontation between the Truth and deception, good and evil	14
The victory of the Truth based on wholehearted dedication	15
How do you deal with challenges to your understanding?	16
Do you believe in your ability to think logically or just trust what others say?	17
The first step of waking up to recognize reality	19
The second step: From belief to confirmed knowledge	20
The third step is to recognize the root of the deception	21
Belief in science versus a scientific approach	22
Is it important for you to argue logically?	24
What do we need to look out for in the search for real insight?	26
The fundamental task of distinguishing truth from fiction	
The ability for clear judgment is a skill we all need	
Facts, logic, reason and common sense tell us that the earth is level	
Are you clinging to some unconfirmed theories or do you deal with reality?	
The patented correct new standard map of the flat earth printed in 1892	
You definitely cannot disprove the geocentric model	35
Do we recognize the many lies that have been put into the world?	
Flight students learn about aerodynamics on a flat earth	
The mysterious force: we don't really know what gravity is	
The rotation of the earth is a theory just as its shape in the form of a ball	41
The task of exposing deception and replacing it with the truth	42
Belief in science versus creating knowledge through our own research	43
The heralds of the truth about the true nature of the earth	45

How did science come to dominate so many areas?	48
Examples of how the mainstream media deliberately lie and deceive	49
Why are people lied to by those who you supposedly represent the truth?	50
The greatest lie on earth and Satan's global plan of deception	51
The path from the realm of faith to complete certainty	52
The personal responsibility to recognize the full truth	53
What is your personal proof that your world view is correct?	55
How many of the distortions of the truth have you clearly recognized so far?	56
Do we choose the word of God or the lies of selfish men?	58
Has God really erected a firmament over our earth?	60
Who is prepared to think logically about the orbit of the moon?	61
Why do we not notice the movement of the earth beneath our feet?	63
The "scientific" belief for which there is no evidence whatsoever	65
Comparison between reality and the heliocentric world view	67
Two options: To see the truth or to close your eyes	68
We live in the new age of knowledge, not blind faith	69
The moment of truth for religions as well as the sciences	70
Throughout history, there have always been decisive turning points	71
The change from geo-centrism to a heliocentric view of the world	73
The emotional consequences of a correct or incorrect world view	74
The Creator surely knows what kind of sun, moon, stars and earth He has made	75
The (double) rainbow confirms the firmament over the earth	77
The official NASA teaching material confirms the stationary flat earth	78
Our task to know the full Truth and live by it	80
The higher your vantage point, the further you see	82
The right answers are ready and waiting. Who collects them?	83
The dichotomy among religious believers of the heliocentric model	84
The numerous contradictions of the Copernican world view	

Experiment and try things out for yourself to find out the truth	
One look out the window of the airplane is enough to see the reality	
Do we follow the message of the stars to recognize the truth?	
Instead of solid findings, there are only new assumptions about the universe	
How much intellectual effort is the search for truth worth to you?	91
On the first day God created heaven, earth and light, and on the third day the sun	93
Scientific facts about the rising and setting sun	94
Why was even the death of 7 astronauts faked?	95
The end of blind faith in a spherical model of the earth	
The final evidence is in - how do you respond?	
Only you can convince yourself by using your intellect and reasoning	
The attitude needed to resolve disputes for good	
We must recognize our shared responsibility	
The correct answers are freely available to all	
12 fundamental principles loving people will naturally agree on	
Invitation to share the results of your research with others	
Concluding remarks	
Internet links mentioned in this book	

# Prologue

Dear reader of these lines,

We were born into a world where there is much to discover, and as a child most of us certainly followed this urge to explore the world around us. For me it was always a particularly uplifting feeling to discover something new and have certain positive experiences for the first time. Jesus emphasized the childlike innocence that we should never lose, so that we can always see the world with new eyes, just as we start a new day every morning, which can bring us many joyful things if we behave accordingly.

Dedicated Christians are familiar with Jesus' statement: "If you continue in my word, you are truly my disciples and will know the truth, and the truth will make you free." This is what it says in the Gospel of John, chapter 8, verses 31-32. However, we can only find out the truth if we make full use of our intellect, i.e. our ability to think logically and draw the right conclusions. Furthermore, it is imperative to look at the world from the point of view of Heart and Love, and to always ask ourselves which answers are in line with our desire to live a truly fulfilled life.

The book of Genesis tells us that God created the world, beginning with the heavens and the earth and the light. So the place where we find ourselves as human beings was deliberately created, and is not the result of a long series of random events. The Bible is a textbook of truth, and we would do well to embrace the wisdom it contains. However, it is equally important to engage with real science in the knowledge that there is all sorts of corruption not only in the various religions, but especially in the field of science. Unfortunately, most people are not aware of this fact and therefore easily fall into a *"belief in science"*, thinking that where science is written on the label, it is also inside. In reality this is not the case, but you only realize this if you look closely and check whether there are alternative explanations, especially when it comes to fundamental questions such as the structure of the universe, in order to clearly know what kind of cosmos we actually live in. It is certainly worth our while to look into this fundamental subject, because the more we do so, the more clarity we will be rewarded with.

This book attempts to sketch an overall picture by addressing fundamental aspects that point to both the spiritual roots of widespread disinformation and the correct understanding of the nature of the earth and celestial bodies. However, no one is spared the actual work of finding the truth through personal study and in-depth experience.

The first step to finding the right answers is to ask ourselves many questions and include all possibilities. Then we are faced with the great task of finding out which explanations and insights are in line with what we as human beings long for most, i.e. what fully corresponds to our nature. On the outer level, we have done this from an early age by responding to what corresponds to our needs. To give a simple example: We are hungry, there is something to eat; we have a stomach, and a digestive system in our body with the ability to convert the nutrients into energy that we use to do what we enjoy. Everything in our inner being and in the physical body is connected in a meaningful way. This enables us to live a life without contradictions.

However, there is a lot of evil in the world that prevents us from being truly happy. This reality gives rise to many questions, but there is also a correct answer for each one that leads to the solution of the respective problem. One of the most fundamental issues is the question of the meaning and purpose of our existence. There are two possibilities here: Either everything is meaningless and we are merely the product of random events, or there is a cause behind every effect that can be found out and then the knowledge can be used for something positive and constructive.

Which of the two possibilities feels better? Does it make sense to strive for a good life in which I can experience many beautiful things if everything is ultimately meaningless anyway, since we are only the result of coincidences without any meaningful connections? Of course not. However, almost all people strive to achieve something worthwhile in their lives. In such a situation, there is only one correct conclusion: it is good and right to live sensibly, as we are not the result of random events, but everything has meaning and purpose, as we experience it day by day in dealing with all the different things we are doing.

If we think fundamentally about this, we inevitably come to the conclusion that the world we were born into has a concrete origin. The question now is whether it was a "big bang" that created everything out of nothing, or whether a great creator made a wonderful creation according to the principle of cause and effect. We always answer such a question positively, that all the things that surround us were made by someone, but glorious nature is supposed to have no creator? That makes no logical sense. In other words, those who consider a "primal explosion" to be a reality believe in a fairy tale, because the question "What was the trigger for the Big Bang?" is answered as follows: "The cause is quanta, tiny energy-charged particles. They were therefore at the beginning of a creation out of nothing." If someone points to an object and firmly asserts: "This was created out of nothing", everyone will shake their heads and ask themselves: "What's wrong with this person...?" Yet at the same time, many believe in an origin of the universe without a creator. Thus we see a great contradiction in all those who believe in an accidental origin of the cosmos. I assume that you, the reader of these lines, are not one of those people who go through life with such an inner contradiction.

What is the logical and most sensible conclusion? If all things have a creator, then this also applies to the world as a whole, in which we all live. The situation is as simple as that, if you are only prepared to look at it with an open and honest attitude. For this reason, I speak confidently about God as the ultimate cause of all existence, since it cannot be otherwise if one does not want to be a believer in fairy tales who clings to unreal doctrines adorned with "scientific" terminology.

The crucial question that arises from this reality of the existence of a Creator is: *"Why was the universe created?"* There is a clear answer to this too, which everyone must find out for themselves if they take themselves seriously. With everything we use, we first want to know what it is for and how it works so that we can use it sensibly. For this reason, we should first and foremost ask ourselves why God created the world, and this also provides the correct answer to the question of the nature and position of the earth in the cosmos. We don't need to puzzle over whether the heliocentric or the geocentric model is correct, but here too the answer is clear from

the outset: it makes no sense that God created quadrillions of planets, although according to the latest "research results" life is supposedly possible on 500 million of them in our solar system alone in order to create a dwelling place for His children. If someone were to claim that a sculptor makes countless figures that are useless in order to create a real work of art, one immediately realizes how nonsensical such a statement is, since a master concentrates entirely on the creation of his best piece and does not make anything unnecessary. Why then is it so difficult to understand that this also applies to the ultimate source of our grandiose universe, who created the heavens and the earth in preparation for the crown of creation, man?

From such fundamental considerations alone, it is clear that it only makes sense that the creation account is correct as it is described at the beginning of the Bible, the most widely read book in human history. Once this reality is internalized, it is obvious that the earth as a dwelling place for us as God's much-loved children is a place protected by the firmament in which the sun, moon and stars are located. If we look at the world from this point of view of the existence of a loving Creator, we automatically come to the right conclusions, because as the image of God we can feel and think like our origin: Just as love is ultimately the most precious thing for all human beings, this is also naturally true of our Creator, who created everything with the aim of realizing truly loving relationships.

On the outer plane, we see that the compass points north wherever we are on earth, as there is a point of attraction with magnetic forces at the center. This is symbolic of true love, which is so attractive to everyone. This is exactly what life is about, aligning ourselves with this strongest force and living in harmony with it. This is the core truth of the cosmos that we must become one with in order to achieve the profound fulfillment in life that the soul of every child ever born longs for.

One problem remains: how do I get rid of the many false concepts that have been drilled into my brain from an early age, combined with the fairy tale that we are on a planet hurtling through airless space to nowhere at unimaginable speed, and how do I get ever closer to the truth? To assist in this process, in the first few paragraphs of this book I go over basic points of logical thinking to emphasize a rational way of thinking and reasoning, because only if we use our God-given minds well will we arrive at the correct conclusions.

I wish all readers an insightful read, and above all a truly happy life based on the right answers to the timeless questions that concern us all. To deal with them seriously is the prerequisite for the fulfillment of our deepest longings, and should therefore be worth all the effort and exertion involved, because we will certainly not be able to be truly happy as long as we are in the darkness of ignorance regarding the most important questions of life.

In gratitude to everyone who has wholeheartedly embarked on the path of finding the truth and continues to follow it consistently until the end, until all unanswered questions are clarified and the answers resonate in their own hearts,

**Nikolaus Beutl** 

#### Introductory thoughts

#### Dear reader,

Being polite to people is important to me, but the understanding of how to express your appreciation to others may be quite different. For some, it's important to talk on a first-name basis when discussing serious issues that affect us all, while others prefer to stick to more official expressions, no matter what topics are being discussed. I am one of the former, so from this point on I would like to keep my remarks in a more personalized form of addressing you, as these are such crucial questions, and how we answer them makes a serious difference.

I have been searching for answers intensively since my early teenage years and after decades of constant research I am very sure of the correct understanding on many points, which I share in my books. As long as you haven't studied a matter in depth and clarified all the relevant issues, the matter remains to a certain extent something where one does not know exactly and can believe this or that. However, if you know and have internalized all the necessary answers, you can be sure that you know the basic truth, even if there are still one or two points that have not been clarified. In line with this attitude, the geocentric world view is not something I believe in, but where I know that it cannot be otherwise than that God has created a protected place for us as His much-loved children, where we can enjoy a fulfilled life from birth until our transition into the spiritual eternal world.

The facts regarding the topographically flat earth are so clear that there would not be the slightest doubt about this if we were not so "blinded" by the lies we have learnt from an early age. What is so difficult for most people to grasp is the fact that we are deceived in so many areas and do not learn the truth. Therefore, we need to ask ourselves first and foremost: when and where have I been told something that does not correspond to reality as I experience it, and why was this done? In order to answer this question correctly, we need to look at the overall situation of human history, where we see that in many religious traditions there is a narrative of a fall from grace of the first humans. In Greek mythology for example, there is a well-known story about Pandora's box, a fateful box that Pandora opens, which then has tragic consequences. It all began with the god Prometheus, who created humans in the image of the gods.

People have been aware for thousands of years that there was a fatal starting point for evil in the world. Understanding this more precisely is the prerequisite for finding the right answers, especially as to why we encounter so much lies and deceit in society today, even though most people claim to be good and do good to others. We are dealing with a contradictory human nature that we need to look at more closely in order to come to terms with the reality that we have been lied to and deceived in many ways. On the one hand, people want to look good in front of others, as this corresponds to our original nature to realize what is true, good and beautiful. On the other hand, there is the so-called fallen nature that stems from the fall of the first human ancestors, which is described symbolically in the first book of the Bible. Even though these are symbols, it is important to find out their actual meaning so that we can clearly recognize how evil works in people's hearts and how we can become completely free from its influence.

I have studied such questions intensively since my youth and shared my findings with others, what I am doing also in this book about the fundamental nature of the earth, knowing absolutely for certain that it is not a rotating planet hurtling along in a vacuum, created by chance. If there is a clear purpose behind the creation of the world, it is of the utmost importance to know exactly what it is and why it has not yet been realized.

It is clear to me that there are not only human beings but also angels, whereby the fallen archangel Lucifer is described in the Bible as the father of lies. So there is a negative spiritual influence on people, of which they are mostly unaware. The search for truth therefore also means dealing with this level and studying the spiritual laws, which exist just like those in the physical world and are correspondingly effective. In this respect, studying the Divine Principle has helped me to gain deeper insights, although ultimately it is not about having a religious faith, but about understanding connections logically and acting in accordance with the original order of creation.

The path of finding the truth must of course be travelled throughout life, as in so many respects we live in ignorance or only believe we know because we simply trust certain people, which for most people includes doctors and scientists. However, if we want to have sound and solid knowledge, then we need to turn to truly trustworthy sources, and for all of us God should come first, because as the Creator of the cosmos, He surely knows exactly what kind of environment He has prepared for us as His beloved children.

I wish every reader of this book not only intellectual insights into various facts, but above all a living relationship with the ultimate source of all existence, to whom we should all turn first and foremost when it comes to obtaining final answers. This is what we should be concerned with first and foremost, so that we not only have opinions on various questions, but also know exactly what we are talking about and can defend our understanding accordingly with deep conviction, in order to help others to leave the sphere of (blind) faith and have absolutely certain knowledge that we have acquired ourselves. It is with such a longing in my heart that I share my understanding on these pages.

If you have constructive feedback please do not hesitate to contact me at <u>nbeutl12@gmail.com</u> because your suggestions may be helpful to improve my contribution to support others on their path of finding the full truth and gaining ever more profound experiences of love in the relationship with God and the amazing world He has made for us to dwell in.

Wishing for your dreams and ideals to be fulfilled,

I remain sincerely,

Nikolaus

### True love is the key to the correct answers

The question: "Who or what is the most important thing in your life?" is answered by everyone in a personal way, while there are common aspects that the vast majority of people agree on, such as that loving relationships are more important than money or other material things. I assume that as a reader of these lines you know that there is nothing more beautiful and valuable than experiencing genuine love in wonderful heartfelt relationships with people who are close to you.

The crucial question is therefore: "*Am I prepared to align my priorities accordingly, to give the love I live the value it deserves and to base my decisions on what is the right thing to do in terms of realizing true love?*" Once we have adopted such an attitude, we are on the right path to ever-increasing happiness and inner fulfillment.

In the search for truth, we must apply the same principle and ask ourselves: "What understanding is in harmony with the principle of true love that underlies our existence and the wonderful creation that we enjoy, especially in nature?"

If we look at the debate between the heliocentric versus geocentric worldview from this point of view, then the answer is clear, namely that the Copernican model cannot be correct under any circumstances, because it makes no sense at all that we should strive for timeless ideals while living on a planet that was created by billions by chance. Such an understanding of an earth hurtling through the void of airless space does not fit in at all with the reality that ultimately loving relationships are the most important thing for every mentally healthy person, and that the vast majority of humanity also believes in a Creator of the universe.

The decisive insight is that there is indeed a clear purpose of creation and that the heliocentric model cannot be correct, because for a loving Creator, the crown of creation, human beings as His image, is the center of His attention - just as every loving person gives full attention to the beloved. From this point of view, it is clear that it is completely pointless to create billions of planets in order to have a beautiful living space for the children of God.

From the point of view of pure love, all answers are crystal clear, because in true love there is not the slightest contradiction. Love is therefore the key to finding the timelessly correct answers, and in terms of the nature of the cosmos, this means that the geocentric worldview is most certainly correct.

However, we live in a world full of problems, which ultimately all have their origin in immature or not well-developed capacity for love, right up to the negative phenomena where selfishness is lived out instead of selfless love. As there is only one truth, there are good actions that correspond to the longing of our Creator and those that are the opposite, i.e. evil. The fact that such self-centered intentions and motives are behind the promotion of the heliocentric world view is something that most people can hardly imagine, namely that they are being lied to on such fundamental issues. This is the real problem that everyone who is stuck in the Copernican world view, i.e. who is not free to question it, must address.

Opinions differ on this point: some are constantly searching for real, deeper insights, while others are content to believe what others say. When something is claimed by a scientist, most people believe it without questioning. This is a fatal flaw, as scientists are only human, with all kinds of motivations, and can also be bought. Becoming aware of such a reality is an important step towards doing serious research ourselves in order to arrive at knowledge that we have acquired ourselves and of which we can then be completely sure.

This is precisely my aim as the author of this book. I want to help those who are interested to come to the right conclusions by giving a lot of thought, asking essential questions and continuing to search until they have found definitive answers for which they are prepared to commit their lives, because they know with absolute certainty, for example, that there is nothing more precious than experiencing true love and giving it to others.

Throughout history, people have gone through inner struggles, and when they have not made up their minds to strive for what is good, true and beautiful, they have chosen a more or less selfish way of life, which has led to the present worldwide tragedy. To get out of this, we have to start with the essential questions, and these include first and foremost the question: What kind of dwelling place has God created for us as His children?

There is only one pure truth, and everything else is just half-truths or all kinds of falsifications. This of course also applies to true love and a wide spectrum of all kinds of immature or underdeveloped or misaligned relationships that never lead to lasting happiness. Knowing the full truth, however, is the prerequisite for finding real fulfillment in life. For this reason, it is certainly worth the effort to invest 100% in the search for truth and not to settle for any answers, but to persevere until those with which our whole being harmonizes are found.

As a great deal of evil has accumulated in the course of history, the urgently needed clean-up work is certainly not easy. You have to invest yourself wholeheartedly in order to be able to clearly distinguish good from evil, true from untrue, and so on. However, this is the prerequisite for finding real peace of mind and quenching the thirst for knowledge so that we know exactly what is important in life and also where we are in the cosmos, namely on a topographically flat earth with the firmament above it, with the light and warmth of the sun pointing us to the truth and love of our Creator.

I wish every reader of this book new inspiration for their personal search for valid answers that they can rely on for a lifetime. In this respect I would like to encourage you to become familiar with the content of what I share in the book with the title: *"To embody True Love is the purpose of all Creation and Existence."* Above all, I hope that everyone will strive to find the correct understanding regarding to all relevant questions, and never be satisfied with halftruths but continue to search until finding deep resonance in heart with the timeless Truth.

### The confrontation between the Truth and deception, good and evil

In everyday life, it is always important to keep an overview, especially when it comes to fundamental questions. In this respect, it is clear that there is only one truth, for example how the cosmos is structured, and numerous ideas that are not correct. In order to find out where the full truth is to be found, we must first of all ask the right questions so that we can get to the bottom of the matter and not get lost in superficiality and the consideration of external aspects.

In essence, it is about nothing other than the love that everyone wants to receive, but the quality of the loving relationships that are built usually leave a lot to be desired, and that is why there are so many unhappy people. Most try to compensate for the lack of love in unnatural ways by resorting to substitute satisfactions that ultimately make them even more unhappy. And then there are those who are truly malicious and abuse others for selfish purposes.

We live in a world in which both good and evil forces are active, and the task of each individual is to find out what corresponds to the original nature of man and leads to lasting happiness. As unfortunately not too many people consciously follow such a path, the unresolved problems become ever greater because the necessary basis of a healthy and mature attitude to life is missing. In such an internally unstable situation of the general public, it is easy for self-centered people to seduce others and lead them down the wrong path. A central means of doing this is to make people believe that they are on an insignificant planet, a product of chance, and that therefore no special value can be attributed to human life, since everything came into being by chance and can then be wiped out, just as the earth will one day disappear again...

If we think a little more deeply about the propagation of a materialistic world view, we will also realize how "evil" it is to deceive humanity so much on fundamental issues and to lie to them, because it has long been scientifically clear that there is not a single valid proof for the alleged correctness of the heliocentric world view. Instead of dealing with the facts, the deception continues and people are widely misled, although the facts speak so clearly for themselves, namely that we are on a stationary earth with the firmament above us, where we observe the course of the sun and the moon as well as the orbits of the stars.

The truth is crystal clear and simple for everyone to understand. The only question is whether we are prepared to deal with it and draw the consequences from what we have recognized, which ultimately means leading a morally upright life in which we respect each other and help each other to stay on the path of realizing Goodness, Truth and Beauty, and not to stray from it.

The more people who embrace such a valuable attitude, the faster we will be able to solve the problems we face and build a peaceful world in which everyone can find true fulfillment. The right key to this is alignment with the principle of True Love, which makes us whole inside, as we owe our existence to a loving Creator and were born to manifest honest love.

# The victory of the Truth based on wholehearted dedication

Once you are aware of the confrontation between good and evil forces, the cause of which lies in the immaturity of people's hearts and minds, it is crucial to decide to carry out the search for truth wholeheartedly, using all your intellect, intuition and willpower. Just as one cannot become truly happy if one loves others only half-heartedly, the path of finding truth must also be pursued with the use of all the means at our disposal.

As far as the nature of the earth is concerned, there is many times more false information on the internet than real knowledge, with warnings being issued about this, while all kinds of half-truths are propagated and ranked at the top of the search results. The true scientifically proven facts are placed at the very back of the list, so that most interested parties do not even get to see them from the outset. In the face of such a situation, it is indeed very important to think for yourself and always ask further critical questions instead of being fobbed off with cheap answers.

Moreover, those who stand at the forefront of speaking out for the confirmed fact of a topographically flat earth, find themselves faced with all kinds of obstacles and betrayals by those who intend to stop by all means the full Truth to come to daylight. Censorship is one way, but there are also others which are widely practiced. In this respect I would like to encourage you to listen to the short message by Eric Dubay which you find here (4).

Ultimately, it is indeed a spiritual battle between those who stand up for the Truth and those who pursue their self-centered agenda, whatever that may be in the respective cases, which always includes hiding the actual reality and pretending to disprove what is already confirmed by valid scientific research that is based on following the basic rules of science. For this reason I am emphasizing the importance of looking at the whole issue of the confrontation between the geocentric and heliocentric model from the standpoint of paying attention to the internal aspects and root causes for what is presented on external levels.

The content of this book is intended to provide ideas for doing this, whereby the focus must be on one's own research by fundamentally questioning "knowledge" that is considered to be true. Especially at the beginning of the search, it is certainly difficult to distinguish confirmed facts from faked facts. However, this must be our main focus if we want to reach the goal of knowing the full truth.

In this respect it is surely very helpful to take the time to become familiar with what is presented by Eric Dubay under the theme "*The Flat Earth Truth*" at this link (5)

The correct answers are actually there in plain sight, but because of widespread preconceived ideas it is hard for most people to have an open heart and mind to approach them without any bias. For this reason it is more than anything a personal internal struggle to be victorious in the quest of finding the eternally unchanging Truth.

#### How do you deal with challenges to your understanding?

Arthur Schopenhauer once said: *"All truth go through three stages: At first it is ridicules. In the second, it is violently rejected, and in the third it is accepted as self-evident."* I suppose you know that this is true and also are aware of examples, most prominently the teaching of Jesus which was ridiculed by the experts on the scriptures of his time, the Pharisees, and then he himself was violently attacked and killed, but in the end his birth became the center of the calculation of time, before and after Christ, and his teaching the center of the Christian culture which is the foundation of so many positive historic developments like the establishment of civil liberties and countless great works of art.

How about your own life? Did you make experiences of being ridiculed, rejected, and in the end welcomed and even appreciated for what you have said and done. I would like to address you personally, and I hope that you will take up the challenge to think more deeply in order to raise your own view of the world to a new level by asking deeper questions. It is about your ability to think logically and to trust your own senses as basis to know for certain what is true and where deception lies. God has given to each one of His children five physical senses to be able to find out the truth, just as well as intuition and other spiritual senses which allow us to distinguish between right and wrong.

Are you prepared to see for yourselves, to hear with your own ears, to use your intellect to know unmistakably clearly, to evaluate with your logical thinking if something is reasonable, to check with your gut feeling whether a statement is correct, etc.? This is the challenge I would like to put in front of you: To find out for yourself whether it is true what you are told. I have done this concerning many fundamental questions throughout my life while sharing for decades my insights with those who are interested to expand their awareness of what is right and true and which understanding is not correct. In three of my books I am addressing particularly questions related to physical health and the false concepts that are upheld as medical dogmas although no scientific proof for such claims exist. That this is true can be seen for example in the fact that the alleged cause for SARS-CoV-2 never having been isolated, a reality which was confirmed by some 200 health institutions worldwide. None of them has positively responded to inquiries in this respect, just as nobody has claimed the 1,5 million Euro for an isolate, admitting that they do not have any valid basis for their claims. At this website (3) you can read the details.

I would like to challenge you to look at yourself and your surroundings in a new light in respect to how you see the world from a practical standpoint, particularly, the earth you stand on. It is commonly considered to be a round sphere, and you have probably never questioned this conventional understanding. Are you prepared to have a second look at what you think you know in this respect? Maybe you reject such a notion to begin with thinking: *"Why should I question something nearly all people agrees on? Only in the past it was thought that the earth is flat, but today everybody knows that we live on a round globe..."* If you have this attitude you may wonder why I would even consider putting a question mark to what the vast majority believes.

# Do you believe in your ability to think logically or just trust what others say?

Children naturally trust their parents, but there comes a time when teenagers truly think for themselves and ask serious questions. No matter your present age, are you prepared to have a second look at the world and to address some very fundamental points?

One and a half centuries ago a man with the name William Carpenter compiled his 100 reasons why the earth is not a globe in a book to which you can listen at this link. I would like to invite you to become familiar with his findings based on looking at reality from many different viewpoints and to come to your own conclusions and to be able to make your own informed decision. How do you feel about this task? Do you like to challenge yourself and to take the time to watch the video (5) presenting 100 reasons why the earth is not a globe? Maybe you feel that you are too busy to even have a short look at it or it is out of question for you to deal with such a topic. I trust that you will have some interest to know what this issue is all about. Particularly, if you are not a person with prejudice towards others, you will consider that those who are certain that we are living on a level plane will have their reasons why they are convinced that this is the case.

Please think of yourself in a helicopter high up in the air above the equator, as high as it is physically possible to remain in a stable position. You are looking down on the surface of the earth which is turning at a speed of roughly 1,000 miles per hour, faster than a commercial aircraft. That means your helicopter only needs to stand up there for 12 hours and then come down again and it will land on the other half of the globe as the earth will have made half of a full rotation during that time. Are helicopters and airplanes moving like this from one place to another, lifting up into the air while taking the rotation of the earth into consideration regarding how they move? I suppose you know the correct answer.

Hopefully, you start thinking about this and other questions which show the discrepancy between the theory and reality in respect to the official claims compared to what is actually happening in reality. Anybody can come to know dozens of undeniable reasons that we are not living on a round earth but merely on a plane, yet the decisive question is whether we act according to our logical thinking or cling to emotions, whatever they may be in this respect?

From the standpoint of the intellect the facts are crystal-clear, but from the side of a person's emotions things may seem to be different because many feel: *"It can't be true what must not be true."* The decisive question is whether we use our God-given intellect or we stick to whatever we are emotionally connected to, in this case the understanding that we are living on a globe. In this and other concerns the bottom line is always: Do I have the attitude that an officially made statement must never be questioned or am I open to look deeper and ask reasonable and logical questions?

This issue is especially relevant for religious people who tend to cling to their beliefs because many emotional experiences are usually connected to them. What is your attitude? Are you ready to think twice and to go the extra mile in your search for the scientifically correct understanding of God's creation? This is an individual responsibility as the ones who are free to decide how we see the world and in which way we spend our days on this earth.

You and I decide with which attitude we go through life. Those who have a firm religious belief usually cling to it and are not open for questioning their faith because for them the issue is already clarified. The same is true for those who put their faith into science and simply trust that, *"Science is already settled in this and that field."* In reality such a notion is not scientific because true science represents the search for deeper understanding with the readiness to question whatever is thought of as true whenever observations are made which cause us to doubt whether it is really accurate what seems to be already written in stone.

The commonly agreed sentiment is that the earth is a globe – because each and every child is taught this concept and believes in it until the departure to the next world – unless something happens which causes them to seriously question this concept. Yes, it is nothing more than a concept or idea, and not a scientifically confirmed fact. I am well aware that it is promoted as such with complicated mathematical calculations being presented as proof, yet there is the ordinary human observation that the earth is indeed flat just as every ocean is level. We speak of the horizon because it is a horizontal and not a curved line so that one would speak about the "curvizon". The term "planet" is closely related to the word plane as we are living on a huge plane with hills and mountains on it.

If you question this reality you only need to take a moment and go to the internet page where you can enter any distance and check how strong the curvature of the earth is at a certain distance. Then go out into nature on a clear day to a place from where you have a very good view, ideally at the shore of a big lake or a large plane where you can check distances between visible objects. Put the concrete distance how far you can see into the earth curve calculator on your mobile phone and check how much the earth is curved in your example. If you make this experiment and use a good zoom camera or telescope you will definitely see on a calm day the very connecting line between the surface of the lake and the land on the other side. Maybe this short video (6) is helpful concerning long-distance views. How will you feel about this issue? If you are honest, you must say that something is wrong here because only one result can be right: Either you are deceived in your observation or the mathematical calculation is wrong. Once you have reached the point that you begin to ask the relevant questions, you can go on to other examples and you will find that in no case does the practical observation concur with what you should see according to the official globe model. You will find yourself in a position where you have to decide between believing what science tells you or to trust what you see first-hand with vour eves.

Although it may be difficult for you to make your own observations for some external reasons, you surely have the possibility to realize what others have found out through their experiments by attentively examining what others have discovered. In essence, only one single personal observation is enough to come to the conclusion that it cannot be true that the earth is a globe, whereby it is surely up to you and me to make the effort to find out for certain what kind of external surroundings God has made for His children to dwell in.

# The first step of waking up to recognize reality

We are equipped with five senses that we use in our daily lives to navigate safely in our respective environments. If we use them correctly, we will make good progress and achieve our goals, as far as this is realistically possible. Let's start with our eyes: we are standing on the seashore watching the sunset, with a cloudy sky above us. There are no clouds in the distance above the sea, and so the sun appears between the sea level and the cloud cover, while magnificent evening red colors shine in the sky.

If the earth were a sphere, then the sun moves further down and now illuminates the cloud cover from below, creating a shadow line that moves away from us. To make this easier to visualize, it's good to prepare three things in the dark to do a little experiment: a ball, a piece of paper, and a flashlight (cell phone light). You place the ball, which represents the earth with you at the top point, on the edge of a table, hold the paper flat over it with one hand to symbolize the cloud cover, and with the other you slowly move the light source down next to the table. What do you see on the underside of the sheet? You can see how the edge of the shadow moves across the sheet of paper. Do you see the same thing on the cloud cover above you on the beach, or wherever you are during a sunset? No, that's not the case, as anyone else can tell you. So you are not under any illusion, but it is a simple fact that no shadow line appears on the underside of the sun does not disappear below the horizon of a globe.

You might reply: "But I've seen the sun rise and set countless times." So we need to take a closer look at this in light of the basic rules of perspective and the fact that our eyes cannot see infinitely far. Objects that are too far away can no longer be perceived, and so the light of the sun fades in the distance and becomes invisible to us, just as a candlelight does when we move away from it on a dark night.

According to our observations and the confirmed laws of nature, it is obvious that the sun moves away from us and back towards us the next day while maintaining the same height above the earth's surface. The details can be seen in the respective presentations.

Further proof that the heliocentric model cannot be correct can be obtained by realizing that the Earth assumes the same orientation every 24 hours after a full revolution. Take a ball and move around with it in a large circle with the sun at its center. Mark the side of the ball facing the sun (earth) and walk half of the circle without changing the direction of the ball, which was determined at the beginning. After half a revolution, you and the ball will be facing away from the sun, which means that the earth is now at night where it was previously day. Since day and night do not reverse every 6 months, the Copernican model is definitely wrong.

It is up to you, the reader of these lines, how you deal with this reality, whether you take it seriously and ask yourself more precise questions in order to understand these connections beyond doubt, or whether you close your eyes to them. This book aims to encourage you to look at reality from many different perspectives in order to get as holistic a picture as possible, not only of the external nature of the cosmos, but above all to address related internal aspects.

#### The second step: From belief to confirmed knowledge

If the evidence provided by your eyes regarding the behavior of sunlight is not enough for you, all you need to do is conduct another experiment to observe the shadow on the moon. Again, in a dark room, take a ball, this time representing the moon, and a stick (long pencil), and then shine a small lamp on the round object with the stick in front of it. What do you see? A shadow that has sharp contours on the surface of the ball closest to the pencil, which become increasingly blurred the further the shadow line is from this point. At the edge of the ball it is quite indistinctly visible. Now look at pictures of an eclipse on the moon. They show no difference in the sharpness of the shadow line. This proves that the moon does not have a curved surface.

To visualize the difference, you only need to move another ball symbolizing the Earth between the light source and the ball, and you will see a distortion of the shadow as it falls and spreads on the ball. Nothing like this has ever been observed on the surface of the moon, and therefore it cannot be curved outwards, but is definitely flat. In this video (7) you can see the big difference between light reflected from a concave and a convex surface.

This clearly shows that we would only see part of the moon, the part closest to the sun, if it had a spherical surface, as the rest of the light would be reflected in other directions and would be invisible to our eyes. Supposedly, the moon reflects the light of the sun. Accordingly, this should also be reflected from the earth onto the surface of the moon. If this were the case, there would be no new moon, but during this phase the moon would be slightly brightened and visible by the light reflected from the earth. As this is not the case, the heliocentric model cannot be correct.

Conclusion: Not only the shadow of the sun, for which there are also other experimental arrangements, but also the shadow line on the moon clearly prove that neither is a curved surface, i.e. neither has a spherical shape. In the same way, the constellations of stars, which have remained constant for thousands of years, show that we are not on a globe moving at a gigantic speed through an endless universe, because otherwise the distances between the celestial bodies would have to change constantly as we move towards or away from them. Accordingly, both the sun and the moon as well as the stars testify that the heliocentric view of the world is wrong and cannot be maintained for a minute longer if you trust your own eyes.

The real decision is therefore whether to do so or to blindly believe so-called experts who make all sorts of claims for which there is in fact no empirical evidence. Of course, you only know that the latter is the case if you take a closer look at the many existing theories. However, doing so is only necessary for those who do not trust their own sensory perceptions, only to come to the same conclusion that the Copernican model is nothing more than a theory that does not correspond to reality.

#### The third step is to recognize the root of the deception

Whenever we are confronted with a problem, it is important to recognize the cause. This of course also applies to the question of why people are deliberately deceived when it comes to the nature of the earth and the cosmos. Once we have a clear understanding of this essential point, the answers to many other questions will be obvious. For this reason, it is crucial to clearly recognize the root of our many problems.

As His image, God has given us the freedom to shape our lives. We can act in accordance with the principles of creation and thereby experience the joy and fulfillment that He desires for us as His beloved children. However, we are also free to violate the fundamental laws of nature and thereby harm ourselves. No sensible person would do this unless they are not aware of the principles of creation and behave wrongly out of ignorance. This is the case with most people. In order to gain clarity, it is important to recognize the overall situation correctly: The ideal that everyone longs for is linked to experiencing loving relationships, whereby everyone must acquire the ability to form stable heart connections in order to experience lasting happiness in profound exchanges of love. On the way there, which we started as children, it is easy to get stuck at one point or another and not develop further, which then leads to all kinds of personal problems that then also find expression in society.

The core problem is therefore the immaturity of the individual, which can be overcome through spiritual growth. This requires first of all a correct understanding of one's own situation and of humanity, and the next step is to put the recognized truth into practice. In practical terms, this means that we need to find out why God created the universe and what its basic structure is, especially our own position and dignity as His sons and daughters. As soon as we have clarity about this, we will also set the right course so that our first priority will be to love our fellow human beings and treat them as we would like to be treated ourselves. Once we recognize this basic situation, we will also realize that there are those who have gone so far astray in their personal development that they lie to others in order to gain an advantage for themselves, whereby the joy achieved in this way is of course only very limited. With this in mind, it is understandable that some have worked on one or other huge scam with the aim of dominating not only individual people, but entire nations and ultimately humanity. One of the ways of doing this is to keep people ignorant of the position of the earth in the cosmos, or to deliberately deceive them.

We are facing such a situation, and it is up to each individual to leave the darkness of uncertainty and enter the realm of crystal-clear truth, which is possible in every respect, but requires personal commitment by searching for the truth and not giving up until all fundamental questions have been answered satisfactorily. In this respect, I would like to make a contribution through my books, which I mentioned at the beginning, and of course also with these explanations with the aim of encouraging people to think and to search for the final answers themselves. May they help you to move from believing in this or that to gaining complete certainty, and enable you to put what you have recognized into practice and to become a truly loving person.

#### Belief in science versus a scientific approach

It is important to ask yourself fundamental questions so that you do not fall into error from the outset. Here I would like to address the issue of (blind) faith in science on the one hand and a genuine scientific approach on the other.

Let's look at the characteristics of a theory: A good theory must be as simple as possible and should not contain unnecessary assumptions. If a theory or hypothesis is to reflect reality, then it must be falsifiable. Falsification is the refutation of a scientific statement by a counterexample. If this is not the case with a theory, then it does not represent reality and is per se only a belief, as one believes that things are one way or the other without any tenable proof. Ultimately, such an approach is pseudoscience.

If a theory or hypothesis is falsifiable and has been falsified, then a theory or hypothesis is definitively settled. Falsification does not require a replacement theory or hypothesis. It is very important to make a clear distinction between genuine scientific claims and the belief in science that so many people have fallen for.

The beliefs of our time include, for example, the "belief in biology" with regard to gender, which is seen merely as a social product. Above all, there are many unscientific dogmas in the field of medicine that are clung to even though they are only assumptions that have not been confirmed, such as the existence of disease-causing viruses, which you can find out more about in the books I mentioned at the beginning.

We need to ask ourselves whether we have various cognitive dissonances in our understanding in order to get to the point where we can clearly distinguish between what we imagine we know because we simply believe other people's statements "because they come from scientists" and scientifically proven facts.

In practice, ad hoc hypotheses are often used, whereby an auxiliary hypothesis is put forward ad hoc, i.e. for an individual case, in order to counter observations or critical arguments that could falsify the theory under attack. In this way, untenable hypotheses are kept alive and propagated. We must be aware of this fact so that we do not carelessly believe things that lack any scientific basis.

We live in an age in which an unqualified faith in science prevails, but believers are usually unaware of the basic assumptions of their faith. They simply trust in experts and therefore consider fairy tales and fiction to be fact. This works so well because the absurdities of the basic assumptions disappear into the darkness of oblivion over time, while certain points of view are repeated again and again by the mainstream media until people simply believe them without giving them any further thought.

G. K. Chesterson stated: *"When people stop believing in God, they don't just stop believing, they just believe anything."* Unfortunately, this is more true today than ever before. People cling to science because they lack real inner stability based on a living relationship with

our Creator. The beliefs of our time include, for example, the "belief in biology" with regard to gender, which is seen as merely a social product. Above all, there are many unscientific dogmas in the field of medicine that are held on to even though they are only assumptions that have not been confirmed, such as the existence of disease-causing viruses, which you can learn more about in the books I mentioned at the beginning.

What do scientists and all those who trust them believe about the origin of the universe? The answer is actually breathtaking if you let it sink in: "In the beginning there was nothing. Then the nothingness exploded and everything flew away at the speed of light, creating a magnificent universe by chance..." Such fairy tales are told as a matter of fact and listeners clap and are thrilled that the origin of the world has finally been found, when in reality it is just a purely hypothetical concept.

Among scientists, belief in the rule prevails, as well as scientific consensus, which refers to the point of view held at a given time by the majority of scientists in a given field. The people believe in the statements of consensus scientists, while they do not recognized the deception to which they themselves are subject, because they think: *"This would not happen to us enlightened people."* 

Johann Wolfgang von Goethe expressed the general situation with the following words: "One must always repeat what is true, because the error around us is also constantly being preached, not by individuals, but by the masses. In newspapers and encyclopedias, in schools and universities, error is everywhere on top, and it is comfortable and cozy in the feeling of the majority, which is on its side." When we have been deceived long enough, we tend to reject any evidence of deception. It's just too painful to admit to myself that I've been fooled. Experience shows that most people cling to their chosen point of view and are not prepared to question it. In this way, old deceptions persist while over time other misconceptions are adopted.

People usually cling to their view of the world even when they have enough reason to question things. They still believe in certain doctrines even though they have already been disproved. One of the reasons for this is that so-called experts are courted and presented as particularly clever minds.

Nikola Tesla said around 100 years ago: "Today's scientists have replaced experiments with mathematics. They wander from equation to equation and end up creating a structure that no longer has any relation to reality." This basic problem has not been solved in the meantime, but has been extended further. The believers in science then admire these supposedly clever minds without realizing how far removed some of their statements are from reality.

It is crucial to recognize that it is a totally unscientific statement to claim that we should simply trust science, because real scientists always strive to question their insights to ensure that they are not in error. They strive for new knowledge in order to leave behind old errors, which unfortunately all too many are subject to even in our enlightened times.

# Is it important for you to argue logically?

We all have a mind and the ability to think logically, which we use in our daily lives. However, the question is whether we are willing to do so when it comes to our fundamental beliefs, as these are often linked to feelings that most people hold on to, even if they come to contradict reality as experienced by themselves.

Cognitive dissonance refers to an unpleasant emotional state that arises when a person has incompatible perceptions, thoughts, opinions or desires. In order to resolve the contradiction, one must first open up to a wider horizon of consciousness in order to be able to re-evaluate the impressions and then make the necessary changes in attitude and behavior. In practice, however, the general experience is that most people find it very difficult to discard deeply rooted and internalized dogmas or acquired knowledge, even when the evidence is overwhelming. Many then simply switch off their minds and leave the realm of logical thinking. They cling tightly to certain ideas and concepts, while blocking out any input that could shake their world view from the outset.

Each of us has certainly experienced this with others, that people close themselves off to even very reasonable arguments. However, it is also important to take a very honest look at yourself in this respect and to question your own behavior time and again, especially from the point of view of whether you have not made logical errors in your own way of thinking and your own convictions. We are all too quick to reject other points of view because we cannot imagine that something could be different from how we see things or what the majority believes. If someone deviates from this, they are automatically wrong. We absolutely must say goodbye to this attitude.

It is irrelevant how many people claim something when it comes to finding the truth. The truth is certainly not determined by the majority opinion. We can only get closer to it by being prepared to question things again and again and to doubt entrenched concepts from the ground up so that we can be sure that we have not made any mistakes or errors in our thinking. An example of a logical error is the appeal to authority. Because a certain person said this or that, it must be right. It doesn't even occur to you that the statements might not be correct, as they come from someone I hold in high esteem and perhaps even honor. This is especially true for religious people who cling tightly to what is written in the scriptures and what their spiritual leader says. As soon as claims come from a particular source, they are automatically taken for granted. The great danger then lies in being manipulated without realizing it in any way. Such a situation is so widespread because most people do not investigate thoroughly when it comes to recognizing falsehood and deception. However, it is of great importance to look very closely and question things fundamentally in order to recognize with crystal clarity what is true and where half-truths or even lies are being spread.

Helping others to change or renew their beliefs or their view of the world is not easy, because most people's beliefs are not based on logic and reasoned conclusions, but are closely linked to their own self-worth, identity and desire to belong to a social group. We encounter this reality whenever we bear witness to something that does not fit the other person's point of view. What is usually overlooked, however, is the fact that we ourselves actually react in the same way when someone challenges our own world view.

If someone points out fundamental points of view that contradict my own, I have two options. To reject and dismiss them from the outset or, on the contrary, to say: "Wow, isn't it great that you've drawn my attention to this point. Thank you for explaining to me in a very convincing and comprehensible way that I was on the wrong track the whole time. Now I can update everything that I previously assumed was correct, my entire world view."

Unfortunately, in such a situation, most people show a completely different reaction: *"Warning - danger to identity!"* The information is rejected and the conversation is broken off with the explanation: *"That's just a conspiracy theory..."* If you are not prepared to question your own ideas, you are not open to arguments. You switch to fight or flight mode instead of using your mind and examining clearly and logically whether the objections are not justified after all. From this perspective, it is clear that more than anything else, it is emotional blockages that prevent people from coming closer to the truth in their understanding.

As well as appealing to authority, common logical fallacies include making an argument out of incredulity because you simply cannot believe that things are in fact different from what you have been taught from an early age. The straw man argument is also often used by creating the impression that one is refuting an opposing argument, when in fact one is refuting an argument that the opponent did not even make, but merely assumed. This fallacy is very widespread and we would therefore do well to ensure that we ourselves do not resort to straw man arguments under any circumstances.

Then there are the circular arguments that are easy to fall into in reasoning, namely errors of proof where the conclusion is already contained in the premises of what is to be proved. People also tend to make ad-hoc rule changes that are carried out specifically for one purpose in a situation in order to artificially maintain their own point of view. Being aware of such errors is essential if one is to make progress in the search for truth. Furthermore, fallacies are common, whereby this fallacy in logic refers to a conclusion in which the inferred statement does not follow from the explicitly stated or implicitly assumed premises.

I would like to encourage you to carefully study the 30 different ways (8) to fall into fallacies. I highly recommend this to everyone, as we can only have truly meaningful discussions and arrive at the full truth if we avoid such errors in our way of thinking and reasoning.

It is the task of all of us to be aware of the many ways in which we can come to the wrong conclusions about our own way of thinking, so that we do not cling to opinions and beliefs that in reality have no basis in the real world, but only express our own ideas.

#### What do we need to look out for in the search for real insight?

It is very important to correctly understand key points regarding fundamental issues, as they are the basis for making progress in the personal search for deeper knowledge, and eventually moving from the realm of belief in various dogmas to real knowledge. First and foremost, it is about moving away from the bona fide trust in the highly praised mainstream science and acquiring knowledge that fulfils the criteria for true scientificity, which unfortunately is not the case in so many cases. In order to realize this fact, you have to dig deeper and take a closer look at even the most common teachings of science. The more you do this, the more varied the sad result is, namely that the majority firmly believe in so many things that do not correspond to reality because they have never checked whether what they have been taught from an early age actually corresponds to the truth.

In my previous explanations, I have mainly pointed out logical errors, e.g. appealing to authority and putting forward an argument out of disbelief, because you simply cannot believe that things are in reality different from what you have been taught from an early age. Furthermore, I briefly mentioned the straw man argument, where the impression is created that an opposing argument is being refuted, although in fact an argument is being rejected that the opponent has not even put forward, but has merely been assumed. In the case of circular reasoning, the premises of the argument to be proven are already contained in the assumption. In addition, ad hoc rule changes are commonplace. These are added for a specific purpose in a situation in order to artificially maintain one's own point of view. Furthermore, there are fallacies where the inferred statement does not follow from the explicitly stated or implicitly assumed premises. It is not easy to argue logically consistently. That is why the question of how we know what we are so sure of is extremely important, because it allows us to concentrate on substantively verifiable content. In this way we can avoid fallacies in our thinking and errors in reasoning. Only when you admit to yourself that you have blindly believed or believe many things is the path to new insights paved.

I suppose that most readers are aware that we live in a world of diverse manipulations. Our task is therefore first of all to see through these and then to free ourselves from their influence by turning to the truth. Above all, it is about clearly identifying the points in which I myself may be subject to manipulation. Examining our own point of view is the first step towards freeing ourselves from any manipulation by other people.

If you bear witness to something in a conversation that does not fit into a person's world view, you usually encounter resistance to the point where you can speak of invincible ignorance. Everything bounces off the other person. No matter what you say, the other person only hears what they want to hear. This mainly affects religious people who cling to their beliefs, although there are also dogmas in science that must not be questioned, a reality that many felt first-hand when they stood up against the unreasonable measures taken during the Covid crisis. Most people move in one-way streets of thought because they are given something and then only think and act in that direction. There is deliberate manipulation, but how much of this is recognized by people? People simply believe that if this is so and so, then the other must also be so and so, without scrutinizing whether the a priori assumptions are correct.

In addition to the logical errors already mentioned, there is also the reification error. If scientists equate their concepts and models with reality, this is known as a reification error. This error of reasoning occurs when a mental model or mathematical construct is regarded as real. Large parts of our academic knowledge function in this way: You invent a theory, move within that theory, call it science and claim that doing so depicts reality. Actually, it only depicts what was previously thought. The globe model as well as the idea of viruses as pathogens fulfil this fact. This statement may come as a surprise to some at first, but the more one examines this reality, the clearer it becomes to anyone sincerely seeking the whole truth that we are indeed being lied to about even such fundamental issues as the external structure of the earth. In case you understand German, I would wholeheartedly recommend that you listen carefully to ZeeRock's lectures, which are freely available here at this (9) link.

In a world permeated with deception and lies, the ability to make logical judgments is irreplaceable. This means the ability to form one's own judgment. "Capacity" means the ability. "Judgment" refers to the correct classification of a situation and is a prerequisite for acting rationally. The latter refers to making decisions not only emotionally, but also with reason. Thinking more deeply in order to scrutinize our own ideas and statements for their substance and logical errors is absolutely essential if we take the search for truth seriously.

Unfortunately, it is a widespread reality: "The weak find satisfaction in the consensus of ignorance." The vast majority of people prefer to go along with the majority opinion instead of checking for themselves whether what they are told or repeatedly see and hear in the mainstream media actually corresponds to reality. However, it is crucial to check for yourself what you can be sure of from your own experience and what you only believe because you have been told it over and over again.

Nikola Tesla said around 100 years ago: "Today's scientists have replaced experiments with mathematics. They wander from equation to equation and end up creating a structure that no longer relates to reality." This basic problem has not been solved in the meantime, but has been extended further. The believers in science admire these supposedly clever minds without realizing how far removed some of their statements are from reality. The step from belief in false hypotheses to confirmed knowledge can therefore take place in a very short time, or it can take years, depending on how much we resist our own sensory perceptions and cling to theories that have already been refuted. Everyone decides for themselves how long it takes to go from believing in something to having a secure knowledge of the reality that is consistent with all our sensory perceptions.

Above all, we need to realize one thing: "Worse than ignorance is the illusion of *knowledge*." This is why it is so important to carry out a thorough review of your own point of view and not to leave out any points and take them for granted from the outset. Ultimately, we can only gain from such an endeavor and benefit from having examined all our personal beliefs ourselves as a prerequisite to setting the right priorities in our daily lives so that we can enjoy a truly happy and fulfilled existence in God's wonderful creation.

#### The fundamental task of distinguishing truth from fiction

You can claim anything, but first we need something in reality to show for it. If viruses are postulated as pathogens, then it must first be shown by direct observation that they exist and cause disease. This has never been done to date; we only have the germ theory, i.e. a theory that prevails, but this does not mean that it is correct. In reality, this hypothesis lacks any real scientific basis. It is one of the many falsehoods that are spread in the medical field.

Dr Stefan Lanka has uncovered the big lie behind this science. Here (10) you find English language materials of his work. Dr Ryke Geerd Hamer has done this as a physician in the field of so-called cancer diseases. German speakers can find detailed information here (11). At the following link (12) you can access podcasts by Dr Melissa Sell to learn more about these important scientific discoveries. The transmission of diseases from person to person has also never been scientifically proven, although many attempts have been made in this regard. In this regard I would like to recommend reading the book *"Contagion Myth"* by Thomas Cowan and Sally Fallon.

In other words, the truth that God has given us a body that can naturally deal with all sorts of challenges, allowing us lifelong health, has been replaced by a lie that almost all people believe in and are therefore afraid of deadly viruses, even though they don't exist. This also applies to the so-called deadly cancer or tumor. People do not die because of cell growth, etc., but because of toxic chemotherapy or harmful radiotherapy. Just how bad the general situation is can be seen when you consider that, according to a recent Cochrane study, only just under 6% of conventional medicine has a proven benefit. Cochrane Reviews are systematic reviews in which the research results are summarized. These reviews are internationally recognized as the quality standard in evidence-based healthcare. This means that 94% of conventional medical interventions have NO proven benefit.

The crucial question is therefore: Has God given us the body's inherent self-healing powers, or does every child need vaccinations from an early age in order to be protected against disease? The latter is a pure fairy tale that lacks any scientific basis, while the former statement corresponds to God's eternal truth. It is up to the individual to decide whether to believe in the propagated falsehoods that generate billions in profits for the pharmaceutical industry, or to focus on the real facts that have been proven many times over and are fully in line with God's ideal of creation.

What was propagated during the Corona crisis is the fiction of vaccination protection, whereby the decisive question is whether you are really protected, which is definitely not the case. So when people became ill after being vaccinated, a new term was simply invented. They spoke of corona breakthrough infections. So the viruses have broken through the supposed protection or the reason is a different virus variant. So one lie builds on another, while even those who have received the highest expression of truth have proved unable to distinguish God's view from the widespread lies in this respect.

Priorix is used to vaccinate against measles, although the information for healthcare professionals states that there is no data on the protective effect of this vaccine, but that *"immunogenicity is a surrogate for vaccination".* Immunogenicity describes the ability of a vaccine to trigger a specific immune response. The protective effect of the vaccine has therefore not been investigated at all, which is why there is no data on this! Nevertheless, all children should be immunized with this vaccine, whose toxic ingredients cause negative reactions in the body, which are then passed off as an immune response with the claim: *"Look, the vaccination works..."* 

We even find "fiction" in jurisprudence, where it is regarded as an *"order of the law to treat factual or legal circumstances as given, although they do not exist in reality"*. The fiction can establish the exact opposite of the actual circumstances as legally binding. A fiction can therefore not be refuted or invalidated in court proceedings, as it deviates from the actual facts by definition. The word "applies" in legal texts is an indication of the existence of a fiction.

In maths, fiction versus reality looks like this, for example, if you multiply two statements: *"The glass is half full"* is equal to *"the glass is half empty"*. You get 2 opposite results if you multiply these statements by 2, although the starting point was the same, namely a half-full glass of water. 2 x half full results in a full glass, while 2 x half empty results in completely empty. This is a simple example of how a mathematically correct procedure can nevertheless lead to completely wrong results. Mathematically, these statements are correct, but in reality they are useless.

To get closer to the truth, we have to apply logic and the laws of reasoning, with logic being the most important tool, because if an argument is already logically incorrect, then it is irrelevant. Unfortunately, very many people have no idea of consistent logic, and so discussions on a topic are often very unsatisfactory. Reasoned thinking is literally switched off when it comes to emotionally charged topics, and this is especially true of diseases, which most people fear.

Many other examples could be given of fictions that most people believe in, even though the reality is completely different. One example of this would be the thousands of satellites that supposedly orbit the earth as artificial satellites in space. Yes, there are satellites that are suspended on a giant balloon and then rise into the air. In reality, however, 99% of all international data transmission is done by cable, including through the oceans. Please ask yourself: Why should this be done when there are thousands of satellites orbiting in space?

I understand that it is not easy to come to terms with the disillusionment when you realize that you have been and are being lied to in so many areas or are only being told half-truths. However, in a world full of deceptions of all kinds, no one can avoid searching for the eternal truth themselves, so that they can understand and know first-hand where only hypotheses, theories, scientific consensus and dogmas are being spread, and which content fully corresponds to the reality they experience. It is and remains the fundamental task of all of us to distinguish truth from fiction. There is plenty of evidence that we are on a topographically flat earth, more than enough, but who is concerned with this fact?

# The ability for clear judgment is a skill we all need

If you ask people how accurately they can distinguish the true from the false, the majority will certainly answer that they are well able to do so. What most people don't realize, however, is that we have all been "brainwashed" to a certain extent since childhood and have various dogmas drummed into us. For example, that there are disease-causing viruses that we need to be wary of. When a survey was conducted on the origin of SARS-Cov-2, in which around 3,000 people took part, half responded that it came from a laboratory in Wuhan, a quarter that it was a relabeling of known symptoms, while 15% believe that there are no disease-causing viruses at all.

I assume that every reader of these lines knows from personal experience that it is impossible to have a discussion with someone who claims to be looking for the truth when they are certain that they already have it. As long as someone is not prepared to question their own point of view, it is not possible to have constructive discussions with this person, where the aim is to get closer to the truth together. However, there is a great lack of willingness to apply this insight to ourselves and to look carefully at the areas in which we hold an opinion without having any real knowledge of our own.

We certainly agree that science must be logical, but when it comes to ourselves, we tend not to take logic too seriously because we are already so sure that we have the correct point of view. We don't even realize how illogical our arguments are. Moreover, most people are under the misapprehension that anything labelled science also meets scientific criteria, whereas in reality large parts of science have slowly but surely degenerated into a genuine religion in recent decades. Many people recognize this in the climate scam, where 97% of climate scientists supposedly agree that there is man-made global warming that must be stopped.

Some have already reached the point where they realize that a lot of "scientific nonsense" was spread during the corona crisis, such as that masks protect against so-called viruses, although this is already technically impossible and was originally stated in the package insert for FFP2 masks. People simply pretend that statements are fully backed by science, when in reality the opposite is the case. And so many people are fooled. They close their eyes to even the obvious facts instead of looking at them seriously to get personal clarity based on sound personal study. Instead of making this effort, most people simply trust mainstream science often with fatal consequences that sooner or later affect everyone directly, for example when we receive the wrong treatment in a hospital. Those who are not aware of this can learn how widespread mistakes by doctors are by listening to Dr Gert Reuther's explanations.

What is happening is nothing more than being blind in one eye and not wanting to see in the other. Ignoring reality and facts does nothing to change reality and facts. This is a timeless fact that we should all be aware of, especially that ignorance and limited cognitive abilities result in not fully comprehending concrete things, while taking as knowledge something that has been accepted unchecked by others: *"The scientists have figured it out and therefore it is so..."* 

Unfortunately, a wilful blindness is practiced by many people. The motives for this are manifold and certainly different for everyone. What is important is that we realize that something is wrong with ourselves when we blindly trust others because of their position or title. As long as we do this, we only live in the realm of faith and believe all kinds of nonsense without realizing it.

One trap is to think exclusively and not inclusively. We are certain that it is either one way or the other, without even considering a third option. This kind of narrow-mindedness is not only found among believers, but also among scientists who do not adhere to scientific rules, but rather cling to the so-called scientific consensus, no matter how illogical it may be. They are prisoners of their own religious or scientific dogmas, which they cling to without ever having fundamentally scrutinized them.

The word "entertainment" can be broken down like this: "enter" means to penetrate; the word "tain" can refer to "contain" or "tame"; "ment" as in "mental" refers to the mind. So what is entertainment about? It's about steering people's thoughts in a certain direction. Ultimately, the aim is to achieve comprehensive control over people's thoughts and ways of thinking in order to manipulate them in a targeted manner. In order to prevent this, or to get out of the mental prison that has already been established, it is crucial to exercise clear judgment so that we do not fall into circular reasoning, which ultimately leads to us going round in circles, so to speak, and remaining trapped in false concepts.

The challenge for all of us is therefore to recognize our own errors in thinking and to go beyond them in order to leave the realm of "believed knowledge", which ultimately means ignorance, and to come into possession of true knowledge that corresponds to the principles of creation that God established at the beginning of the world.

The task, then, is independent, thorough study in order to derive an understanding that is in harmony with God's eternal truth. Everything we do should be aimed at achieving an inner balance and unity with our origin, the source of all existence. This is only possible if we strive for this common goal on the basis of genuine knowledge in which there are no logical or other contradictions. It is crucial that we fundamentally question what we believe without having any personal evidence until we can be completely sure that we are not mistaken.

I would like to recall here a saying of the ancient Greek Epicletus, whose name means "the newborn": "Whoever wants to become a better person must be prepared to be considered stupid and foolish." Those who seriously consider the fact that we live on a topographically flat earth are widely regarded as a little crazy, but the last word has certainly not been spoken in this regard, as the truth is not determined by the majority, but by the facts as they actually appear.

On a personal level, there may be some discomfort involved in embarking on the journey of finding the truth about the nature of the earth, but in the long run it is certainly worth the effort, as anyone who has progressed from the realm of believing in the earth as a globe to correctly understanding the earth as a stationary place can attest. Here (13) is an example of a basic guide by answering 21 questions.

#### Facts, logic, reason and common sense tell us that the earth is level

One thing we know for sure about the plane we live on is that the known inhabited world is a level and plain territory from the standpoint that one third of it is indeed flat just as all the lakes and seas spreading to all corners of our known world. Although we may have countless images of a round globe in our memory, we need to deal with the fact that such imprints on our mind are indeed artifacts, whereas reality is what we see and observe wherever we encounter a body of water: it is always flat, no matter if we look at the pot with water on the oven, in the bath-tube, in the nearby or far away lake and surely also in all the seas existing on the surface of the huge place God made for us to dwell. It is important to say good-bye to the completely wrong concept that we are living on a round ball, a fact which is definitely confirmed once and for all. Here (14) you see an experiment checking on this issue and providing one more proof that the sea level is flat. If this documentary is not enough for you, then you can go on and continue to watch one video after another about this and similar facts and make your own practical experiments and measurements until you know for certain where the truth is to be found.

Why is not every human being aware of the here mentioned reality? Because we have unfortunately a miserable overall situation where what is called 'science' nowadays is largely pursued by 'scientists' whose work is strongly influenced by those who provide the money and expect certain results so that they are to a certain extent comparable to the "same old gang of witch doctors, sorcerers, tellers of tales, the 'priest-entertainers' for the common people. 'Science' consists of a weird, way-out occult concoction of jibberish theory-theology, unrelated to the real world of facts." If the here-guoted evaluation seems too radical for you it may be helpful to remember what happened during the two years of corona plandemic where so-called scientists gave very unreasonable advice to the politicians. One can say that inventors have widely been "anti-science" or not stuck in conventional concepts. It is crucial that there is the core of sane people who have not only common sense, as contrasted to the 'herd' who is unthinking and uncaring, but especially a loving heart, concerned about the wellbeing of all people with the awareness that true science shows that the earth is not a ball but proven to be flat by experiment, demonstrated and demonstrable. God needs those who have liberated themselves from living in ignorance and blind unreasoning 'theory-superstition,' those who are ready to go on to carefully observe, to think freely, to rediscover forgotten facts and to oppose theoretical dogmatic assumptions which are not helpful for humankind.

Just as the creation proves that there is a Creator, the understanding that the earth is indeed flat is not an opinion but a well-proven fact which anybody can confirm who is prepared to honestly do the required homework to check for yourself. The sun and moon do move but the earth does not move, whirl, and spin. This short video (15) may be helpful to understand this fact. Ultimately we need to come to the realization that *"the spinning, whirling, gyrating ball world earth, globe idea"* is a "religious" doctrine, a blind dogmatic article of faith in the religion for the blind unreasoning people. No clearly discerning upright member of the human family will in the end subscribe to it.

May logical thinking and reasoning prevail over any kind of preconceived ideas which do not correlate with reality.

# Are you clinging to some unconfirmed theories or do you deal with reality?

Do you see yourself as a person who is reasonable and down to earth rather than clinging to some irrational ideas? I suppose you do and therefore I would like to ask you a simple question: NASA presents amazing pictures of the outer space, photographs of stars millions of miles away, why can't they zoom in on the earth and show that people are living upside down?

Yes, this is an obvious question as we all have seen detailed photos of the earth where we can see the continents. Imagine such a photo of the blue marble and then the camera zooms in on the surface of the bottom side of the globe to show that in this part of the ball the buildings are upside down, which is the logical conclusion. Yet such a picture does not exist. Why? What is your answer?

If you are honest then you know the correct answer: Because the earth is not a ball. Your intellect can be certain of this fact, yet your emotions may cling to an unscientific understanding, forming a barrier to stop you from accepting what is truly obvious. In such a situation further research may be helpful, for which extensive material exists like the following two presentations (16) and (17), promoting a future of transparency and truth for all.

More than enough well-presented scientific material is available for anybody to know absolutely for sure that we are living indeed on a level earth and not a globe. The real challenge is therefore not an intellectual but an emotional issue, the tendency to cling what you think you already know and the refusal to be open to deeper understanding without any prejudice, stuck in preconceived ideas. Where do you see yourself in this respect? Are you prepared to have a thorough second look at what you have believed until now?

One timeless wisdom says: "Use your eyes to see so that you may not have to use them one day to weep bitter tears of remorse." God gave them to us so that we may be able to find out first-hand what kind of world he created for us as our dwelling place during the time we are blessed to spend on this earth.

If you still struggle with a certain discrepancy between what you observe and what you are told that you should see, I suggest that you really make practical experiments with the help of the earth curve calculator to become well familiar with the huge difference between what you should see according to the globe theory and how reality looks like, and continue to educate yourself by watching video presentations like this one: (18)

You may want to cling to unconfirmed theories like the spinning earth racing through space but the day of awakening to facts will surely come because the truth always comes to daylight and as eternal beings we are bound to face it earlier or later. It is really worth the effort to have a second and third look to know absolutely for certain where the fact are, particularly regarding the nature of the earth which our amazing Creator made for us.

#### The patented correct new standard map of the flat earth printed in 1892

In case you have still some doubts concerning the earth being indeed a plane and not a globe, I would like to invite you to have a good look at the standard map of the world for which the patent right was granted in America on November 15, 1892. You can see it at: (19) If you want to hold it in your own hands to be certain that it is indeed a real document you can do so in the Boston Public Library. The patent was also applied for England, Canada, France, Denmark, Germany, and Austria. In other words, this high quality new standard map by Alexander Gleason was meant not only for the people of America but also for Europe to learn about the **scientifically and practically correct** map of the world. These words you can read for yourself on this document in bold font.

Additionally, it presents the position of the countries on earth "AS IT IS". These words are in very large font. They were true at that time and they are true today, only that now an even more exact position of the countries can be defined on our plane. If you were born a century earlier, you may have seen this map on the wall in your classroom and learned the correct view of how the earth looks like. You would not have the slightest doubts that the earth is not a ball if you would not have been indoctrinated with a false theory, because in practical life you would have never experiences which would make you question that you are living on a wonderful place with the firmament above. Now, what will you believe for the rest of your life? Do you intend to close your eyes in front of reality because you have got used to being lied to, or do you welcome the **scientifically and practically correct** view of how the earth looks like, the way God has created it for us as His beloved children to dwell in?

That this document was indeed created based on the timeless knowledge that the sun is moving around the earth is confirmed by what you can read at the left and right bottom part of the map showing the summer and winter solstice with an exact presentation as to where the sun is at that time. As explanation you can read: "In the figures June and December the white represents the sun's position in his respective months at noon. This shows sunlight inside the Arctic Circle for 24 hours. Form June 21<sup>st</sup>, the sun moves round the tropics in a spiral circle, widening every day, until it reaches its destiny on the southern or outer solstice, on December 21<sup>st</sup>. On December 21<sup>st</sup> the sun moves round the tropic of Capricorn, and during the day lights up the southern portion of the earth from the Arctic Circle to some portion of the Antarctic ice. There is no sunlight beyond the 80 degree south, but unknown regions of ice. On the 23<sup>rd</sup> of December, the sun commences his northward journey again, returning to his starting place, and thus completes his seasons." What did you notice reading this description? You are told that the sun moves... and not that the earth moves around the sun. Yes, the sun is the one that does the movements with the result which we know in the form of the 4 seasons. That is how it is, how it was observed and documented in that standard map of the world more than one century ago, and how it will always be in the future. The lies will all be exposed and eradicated from the face of the earth and only the truth will shine forever. You decide when you align your worldview with the correct understanding of how the place looks like on which mankind lives - in case you have not yet done so. The facts are all there, undeniably true and easy to understand. Only the readiness to honestly face them is unfortunately still lacking in the hearts of most people.

#### You definitely cannot disprove the geocentric model

Ultimately, you have to decide on which side you stand: Do you belong to those who use their God-given senses and intellect to think logically and to come to well-informed reasonable conclusions or to those who just believe what others are saying? If you belong to the latter group, how do you determine who is a trustworthy authority? For example, how do you feel about George Francis Rayner Ellis? Here is the description offered by Wikipedia: *"emeritus distinguished professor of complex systems in the Department of Mathematics and Applied Mathematics at the University of Cape Town in South Africa. He co-authored The Large Scale Structure of Space-Time with University of Cambridge physicist Stephen Hawking, and is considered one of the world's leading theorists in cosmology. From 1989 to 1992 he served as president of the International Society on General Relativity and Gravitation. He is a past president of the International Society for Science and Religion. He is an A-rated researcher with the National Research Foundation. Ellis, an active Quaker, focused in his research on the more philosophical aspects of cosmology, for which he won the Templeton Prize in 2004. He elected a fellow of the British Royal Society."* 

If somebody can make a valid scientific statement about the shape of the earth, then it is surely this distinguished professor of complex systems who is one of the world's leading theorists in cosmology. What does he have to say? "You cannot disprove the geocentric model. You can only exclude it on philosophical grounds." To understand what this means, let us use another example. How do you feel when somebody tells you: "I cannot disprove the existence of God. I can only exclude it on philosophical grounds." Does that mean that God does not exist? Of course not. The vast majority of humankind believes in God or some higher Being – because they made experiences which led them to this conclusion. When you use your brain well you can understand that a reality cannot be proven not to exist. This is definitely true for the earth which is not revolving around the sun as the heliocentric model says. In other words, what this famous professor is saying is nothing else than: Zero proof exists to show that the earth is not the center around which the sun revolves. This model is only promoted for "philosophical reasons" which means it is not about science but about philosophy or a worldview that is being promoted by those who came up with the theory that the earth is a globe! From the side of true science the facts are crystal-clear and confirmed in manifold ways with more than 100 proofs that the earth is flat and not a earth that is rotating and racing as an incredible speed through the universe.

The conclusion is clear: There is no scientific but a philosophical problem, an issue of attitude. People know the truth, yet still deny it or pretend that it does not exist because they pursue a certain agenda. You do not need 100 proofs. One evidence is already enough to know for certain that the earth is flat, e.g., the fact that all lakes and seas in the world are level and not curved. To be aware that not even one proof exists against the geocentric model is more than enough to know for certain that the model of the sun being the center is merely a theory which cannot be true, because there cannot be two opposing "truths" which are correct at the same time. Only either geo-centrism or helio-centrism can be the objective reality. As one (earth-centered model) cannot be disproven, it is already clear that the other cannot be confirmed to be right.

#### Do we recognize the many lies that have been put into the world?

Anyone who has watched presentations like this (20) one in German on the subject of "All lies - glitches, CGI green screen - facts & ...", in which everyone can see with their own eyes how so many images and video recordings presented by NASA are faked, can no longer say: "I know nothing about this..." The evidence is indeed overwhelming that the US space agency is cheating on an incredible scale, with hundreds of billions of NASA's budget being misappropriated as so many things are faked. This is not just deception on a national level, but people around the world are being misled about space travel. How many people take such facts seriously and how many ignore such facts because they don't fit into their own world view?

When you ask: "How do you know that the photos and images are real?" It's easy to get the answer: "Why don't you prove that they're fake?" This is a logical error in the form of a reversal of the burden of proof, which many people commit not only in this respect, but also in other areas. We must all be aware of this: Whoever specifically claims something has the burden of proof. In this case, the authenticity of the NASA images must be proven because they are presented as evidence for their statements. Many examples of falsification are presented in the video mentioned here, but most people don't seem to care, as they would have to fundamentally change their world view on this point if the highest authority in space matters is lying and deceiving. Here (21) you can learn how videos from the ISS Hoax - The International Fake Station - are created to make people believe in a space station.

Given the prevailing attitude, we have to ask: Do we care if we are being lied to about the basic structure of our universe? Are we not interested in the fundamental question of what kind of living space God has created for us as His children? Are we of the opinion that claims about the nature of the earth should not be questioned or are we not afraid to put facts on the table that most people don't want to know about, since everyone has been indoctrinated with the doctrine of the earth as a globe from an early age? Shouldn't it be worth our time to really get to the bottom of the question of the geocentric or heliocentric model?

At this link (22) you can listen to the testimony of a Flat Earth Awakening Story which Rene Nadeau published in his book. It is truly worth the one hour time to listen to what this grandfather shares about his realizations concerning the manifold deceptions.

To recognize the many lies that have been put into the world for specific purposes, it is important to ask the question, "*Cui bono?*", a Latin expression: "*For whose benefit?*". When it comes to realities that are difficult to comprehend, it is helpful to remember that money rules the world, a situation that has now been perfected to such an extent that humanity can be completely dominated, for which the WHO is one of the tools created for such a purpose. After all, money is only a means to an end, and the aim is obviously to bring all of God's children completely under the rule of evil. In order to achieve this goal, countless lies were brought into the world, whereby Satan is the father of lies: "*His whole being is a lie, he is a liar par excellence...*" (John 8:44) For this reason, it must be a priority for all of us to clearly recognize where we are being deceived. What is the big trump card for the fallen angel of light? The world lie, the untruth about the earth and its origin, which was promoted by Copernicus in the 16th

century at the same time as the religious reformation under Luther. The Big Lie thus appeared at the same time as the truth of the Bible was being made widely available to people. As we know, the printing press was a ground-breaking invention of the 15th century based on Johannes Gutenberg's idea of interchangeable printing letters. It is not only the basis for the spread of the Word of God through the Holy Scriptures, but also for the propagation of the heliocentric view of the world, which was decisively "improved" by Johannes Kepler and Isaac Newton. Satan has therefore continued to perfect his lies through certain people, just as God has revealed a higher expression of truth on His side through chosen individuals. The decision then always lies with the individual as to whether he or she recognizes the truth revealed by God or falls for the devil's sophisticated lies that permeate all areas of life today.

It is not only true of wars that truth is the first victim, as these are waged primarily today through propaganda, from the spiritual to the physical level. Satan's lie has penetrated all areas of life, so that overall the majority of the "truths" proclaimed by the mainstream are in fact lies or half-truths. Accordingly, Jesus' final advice to his disciples was: *"Behold, I am sending you out as sheep in the midst of wolves. Therefore be wise as serpents and without guile as doves."* (Matthew 10:16) It is important to recognize the deceitful and dangerous things that are in reality only pretense, and to respond to them with both truth and wisdom. How are we doing in this? Isn't there a lot to learn from each other, since we have been endowed with quite different special gifts?

Most people have heard about the danger of disease-causing viruses on television every day, especially during the coronavirus crisis, so it is almost impossible for them to realize that they have been lied to. For them, it is already a foregone conclusion that these invisible tiny particles exist, which have no life of their own but can still be incredibly active and multiply millions of times over. It doesn't occur to them to give any fundamental thought to how it is possible for something "dead" to multiply so actively. They simply trust the virologists, no matter how contradictory their statements may be thinking: *"They have studied the matter and they will already know. Who am I to question their work, even if I know that their statements are the basis for the pharmaceutical industry making hundreds of billions in profits from vaccinations?"* 

There are countless examples of toxic injections even killing people. Even when those who have spent years exposing corruption speak out about the obvious fraud, the vast majority of people prefer to close their eyes to the facts and continue in their blind belief in deadly viruses, etc., even though this concept totally contradicts the Bible's central teaching of God as a loving Father in the first place. To get out of such a delusion, it is crucial to distinguish between a belief in science and a genuine scientific approach.

May we all come to reflect on reality in accordance with the laws of logic in order to make the right decisions based on clear judgment, which will bring us closer to our common goal day by day, so that we all step out of the realm of apparent knowledge, which in reality means ignorance, and fully embrace God's truth.

### Flight students learn about aerodynamics on a flat earth

Under aerostudents.com (23) you can see a summary of flight dynamics, where the 1st point of the basic concepts with regard to the control of an aircraft is based on the assumption that the earth is flat and does not rotate: "There is a flat Earth. (The Earth's curvature is zero.)" The second point is clearly stated: "There is a non-rotating Earth." The Earth is not a rotating object. The 3rd, 4th and 5th points assume that the aircraft has a constant mass: "The aircraft is a rigid body" and "The aircraft is symmetric."

If I say: The students learn about dynamics in the air based on the assumption that an aircraft has a constant mass and consists of a rigid and symmetrical fuselage, as expressed in the 3rd, 4th and 5th assumptions, they will answer: "That is quite natural, since it corresponds to the reality that an aircraft is built in such a way...". Do I also get this answer if I point out that the earth is flat and does not rotate on its own axis? Under the basic assumptions mentioned here you will find 50 pages of complicated formulas and explanations that can make you sweat just reading them, even more so if you have to "memories" this content as a flight student. All these calculations are based on the understanding that an aero plane is a stable, solid body flying over a flat earth that does not rotate. When are the alleged rotation of the earth and the curvature factor included in the formulae? The answer: They are simply ignored. Why? Because they don't exist, so they don't need to be taken into account. It's as simple as that, but also as difficult to understand if you've been taught all your life that we are on a rapidly rotating globe.

You realize that these are not negligible factors when you look at an example of how much an aircraft would have to move downwards in its orbit: the fastest aircraft reaches a speed of more than 3,600 km/h. In one minute, it covers a distance of 1,000 km. In one minute, it therefore covers a distance of 60 kilometers. Imagine such an aircraft shooting along at this speed, and consider that it has to fly downwards by around 45 meters per minute at the same time, otherwise it would go straight out into space while the Earth's sphere curves downwards. Then go and ask a pilot how he manages such a constant, necessary downward correction when flying. You will be surprised by the answer. This is ignored in the cockpit. Why? Because it is not necessary, as pilots fly over a flat, non-rotating earth according to theory and practice. This is also shown, for example, in the Federal Aviation Administration's Pilot's Handbook, where "straight-and-level flight" is mentioned 20 times whereas nothing is presented concerning the curvature of the earth.

If you take a quarter of an hour to watch this (24) presentation you can see that after 13 minutes the question is asked, why we can't feel the downward movement of staying level which is faster than the descent for landing? We do not experience it because we are flying over a topographically flat earth. It is as simple as that.

The flat earth is also confirmed by the course of the flight routes, of which you can see 25 examples here (25) that prove this. In view of such facts, the question naturally arises again: who is prepared to take such facts to heart and draw the consequences from them? It is certainly very important to be consistent in our thoughts and actions, because only then can we prove ourselves trustworthy and also recognize more clearly what the truth really looks like.

## The mysterious force: we don't really know what gravity is

How do you feel when you read the topic of these remarks? Do thoughts like: "Who doesn't know what gravity is? Everyone knows..." The statement I have chosen as a reference topic comes from a scientist who is intensively involved with this question. Even modern science is not clear about how gravity works.

Let's listen to what Professor Pavel Kroupa at the University of Bonn, an astrophysicist, has to say about this: "Gravity is the least understood phenomenon. I wouldn't want to call it a force. Because maybe it's not. It doesn't seem to be a force. So it's the least understood phenomenon. So it's not surprising that the current favoured formulation fails, the Einstein formulation, and so that's no surprise. It could have worked, but it doesn't. So we have to move on differently."

One of the world's most respected professors of astrophysics, Walter Lewin, says: *"If you only know the term, you know nothing."* When scientists come up with all sorts of technical terms, this does not mean that they really understand what they are talking about. That may sound harsh, but it is true.

Walter Lewin, Professor Emeritus at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology, gave a lecture on "Newton's Law versus Coloumb's Law" on gravity and electrostatics, where the formula for both forces is basically the same. However, in practice it turns out that: "If you compare electricity with gravity, you will realize that the electromagnetic forces are much stronger than gravity. The electrical force is therefore 10 to the power of 36 times stronger than the gravitational attraction." If you compare gravity and electrostatics with each other, it turns out that gravity is insignificant, extremely small, this magical force of gravity.

A highly respected expert thus shows that there can be no such thing as gravity on Earth, as electrostatics itself is already very small. In his explanations to the students, he says: "So you ask yourself what holds the nucleus together when these protons are subjected to such an enormous force? Well, what holds them together are the nuclear forces, which we don't fully understand. At the nuclear level, from ten to the power of ten centimeters, the nuclear forces are very important. At the atomic level, up to a height of thousands of kilometers, it is actually electrical forces that hold our world together. But on a much larger scale, in terms of planets, stars and galaxies, it is gravity that holds our world together."

What do you notice about this statement? On planet Earth, gravity is completely insignificant, but on other planets and galaxies, where you can't check it, it's gravity that holds the stars together. In other words, gravity is just a fiction, a theoretical concept, since what is called gravity on earth is caused by electromagnetic forces that are one sextillion (36 zeros) stronger than the alleged gravity. Astrophysicists, like many other scientists, make it easy for themselves: what is not observable or verifiable is simply assumed.

Gauss's theorem is the mathematical formulation of the realization that electric field lines cannot emerge from "nothing" or disappear "into nothing". With Gaussian surfaces, the negative

charge is at the bottom, and by introducing a positive charge, it is possible to make objects rise. With electrostatics you can "control" objects and create "gravity", i.e. make objects float, rise and fall, and change the speed of movement. With the help of electrostatics, it is therefore possible to influence the weight of matter.

The correct answer regarding the alleged gravity is actually easy, because it is about how the mass of bodies behaves in relation to the density of the environment, which anyone can investigate by conducting their own experiments.

Here (26) you find valuable explanations by Eric Dubay in respect to the prevalent claims in connection with the so-called force of gravity.

You have certainly heard that dark matter makes up 24% and dark energy 71% of the universe. It is invisible and cannot be measured. That means you are clueless about 95% of the cosmos. The only evidence for dark matter and energy is that the so-called scientists assume that their theory must be correct. The implications for so-called science would be catastrophic if they were wrong, because then everything based on it would be completely wrong. Because their theories were not confirmed by their empirical observations, they came up with the idea that 95% of the known universe consists of something that cannot be measured, seen, felt or touched. Because if this something didn't exist, they would be wrong, but they know they're not wrong...

Applied to a practical example, this would mean that someone owes you 100 euros, returns 5 euros and claims that they have paid off their debt. He has given you the rest in the form of 95 dark euros. You cannot see them and therefore cannot buy something with them, but you have received them. How would you feel? Are you happy with such a situation? Certainly not. But when scientists tell you about dark matter, perhaps you are impressed by such explanations because they come from an expert?

Perhaps you have seen, heard or read about the theoretical physics expert Michio Kaku. He is one of the experts courted in the media. However, he stated: "In science, it is always said that you make observations, have a theory, make more observations, and this is a very, very long process. Nobody I know in my field understands/uses the so-called scientific method. In my field, it's about judgments, leaps of logic, assumptions." That means, you are an expert even though you don't work scientifically, you just make assumptions and use leaps of logic in your reasoning. You simply estimate how things could possibly be and turn them into facts, which are then readily believed because a scientist has said so.

Many readers will already be aware of the great importance of electromagnetic forces in God's creation. A good understanding of electromagnetic forces is very helpful for a correct understanding of the geocentric world view, as they represent a basic building block of the cosmos, so to speak, and should therefore always be included in our considerations.

# The rotation of the earth is a theory just as its shape in the form of a ball

Because nearly everybody is certain that the earth is round, for most people it is out of question to even consider the possibility that we are living on a flat earth, a fact of which mankind has been certain for millennia. The rotation of the earth is merely a theory, a term which is defined as *"a supposition or a system of ideas intended to explain something, especially one based on general principles independent of the thing to be explained."* Yet it is a reality that a person's worldview influences the decision which models one would prefer.

"A theory is a carefully thought-out explanation for observations of the natural world that has been constructed using the scientific method, and which brings together many facts and hypotheses." Based on this definition it is clear that if you bring together various thesis, conjectures, suppositions, speculations or postulations you do not suddenly arrive at facts. What is postulated or proposed still needs to be checked using control experiments. How well has this been done in respect to the claim that the earth is a globe? The answer to this question is not a glorious one at all. The sober reality is that all the proofs are on the side of those who show that there is no curvature of the earth surface.

The term "theory" also refers to: premise or surmise, assumption, presumption or presupposition. It can be based on a notion, a guess, a hunch or a feeling, a suspicion or simply an opinion, a point of view, a belief or a way of thinking. I mention these points because it is important that we are aware that if we speak about a theory, we are not addressing something which is written in stone but some concepts which may very well be wrong, what is definitely confirmed in the case of the theory of the earth as a rotating globe that is moving with incredible speed through the universe.

Theories may be rooted in thoughts people uphold, in principles which are important for them, in ideas and concepts they have. From this standpoint it is important to also ask the question why certain theories are promoted while others are rejected. In the case of the understanding that the earth is flat we can see countless videos in which people speak very badly about "flat-earthers", giving them all kinds of names, putting them down in subtle and obvious ways. The closer you look the clearer it becomes that it is rather a religious issue or one of belief rather than a theme which is addressed by strictly adhering to scientific laws and principles.

Finally, I would like to note that a theory is also an idea used to account for a situation or justify a course of action. It is a set of principles on which the practice of an activity is based. In this respect it is important to be aware that theories may be emphasized with the intention to promote a concrete agenda, a reality which can be especially observed in politics where certain ideologies and worldviews are pushed on people. Similarly, the globalists' worldview has been enforced particularly during the second half of the last century with an obvious objective to promote one world government which is pursued by the elite who wish to see themselves in a position where they can rule over people. That is the opposite of the realization of God's ideal where freedom reigns.

### The task of exposing deception and replacing it with the truth

How do you feel when you experience a big disappointment? Usually very badly. However, if we look at the word more closely, we see that this expression means that we have "got rid" of a deception, i.e. we have discarded it, and are now free to recognize the truth clearly. From this point of view, it is understandable that some of you may feel a certain sadness about yourselves for not having realized sooner how much you are actually being lied to and deceived. However, it is important not to get stuck in such feelings but, on the contrary, to radiate with joy that you can finally see crystal clear where the real truth lies when it comes to the ground beneath our feet, the earth that the Lord God has so wonderfully created. In the reflection on "Gravity, the mysterious force. We don't really know what gravity is", I pointed out that respected scientists say that they cannot understand or prove gravity. You may feel like replying: "Gravity is clear to me, I experience it every day..." That's understandable, because you've learnt it from an early age. However, if you take a moment to think about it, you can easily understand that there is another explanation that can be proven, namely the law of mass and density of objects: According to the density and mass of an object, it rises or falls depending on the nature of its surroundings. A simple example of this is the behavior of wood and a stone in the medium of water. A piece of wood floats and the stone sinks to the bottom because of the difference in the density of the materials. In this way, the observations and behavior of all objects in relation to their surroundings can be explained in a scientifically sound and verifiable way. You don't even need a theory of gravity. So you can safely throw this hypothesis in the bin and dispose of it, because it is not necessary.

This means we have got rid of another ballast that prevents us from recognizing the truth. As we all know, it will set us free, and that is exactly what it is all about: freeing ourselves from false ideas and concepts in order to make God's point of view and His perspective our own. Through the study of (holy) scriptures and personal observations in nature, we have made more or less great progress. It is crucial to do this process of finding the truth also with regard to socalled scientific statements, which are often merely dogmas agreed upon by scientists, but which lack any real scientificity, i.e. have never been proven.

We see the agenda of centralism, whereas the original way of life supports the uniqueness of every human being, called to voluntarily serve others in personal ways – out of love originating in the Heart of God. Instead of heliocentrism we need a truly God-centered view of the world where the dignity of human beings as sons and daughters of our Creator as the Parent of Humankind is upheld. Anyone who has done their homework, which we have received from our Creator by subduing the world in which we live with love and truth, knows with absolute certainty that there are no disease-causing viruses, for example. This concept is nothing more than an unproven theory like so many others in the medical field, and also in fundamental questions concerning the ground on which we stand. In this regard, most people believe in hypothetical assumptions such as those made in the heliocentric view of the world.

The challenge is to recognize the deception and replace it with the truth in accordance with the principles of creation, i.e. to free ourselves from any fallacies.

### Belief in science versus creating knowledge through our own research

We have all grown up believing that what is written in our school textbooks must be correct, as it is official teaching material and has therefore certainly been checked many times over. Most people live with this "superstition". I use this word because it is actually true that a false link between cause and effect is considered to be a fact. Scientists often assume that two simultaneous events are directly related to each other, whereas in many cases there is no connection.

This applies, for example, to contagion, the superstition that one person makes another ill, that there are tiny things that cannot be seen with the naked eye and yet are so strong and influential that they can make a healthy person ill. Because everyone has grown up with this superstition, for which there is not a single piece of scientific evidence, you are immediately looked at askance if you doubt this fiction in the slightest. Because everyone is certain: there are infectious diseases, and these are transmitted by viruses, bacteria, etc.

Is a superstition correct if 99% of humanity believes in it? Of course not. You probably know that the Big Bang, which is nowadays questioned even by scientists, never happened. Nevertheless it is taught all over the world. Like many other fairy tales that we are told, most people believe in them, even though they are completely devoid of any real scientific basis, but are just so-called "scientific dogmas" that have been agreed upon. In such a situation, it is high time to think for ourselves and ask fundamental questions instead of having the opinion: *"That's what scientists say and they must know."* 

No matter where someone stands on religious or scientific issues, the challenge is the same for everyone. Do you deal with theological issues and scientific statements yourself in order to check whether they are based on solid ground or are just built on sand, i.e. sand castles, such as the superstition that humans descended from apes through random mutations? What this looks like in detail can be recognized if you are prepared to look closely, because then it is obvious that the "missing link" has never been found. Ancestry has therefore never been scientifically confirmed, and yet it is taught as fact.

This question of origin is not particularly relevant to our daily lives, but it is in the field of medicine, because we all find ourselves in situations where we don't feel well and may be in a lot of pain. For example, if you have muscle pain after a day of very strenuous physical labor that you are not used to and you go to the doctor, he may simply prescribe painkillers. You take them and lo and behold, after 3 days you no longer have any muscle pain. Convinced that the tablets have solved the problem, you then recommend that anyone who also has this problem, after they have exceeded their training plan at the fitness center and overworked their muscles a little, should get painkillers from the doctor. They will shake their heads and ask: "Don't you know that sore muscles go away by themselves?"

In this case, I'm sure everyone will recognize the mistake: it wasn't the painkillers that solved the problem, but the pain was caused by micro-fine tears in the muscle fibers and healed soon afterwards. When muscles are overexerted, the pain does not typically set in immediately,

but usually 24 to 36 hours after the strain. If you didn't take a closer look, you might think that the muscle soreness has nothing to do with the excessive strain, because otherwise the muscles would have to be very sore immediately after training. Conclusion: Hardly anyone takes painkillers for sore muscles because they know where they come from and how they will automatically disappear again as soon as the body's "repair measures" are complete.

However, there are many other areas where most people today are still firmly trapped in superstition as far as the medical field is concerned, most notably the misconception that cancer is a disease that can spread from one organ to another, even though such a spread has not been scientifically proven in any single case - that cancer cells in the blood travel from one place to other places in the body and cause a new focus of disease there. Everyone just believes things that everyone says are true. Nobody asks and checks whether this is really true. Most people are afraid of a cancer diagnosis, even though it is a fundamentally wrong interpretation of what is happening in the body.

Dr Ryke Geerd Hamer discovered the truth about this through his own experiences and his intensive work with cancer patients. However, it was suppressed by the medical establishment from the outset, and to this day they have failed to review the results of his research at the relevant university, even though there is a court order to do so, which is simply ignored. Of course, very few people are aware of such a reality, and almost everyone continues to firmly believe in the great danger of "cancer", even though it is in fact a superstition. The fundamental question therefore remains: do we simply believe what "science says", even though scientists have a duty to scrutinize everything and check again and again to ensure that we are not mistaken and that we do not arrive at erroneous conclusions that are much more widespread than most people can even imagine?

Here (27) is an example of a person doing his own research.

The main topic of this book is the structure of the cosmos, about which many books have been written. On the following pages I would like to point out a few examples of publications that explain in detail why we live on a topographically flat earth. There is more than enough factoriented research in this respect, but the heliocentric model still prevails. For this reason, we must first and foremost ask ourselves how it could have come to this, even though reality confirms the geocentric world view in every respect. The correct answer can only be found from the point of view of the influence of spiritual powers on people

From an overarching point of view, it is obvious that the basic problem is that one replaces the focus on the living God with a belief in science per se and thus ends up in a situation in which one gives worldly authorities the power to rule one's life in many respects. Becoming aware of this fact is the starting point to get out of this fatal situation.

The world has been made aware of the terrible consequences that a belief in science can have, particularly as a result of the Covid pandemic, although unfortunately only relatively few people have realized how much they have been deceived by the pretense of false facts.

### The heralds of the truth about the true nature of the earth

In connection with the reality of our topographically flat earth many books have been written, whereby I would like to mention some of them to encourage further studies:

https://www.loc.gov/item/52055019/

In 1885 William Carpenter published the *book* "One hundred proofs that the earth is not a globe" as his challenge to John Hopkins University. In January 2016, this content was republished in German. William Carpenter explains in one hundred points why the Earth cannot be spherical.

Eric Dubay wrote the book *"200 proofs that the earth is not a rotating sphere".* You can listen to the content at this link: <u>(28)</u>

He also wrote "Flatlantis", which deals with the complete history of geocentric flat-Earth cosmology and the subsequent gradual adoption of the heliocentric globe model, as well as related topics. He also published "Flat Earth Conspiracy". The description (of the German translation) reads: "Wolves in sheep's clothing have pulled the wool over our eyes. For almost 500 years, the masses have been thoroughly deceived by a cosmic fairy tale of astronomical proportions. We have been taken in by a lie so gigantic and diabolical that it has blinded us to our own perception and common sense. It prevents us from seeing the world and the universe as they really are. The world has been systematically brainwashed by pseudo-scientific books and programmers, mass media and public education, universities and government propaganda, and slowly indoctrinated over centuries into unquestioning belief in the biggest lie of all time. This book could change your life. If you buy into it, there will be no turning back. Have the courage to read it objectively and without prejudice. The truth fears no scrutiny, so don't believe anything it says, but remain skeptical and check everything out for yourself. You won't regret it, I promise." Once you have read this book, you will surely have gained many important answers which are surely valuable for your path of gaining ever more clarity in respect to fundamental questions. At this link (29) you can listen to the full content.

The description of Eric Dubay's book "Flat Earth F.A.Q." with questions and answers in German language says: "Flat Earth has long been denigrated, ridiculed and mocked as the craziest of conspiracy theories. It has been marginalized, ridiculed and derided for centuries as an ignorant, outdated and unscientific worldview, but the facts are far from what we have been led to believe. Upon thorough investigation and careful research with an open mind, any sceptical, critical thinker will find that the tilted, wobbling, spinning space globe Earth propagated by NASA and taught in schools is truly ridiculous and unscientific. "Flat Earth FAQ" is the ultimate reference guide for concise, in-depth answers to the most frequently asked questions about the flat Earth, accompanied by detailed drawings, maps, memes, diagrams and colour photos as a helpful visual aid. Written by the president of the International Flat Earth Research Society and author of several other Flat Earth books and documentaries, Eric Dubay recommends Flat Earth FAQ as both an ideal introduction to the subject for beginners and the perfect book for established Flat Earth fans who want to get to grips with the typical talking points." You can get familiar with the content of this book here (<u>30</u>).

Scientific publications regarding the flat earth appeared as early as the 19th century, for example by Samuel Birley Rowbotham, whose work was republished in 2007 under the name *"Zetetic Astronomy: Earth Not a Globe"* (31). It is mentioned that he challenged the scientific establishment of the time to refute his understanding, with their representatives mostly reacting angrily and having little to say against this scientist who could argue well. The same behavior can be found today, especially in ridiculing others rather than engaging with the arguments put forward. Moreover, groups such as the Flat Earth Society are used to mislead seekers by pretending to advocate a flat earth, when in reality they want to discourage people from such an understanding by giving ridiculous answers to questions, etc. As ever, evil works through the Corona pandemic.

In 1896 Ebenezer Breach published his booklet *"50 Scientific Facts for the Downfall of Modern Astronomy."* Here (32) you can listen to its content, and at this link (33) you can listen to his speech to the topic *"The Dauntless Astronomy."* Dr. Carl Schoepffer presented 1900 his work on the subject of *"The earth stands fast"* which can be read here (34). In 1901, the first edition of *"Terra Firma: the Earth Not a Planet, Proved from Scripture, Reason, and Fact"* (35) appeared.

Three years later, Karl Smith's book "Is Earth a Globe Whirling in Space?" was published (you can listen to it here (36)), and in 1906 "The Earth A Plane" (37) by the land surveyor John Edward Quinlan who emphasized that anyone can use all their senses to verify that the Earth is flat. The main content of Frederick Henry Cook's 1908 book "The Terrestrial Plane" can listened to at this (38) link. John G. Abizaid presented his evidence as to why the earth is flat in 1910 under the title: "The Enlightenment of The World: Proof that the earth is flat and stationary, while the sun, moon and stars are in constant motion." (39)

Frederick Emil Pasche published his book "*Flat Earth: 50 Reasons Copernicus or The Bible*" (40) in 1915, bringing brilliant biblical and scientific arguments with very good quotes from the Bible and theologians. Albert Smith's 1918 book "*The Sea-Earth Globe and Its Monstrous Hypothetical Motions.*" can be listened to at this (41) link. William Edgell introduced his book "*Does the Earth rotate? No!*" (42) to the public in 1919, followed by Gerrard Hickson's 1922 book "*Kings Dethroned.*" You can become familiar with its content here (43).

In this way, some 10 books were published in the first two decades of the 20th century in which the authors argued in favor of a topographically flat Earth.

In the paperback "Early Flat Earth Writings", (44) published in 2017, various authors are summarized, such as "Parallax" (Samuel Rowbotham), "Zetetes", "Vox", "Iconoclast", Ebenezer Breach, E. Clifton, William Westfield, John Quinlan, John T. Lawson, Frederick H. Cook, John G. Abizaid, John Hampden and many others. Among the topics covered are the following: The Popularity of Error and the Unpopularity of Truth, The Collapse of the Globe Theory, 100 Proofs from the Bible, Is the Copernican Theory Right? Does the earth rotate? No. From this compilation it is obvious that towards the end of the 18th century and the first years of the 19th century there were particularly many actively in favor of the correct understanding of the flat

earth. And today, a century later, the Flat Earth Movement is quite active with many new publications to help the truth finally break through on a broader basis.

The book "Heaven and Earth" by Gabriel Henriet was first published in French and in 2023 in English with the subtitle "The Solid Vault of Heaven". Here (45) you can listen to its content. In 2017, the book by Thomas Winship (1860 - 1942) "Zetetic Cosmogony: Or Conclusive Evidence that the World is not a Rotating Revolving Globe but a Stationary Plane Circle" (46) was published.

In 2022, the audiobook "*The Flat Ear th Revisited*" (47) by S. H. Shepherd appeared on the market, and in February 2023 "*Flat Earth: A Biblical and Scientific Approach: How Important is Truth to You?*" (48) In August 2023, the book "200 Bible Verses Proving A Flat Stationary *Earth*" (49) by Sue West was published, a work that highlights the earth as a special treasure at the center of God's design.

In December 2023, due to a new world record in photography, a paperback book was published on Amazon entitled *"World Record of our 700 Miles Flat Earth"* (50) with the photo of Mont Blanc taken from the highest mountain in Wales with a distance of 1100 kilometers in between. The illusion of a spherical Earth is thus finally buried.

Under this link (<u>51</u>) you can find a book list with advocates of the flat earth in the Library of Congress Research Guides Science & Technology *"The Flat Earth and its Advocates".* 

In November 2018, Michael Möhring published a German language book (52) with the accompanying text stating: "The number of flat earth proponents is increasing rapidly. No other movement is growing so fast. And no one who came to the conclusion that the surface of the earth must be flat is returning to the belief in a spherical earth..." So it is only a matter of time before it will be obvious to everyone that we are on a topographically flat earth.

2 years later, the author published another work: "*The flat earth is the most important truth.*" I can fully agree with this statement from the standpoint that with the spread of fundamental knowledge regarding the true structure of the Earth and its position in the cosmos, many more insights will be brought to light, all of which will lead humanity from the darkness of ignorance, in which one thinks one knows things, to a real understanding rooted in practiced true science.

In 2022 The German version of the book: *"The Flat Earth and Other (True) Conspiracies"* (53) by William Fortner was published. The author explores the fascinating world beyond the known theories about the shape of our Earth.

The here presented examples show that there is indeed more than enough study material on the reality of the flat earth. The decisive question is timeless: Who is prepared to deal with reality and take responsibility for the best possible outcome by standing up for the Truth and becoming one with it.

#### How did science come to dominate so many areas?

In the examples of books that confirm the geocentric worldview, I have not mentioned the paperback *"Flat Earth How Science Replaced God: And Deceived the Whole World"* by Caspian Sarginson, (54) published in June 2023, because I want to pay special attention to this book, in which the author writes about how mathematics and science are trying to eliminate God from the formation of the Earth. He discusses the following questions, among others:

How did science come to have so much authority that it seems to rule our society?

How did science manage to eliminate any interest and longing for a Creator God from millions of people?

How did we get to the point where the vast majority of people accept the statement: "Trust science" and make them obey its demands in their lives, even if they come from tyrants?

How did we get to the point in human history where science and maths dominate all the higher levels of universities, institutes and government agencies?

How did we get to the point where astronomy and the accepted explanations of the origin of the earth, humans and the universe are dominated by dogmatic anti-God forces?

How did the heliocentric worldview become such a stronghold in the minds of the majority of the 8 billion people on earth?

How did theologians and pastors arrive at a time when they rejected the traditional interpretation of the Bible in favor of an interpretation guided by modern science?

How did NASA come to be the most powerful and well-funded institution of mass indoctrination the world has ever seen?

The answers to these questions have never been hidden, only disguised. It is high time we familiarized ourselves with them. I have emphasized these questions because they highlight the extent to which the belief in science has penetrated society and ultimately people's minds, and the serious consequences this has for us all. From an overarching point of view, it is obvious that the basic problem is that by replacing a focus on the living God with a belief in science per se, we end up in a situation where we give worldly authorities the power to rule our lives in many ways. Realizing this fact is the starting point to get out of this fatal situation. The world has been made aware of the terrible consequences of blindly believing in science, particularly as a result of the Covid pandemic, although unfortunately only a relatively small number of people have realized how much they have been deceived by the pretense of false facts.

It is surely also important to delve deeply into the human psyche in order to clearly understand why people go so far as to deliberately lie and deceive, exploit the ignorance of others for their own benefit, etc. That this must be done especially in the confrontation between the geocentric and the heliocentric worldview is obvious, since the Copernican model is not just a scientific error but a clear fundamental fraud used to establish the materialistic worldview in every way, so that ultimately there is no place left for God in people's lives. I very much hope that these fundamental points are now clear to all readers of this book, and will become increasingly clear in the pages that follow. Ultimately, it is a question of the extent to which one is prepared not to make any false compromises and to follow the path of truth consistently, no matter how much resistance one may encounter.

#### Examples of how the mainstream media deliberately lie and deceive

This video (55) shows examples of how people are deliberately deceived without realizing it, unless they look very closely, as the person exposing the manipulation does. Unfortunately, these explanations are only available in English so far, but it is only a matter of time before all this evidence is on the table in a fully comprehensible form in German-speaking countries too. The related question is, of course, how many people are prepared to look closely enough to recognize the deliberately fabricated fraud?

One example after another is presented, all irrefutably showing deliberate fraud on the observer. These fraud videos are then widely disseminated on the internet as official proof of the globe theory and the average consumer is then of course convinced that they have seen the evidence with their own eyes on live cameras, etc.

What about the pictures of our Earth that were taken from the alleged space station? They are all "photos" that were put together by computers, or CGIs, as they are called in English. CGI stands for "Computer-Generated Imagery" and includes all digital, computer-generated image effects. This fact is confirmed by NASA employees (56), and the reason given is that this is necessary to achieve the effect of a round sphere that is expected from an image of the Earth. Why are there no real photos that have not been manipulated by computer programs when the cameras are already so good that they can see millions of light years into the universe? This is one of countless questions to which there is no clear answer based on logic and reason.

In such a situation, it is crucial that you ask questions yourself and find out the right answers. No one is spared from thinking for themselves and asking whether there are other possible explanations than the only true view of reality promoted by supposed scientists, just as has been practiced in the field of religion for many centuries through dogmas that have supposedly chiseled absolute truths in stone.

As the examples mentioned at the beginning show, even the artificially created lies point to the fact that the earth is flat. It is therefore up to each individual when he or she opens their eyes and uses them not only to look and blindly believe, but also to recognize deceptions and clarify for themselves once and for all on which points they have been and are being deceived and lied to.

In this respect it may be very helpful to take the time to watch this (57) video presentation which shows a lot about how the mainstream media is working in unison to manipulate people by propagating certain narratives.

Moreover it is surely worth the time to become familiar with what is shared in this presentation (58) to become more aware of how much deception is going on.

### Why are people lied to by those who you supposedly represent the truth?

We are familiar with the expression: "Let the facts speak for themselves." It refers to sticking to the facts and sticking to the facts. Who is distorting or falsifying facts? The one who has something to hide. Those who have the truth on their side do not think of lying and deceiving others. This is a simple fact, as is the fact that those who resort to dishonest means do not have the good of others in mind, but are pursuing their own agenda. By now it will be clear to those seriously seeking the truth about the nature of the earth that the heliocentric model is not a world view developed through honest scientific endeavor, but a way of pushing a particular view.

Just how far they are prepared to go is clear from this 4-hour video (59) on the subject of the faked moon landing.

As can be seen from the examples given in the video above, some people are prepared to deliberately mislead others so that they do not recognize the truth, in this case, the reality of the topographically flat earth. These are not some insignificant people, but employees of respected media outlets who are theoretically committed to honest journalism, but in practice ignore such an attitude in order to maintain a certain narrative. Why should we trust such people to have honest intentions? There is certainly not the slightest reason to do so.

What is very important, however, is to ask further questions: On what points am I possibly still being lied to and deceived? If you do this, you will soon realize that there are many more areas in which the truth is deliberately concealed or only half-truths are told.

In this respect, the so-called fact-checkers and the like are of course not helpful, as they are part of the system in which people are kept in the dark as far as possible and blind faith in science per se is demanded, as you yourself supposedly cannot know the accuracy of statements, etc. The right conclusion in view of the widespread misleading of people lies solely in the willingness to set out on the path of finding the truth oneself in order to find out first-hand what the facts are and who is propagating which narratives.

Of course, it is also important to delve deeply into the human psyche in order to clearly understand why people go so far as to deliberately lie and deceive, exploit the ignorance of others for their own benefit, etc. That this must be done especially in the confrontation between the geocentric and the heliocentric worldview is obvious, since the Copernican model is not just a scientific error but a clear fundamental fraud used to establish the materialistic worldview in every way, so that in the end there is no place left for God in people's lives.

I sincerely hope that these fundamental points are now clear to all readers of this book, and will become increasingly clear in the pages that follow. Ultimately, it is a question of the extent to which one is prepared not to make any false compromises and to consistently follow the path of truth, no matter how much resistance one may encounter.

## The greatest lie on earth and Satan's global plan of deception

Under the topic "*The proclaimers of the truth about the true nature of the earth*" I have listed a number of books in German and English in which the theory of the earth as a sphere is refuted. Here I would like to point out 2 more. "*The Greatest Lie on Earth: Proof That Our World Is Not a Moving Globe*" (60) by Edward Hendrie, a book published in September 2018.

He sees the propagation of the Earth as a planet hurtling into nothingness in space as the mother of all conspiracy theories, whereby a conspiracy is directed against someone or something. In this case, against the whole of humanity, because if we are a product of chance, then there is little point in looking for meaning in life, let alone looking for a creator.

On the other hand, the scales fall from your eyes as soon as you realize that we actually live on a stable and flat earth, while the world you thought existed is just a myth. In this book, the evil forces behind the heliocentric deception are revealed, as well as why the Christian churches have subscribed to it.

In January 2023, Caspian Sarginson published the book *"Flat Earth Satan's Global Plan of Deception: Heliocentrism Exposed"* (61). In reality, the Copernican worldview is about taking humanity away from the true Creator God.

What is being practiced is nothing more than occult sorcery in which the public is distracted from God in order to believe in a false reality. Becoming aware of this is crucial to realizing the extent of the deception. What the overall situation boils down to is nothing more than the establishment of the religion of modern cosmology, which in turn is a means to an end, namely control over humanity.

The ultimate goal is that people are in no way aware of their dignity as children of God and the rights that follow from it, and so willingly submit to the dictates of tyrants who are deeply corrupt and intent on establishing a world in which there is no place for God at all, a goal that has been worked towards for many decades. How far reality has already progressed in this respect was clearly seen during the Corona crisis, when churches in many places remained closed and the faithful willingly followed nonsensical state measures.

In the 2<sup>nd</sup> letter to the Corinthians (2:11) Paul writes: "...*lest we be deceived by Satan; we know his intentions only too well."* We must truly be familiar with the workings of the satanic powers and know exactly what is going on so that we can completely free ourselves from any snares of deception and deception and fulfil our original destiny as true sons and daughters of our Father in heaven.

In case you understand German I would like to suggest to listen to what is presented in this video (62) to gain a deeper understanding about how people are consciously deceived. It is truly decisive to be fully aware of all the negative influences so that we can protect ourselves wisely and efficiently

# The path from the realm of faith to complete certainty

Whenever we have heard something fundamentally new in our lives, we have been faced with the question of whether to take what we have heard seriously and look into it further, or simply reject it because we did not recognize any particular value in it. Over the years, we have made all kinds of decisions in this regard according to our respective priorities. Looking back, we will probably all see one thing or another where we are glad and grateful that we did not choose the path of ignoring it, but were open-minded and ultimately benefited a great deal as a result.

In the first sections of this book I have dealt with questions of logical thinking and scientific procedure in order to clarify what true scientificity means and which statements are merely scientific dogmas that have never been proven, which applies, for example, to the existence of disease-causing viruses and also to the heliocentric world view, which is Satan's strongest weapon to lead mankind astray away from God. Becoming aware of this fact is only the first step, as it is not enough to believe something, but we must be 100% sure which statements correspond to God's eternal truth and which are merely opinions or theories, which in any case applies to the examples mentioned here.

In order to gain complete clarity, one cannot be spared the homework of dealing intensively with open questions in order to be able to clearly distinguish truth from deception. This may take some time, but it is certainly not enough to simply have an opinion on fundamental questions. Everyone faces the challenge of leaving behind any uncertainty both emotionally and intellectually. We need to know the correct answers with absolute certainty, which of course also means that we can refute any criticism based on logic and reason because we have an understanding that meets the criteria of true science.

The solution to the dilemma between what we have believed from an early age and genuine knowledge is only possible by using all our intellect, just as we can only attain perfection in love if we invest all our heart in it. We must not be satisfied with simply believing in verifiable things, but it is the personal responsibility of each individual to ascertain for themselves what the full truth is in order to orientate ourselves towards it, which is what we are basically striving for.

Let us therefore finally leave the realm of (blind) faith behind and not rest until we have complete clarity on essential questions, whereby the search for the answers regarding the structure of the world created by God must be a top priority, since so much depends on the answers in this regard. Are we a product of chance or do we have a divine dignity as children of God? We may be sure that the latter is true, but on the further question of what kind of dwelling place our Creator has prepared for us as His much-loved children, opinions are already widely divided, although here too there is only one right answer that everyone should know.

Whenever we are confronted with doubts, the first step should ideally be to turn to our Ultimate Source to get answers and thus clarity on these fundamental points from the Creator of the universe Himself. At the same time, of course, we must also use our minds to confirm that the earth with the firmament above it is a closed circulatory system in which everything thrives wonderfully.

# The personal responsibility to recognize the full truth

If we take it seriously that we were created by God in His image, then we will also understand that as His children we have our own share of responsibility to develop and perfect ourselves, just as all good parents want their sons and daughters to fulfil their potential in the best possible way. Ultimately, it is about us becoming qualified to rule over creation with love as children of God, for which we must first perfect our character by aligning ourselves with the principles contained in creation.

From this point of view, it is clear that man, as the crown of God's work of creation, has the task of bringing it to completion. If we accept this challenge common to us all, do we not need the correct understanding of God's order of creation? How can we become one with the ultimate Origin or Source of our lives if we do not know what kind of universe we were born into?

We should therefore know exactly what our earth is like - whether it is a tiny planet hurtling through the cosmos at incredible speed as it revolves around itself, around the sun, and around the center of our solar system, etc.? Or is it correct what is written in the Bible, which refers directly or indirectly to a stationary earth in many places? As for example in Psalm 104:5: "He has founded the earth on its foundations; it will not be shaken forever and ever." Another translation reads: "You have founded the earth on its foundations, so that it will endure forever and ever."

You can learn about many more examples of statements in Scripture, all of which confirm that we do not live on a globe, in the aforementioned book by Sue West, "200 Bible Verses That Prove a Flat Stationary Earth". There is not a single quote in the Bible that speaks of a moving globe, but there are many that say that the earth is still and eternally fixed. God did not create a planet that will disappear again after a certain time. The question about the end of the sun is officially answered as follows: "In about 6 billion years, the sun will become a red giant until it finally ends up as a white dwarf." Most people take such a statement seriously and regard it as the result of scientific research, whereas in reality it is nothing more than a fairy tale in which there are giants and dwarfs.

Such a statement is of course unbelievable for most people and therefore they immediately turn away and do not want to know about such facts, as *"what is not supposed to be cannot be."* However, if one were to take a closer look, it would soon become obvious that the statement quoted here is merely an idea and stems from the imagination of people who hypothesize about something that they basically know nothing about, as their view is based from the outset only on theories, such as that the sun generates its energy through nuclear fusion. No-one has been there and had a good look around to make sure that this assumption is not a big mistake, because in reality it works quite differently.

In essence the task lies in distinguishing between Truth and deception whereby it is important to be aware that those who promote the heliocentric model are investing a lot into spreading false information in line with what Lenin emphasized: *"The best way to control the opposition is to lead it ourselves."* Not only are those who question the Copernican view of the

world as portrayed as stupid people, but the establishment is presenting on purpose weird views which are not held by those who defend the geocentric worldview to keep those who ask questions from further inquiries.

The crux of the matter is quite simple: either we take God's word seriously and we study it in depth, or we settle for answers that so-called experts have supposedly found out. You only have to ask how exactly the scientists came to this or that statement and you will realize that it is always just assumptions when it comes to areas such as cosmology. On the other hand, there is the Word of God, which gives clear answers to the crucial questions of life. Through the Holy Scriptures we can learn why God created the world, and from this comes the correct answer regarding the supposedly miserable end of mankind, where all the earth's inhabitants will die a slow death of frostbite when the sun goes out one day.

What kind of cruel God would that be, who lets all His living children freeze to death from a certain point on earth and exposes them to the danger of losing their lives to deadly viruses at any time through no fault of their own? Just from the point of view that God, as Jesus taught, has a loving parental heart for people as His precious children, it should be clear to everyone that He would never expose us to such a fate, and therefore the common "scientific" explanation is wrong. The basic situation has not changed since Adam and Eve: God gave His children the word of truth (His commandment), and Lucifer scattered the seed of doubt.

Just as the Reformation began around 500 years ago in order to make the truth contained in the Bible widely available to people, the 16th century also saw the spread of the lie of the Copernican world view, in which the sun is considered to be the resting center of the universe. People had to decide whether to believe the statements of the Bible or those who put forward a (new) theory, namely the doctrine of the heliocentric view of the world. As we all know, the latter hypothesis prevailed and is still upheld today on the basis of numerous lies and deceptions. However, only those who look closely and check whether what is presented as scientific knowledge actually corresponds to reality are aware of this fact. In case you are interested, you can learn about the holographic nature of reality here: (63)

What I would like to encourage you to become familiar with is the content of this video (64) presenting a history of the flat earth.

It is the personal task of all of us to gain absolute clarity with regard to our earth by finding out the right answers to the question of what living space our Heavenly Father has created for us as His beloved children. Likewise, we need to fully aware of the correct answer to essential questions concerning our physical bodies, because here too there are both correct and incorrect understandings based on all sorts of medical dogmas that are contrary to the eternal truth of our Creator.

May we all be victorious in the fundamental task of recognizing the full truth and putting it into practice by aligning our lives with it. The better we succeed in this, the more joy and fulfilment we will surely reap and thus be able to realize the original purpose of creation.

### What is your personal proof that your world view is correct?

In my previous remarks, you have learnt of my certainty that we are on a stable earth with a topographically flat surface, above which God has erected a firmament to separate the waters above from those below, as described in the Genesis account of creation. What was your personal reaction to this?

Is it like this: "Yes, of course you are right, because I have seen the sun rise and set from an early age and then also sung about it in the canon: 'From the rising of the sun to its setting, praise be to the name of the Lord...' I have never felt the earth moving through a vacuum of space at gigantic speed and I have never seen a shooting star flying from the bottom to the top, which should be visible just as often if the earth is constantly rotating on its own axis and at the same time around the sun, which is travelling in a circle in the Milky Way. So I have known from an early age that we are on an earth that God founded forever, and not on a planet, one of billions, that emerged by chance from the Big Bang..." Or did your reaction look like this: "Haha, what nonsense! How can you be so stupid as to believe in a flat earth..."

What is your reaction after you learn that your world view is fundamentally wrong if you believe that we are on one of countless planets that will all burn up one day? Do you take the truth about God's creation seriously or do you say: *"No, thanks, I don't want to know anything about that"* and cover your ears so that you can't hear any more about it?

What do you feel in this situation? Maybe: "Oh, God, how could I be so blind and not even recognize this essential fact that we are on a stationary earth? I was always impressed by how the stars twinkle and move in circles around the North Star. It would never have occurred to me that the earth orbits the sun if it hadn't been for school, geography lessons, where there was an illuminated globe at the table and everyone had to find a country on it..."

The fact is that there is no scientifically substantiated proof for the heliocentric world view. While there are endless explanations to get out of the snare of the many contradictions that arise from the first fundamental main lie of a planet Earth "orbiting" in space, each of these attempts has so far failed miserably, so that there is not a single incontrovertible proof of the Earth as a sphere orbiting the sun. This fact may come as a surprise to most people, but it does not change the reality that the heliocentric view of the world lacks any evidence that is scientifically tenable.

If anyone disagrees, please present your personal evidence that the creation account is incorrect. In any case, no one has yet managed to prove the huge lie about the earth being a tiny planet in an almost endless universe on the basis of adherence to the fundamental criteria of science.

Now it is your turn to justify why you are right if you believe in the mainstream explanations. Do you have irrefutable personal proof of this?

### How many of the distortions of the truth have you clearly recognized so far?

There is only one truth that points to reality as it corresponds to the facts, but countless half-truths and misrepresentations. For this reason, it is a serious question for all of us to what extent have we seen through the lies and distortions of the truth? For example, what about the theory of man's descent from apes? This assumption of Darwinism is presented to children in school as a fact. You can find out more about the correct view here: (65)

What is the basic intention of the fallen archangel? He wants to turn people away from God so that they turn towards him. That is why he spreads half-truths and lies that enable him to become the god of this world, as the Bible says. The crucial question is therefore whether we have really recognized all of his main lies? In the case of man-made climate change, perhaps not everyone has yet recognized that it is impossible from the outset, as the CO2 content in the air is only 0.04% and has been subject to constant fluctuations for thousands of years.

What about the lie of disease-causing viruses? Unfortunately, reality is not good, as only a very small proportion have so far realized that they have never been proven, but are pure fiction that has been "scientifically" packaged so well that almost everyone believes in them without the slightest doubt as to whether they are being deceived so that the vaccination industry can make hundreds of billions in profits.

The same applies to diseases such as cancer, where most people have not yet realized that this is a complete misinterpretation, with patients dying not from it but from the toxic treatment. However, the lies are much more extensive than most people realize. In fact, when it comes to disease, there are basically no problematic health conditions at all that do not naturally rebalance without the need for medical treatment, as our bodies have been endowed by our Creator with magnificent self-healing powers. In this regard, one of the main lies of the adversary is that God has supposedly given us a body that is susceptible to disease and can come to a miserable end at any time. The mere fact that any critical information regarding vaccinations and other medical dogmas is heavily censored on Facebook, YouTube, etc. should make everyone prick up their ears, because in the world dominated by the fallen angel, it is not lies but the truth that is heavily persecuted.

In the religious realm, there are numerous major and minor lies and half-truths about God and the way to Him, with a major tool for the side of evil being to persuade people that they need a mediator to God in the form of priests, pastors and church scholars. What is crucial, however, is the knowledge of the "mother of all lies", which was brought into the world to distract people from God or to keep them away from Him by making them believe that they are on a totally insignificant tiny dot in the universe, a planet that came into being by chance and will also disappear or burn up again with all the people who will live on it at that time. Unfortunately, hardly anyone has seen through this central lie, although it should be obvious, especially to religious people.

In the 16th century, the Reformation opened the way for everyone to read the Bible and no longer be dependent on the church for a deeper understanding of the truth. During this period

of religious renewal, the fallen archangel also made a special effort to establish his lie in the world, namely that there is no God and therefore no significance can be attributed to the earth, as it is only a product of chance. We know that the opposite is true, but no one has seen through the fact that the heliocentric worldview is a major lie of the father of lies (see John 8:44), while on the contrary, the dwelling place that God created for His beloved children is the real center of creation.

It may take some time to digest this fact, but nobody can avoid it, since in reality there is not a single coherent scientific proof that the earth is a rotating sphere hurtling through an airless space, while there is countless evidence for the geocentric view of the world, and anyone can convince themselves of this fact through their own observations. The only question is: Who is prepared to deal with the core lie of the fallen angel, to expose it, and to help people to clearly recognize the basic nature of the place that God has prepared for us as a dwelling place during our physical life?

To get to this point of finding the truth, one must of course make an effort and reflect so that one can see through the many deceptions that are offered in connection with the heliocentric world view. This work of distinguishing between true statements, which are also covered by real science, and assertions for which there is no valid evidence, cannot be taken away from anyone, as this is the personal responsibility of each individual.

It is important to be aware that the light bearer Lucifer is indeed very clever and therefore understands how best to deceive people. He has managed to indoctrinate everyone from an early age so that no one gets the idea that the "truth" he offers might not be correct. However, if someone does see through the deception, then this person is silenced in one way or another or prevented from spreading the correct statements.

Another method is to use certain expressions to discredit specific groups of people from the outset, such as the word "corona denier" or the term "conspiracy theorist", etc. As for those who deal with the world lie, the untenable heliocentric model, compared to the geocentric view confirmed by daily experience, they have opted for the method of ridicule. If someone talks about the topographically flat earth, this person is pigeonholed and no longer taken seriously, so that one does not have to deal with the actual statements.

On the one hand, there are those who do thorough fact-finding work to uncover the inconsistencies of the heliocentric view of the world and gain a deeper understanding of the correct view. On the other side are those who simply turn away and do not want to know about deeper insights, as this would mean admitting to being deceived, even about such basic things as the nature of the earth we live on.

# Do we choose the word of God or the lies of selfish men?

Through what has been said so far, anyone interested can gain insight into the overarching theme of a clearer understanding of the world God has created for us as His children. Of course, it is a certain challenge for everyone to realize that they have been wrong and have lived with some completely false concepts and ideas. However, there is no alternative to a sincere confrontation with the areas in question, especially with what is clearly and unambiguously addressed at the beginning of the Bible in the creation account.

God always fulfills His responsibility to speak the word of truth to His children. In Genesis, for example, we read about our first human ancestors, especially about what happened in Adam's family that led to the fall of man and ultimately to today's terrible world situation. However, it is the task of each individual to seek a deeper understanding of how this tragedy in the Garden of Eden came about, and also how God wanted to help us throughout history to overcome our ignorance.

We know from the creation account that God created the heavens and the earth in the beginning. In doing so, he separated the light from the darkness and called the light day and the darkness he called night. "Then God said, 'Let a vault be formed in the midst of the waters, and let it divide the waters from the waters. So God made the vault and separated the water below the vault from the water above the vault. So it happened, and God called the vault heaven...

Then God said: "Let the water under the sky gather in one place so that the dry land may become visible. God called the dry land and the collected water the sea. Then God said: Let the land grow young greenery, all kinds of plants that bear seed, and trees that bear fruit on the earth with their seed in it...

Then God said: Let there be lights in the firmament of the heaven to divide the day from the night. They shall be for signs, and for seasons, and for days, and for years; they shall be for lights in the firmament of the heaven to give light upon the earth. And so it happened. God made the two great lights, the greater that rules over the day, the lesser that rules over the night, also the stars. God set the lights in the firmament of heaven to shine on the earth, to rule over day and night and to separate the light from the darkness. God saw that it was good."

The word "firmament" occurs 5 times in the creation account, and the word "firmament" 4 times. It is also translated as firmament or firmament. Firmare (Latin language) means "to fasten". So God created a firmament, a solid barrier, to separate the waters above from the waters below. We know that the element of water covers around 70% of the earth's surface, and we see the sky which, like the water on earth, is mostly seen in shades of blue.

We observe the sun, the moon and the stars in the sky and God's wonderful creation on earth, but the firmament that separates the water above from the water below (clouds, ice and snow,...) is invisible to our eyes. We are therefore familiar with the various manifestations of the water below the firmament, but we cannot say anything about the water above, as it is not accessible to us.

What do we do in such a situation when we cannot observe and measure something directly? We simply ignore it? This is what most people do. They are not interested in the firmament or they deny it and claim that it does not exist. So, according to most Christians, we are dealing with a flawed biblical account of creation. Everything it says is true, except for the contents of the 2nd day, because there is no firmament above the earth, since according to NASA our planet is surrounded by an atmosphere and then by an airless space that extends 80 billion light years, a number with 23 zero in kilometers.

The crucial question is: do we believe those who tell us fairy tales disguised as scientific findings? The first human ancestors, Adam and Eve, allowed themselves to be seduced into doubting and ignoring the word of God. Unfortunately, this failure has continued throughout history and, tragically, has not been overcome by those who know the Bible and should therefore stand up for the truth.

The answer to the question "Why is NASA lying?" is obvious: because they want to hide something, namely the truth about the earth, that it is surrounded by God's firmament and is not a sphere hurtling through the endless universe at an incredibly high speed while simultaneously spinning on its own axis. For this reason, great efforts are made to make people believe something in order to impress them. Naturally, they make all kinds of mistakes, and this can be seen especially in many live videos.

Paul wrote about Jesus: "For we do not have a high priest who cannot sympathize with our weaknesses, but one who in all things has been tempted as we are, yet has not sinned." (Hebrews 4:15) Of course, this also applies to each and every one of us: it is up to all of us to recognize the hour of temptation and to be victorious over every kind of seduction so that we can sleep with a clear conscience. Whether we are Christians or not, whether we lead a religious life or not, every person comes into situations time and again in which it depends on whether we listen to our inner voice or take a superficial view of crucial matters. This certainly applies to the fundamental question of what kind of earth we actually live on.

The decisive question is our attitude towards all creation including the firmament. Do we take it seriously that God did not make the earth as a tiny insignificant earth in a vast universe but set it into the center of his creation with a protective sky above with the sun, moon and stars integrated in it in one way or another? Although we may not know exactly how close these lights are, but it is important to be aware that they are not distant celestial bodies, billions of lightyears away but near to us – symbolizing the light and warmth of Love of our Heavenly Parent who always wants to be very close to us as His children.

And this awareness is what is most needed, especially today when the world is becoming more and more cold through social distancing on external and internal levels. Should we not align our worldview with the creation account as revealed in Genesis and understand the internal as well as the external dimensions correctly? Just as people of faith know that the sun and moon were created, it should be clear that the firmament exists.

#### Has God really erected a firmament over our earth?

What was the danger in the Garden of Eden, where our first human ancestors grew up? That Adam and Eve doubted the word of God. The temptation was brought to them by the angel of light: "*Did God really say...?*" (Genesis 3:1) The crucial question at the time was: would the first children of God trust their Father in heaven or believe the archangel and doubt what their Creator had said? According to the Bible, we know what happened at that time and also how Jesus reacted to the first temptation in the desert. He replied: "*The scripture says: Man does not live on bread alone, but on every word that comes from the mouth of God.*" In doing so, he showed that he was a true son of God and fulfilled Adam's original position as a person for whom the word of God comes first. He also passed the second temptation victoriously when Satan brought him to the temple and said to Jesus: "*If you are the Son of God, throw yourself down, for it says in Scripture that he commands his angels to bear you up in their hands so that your foot will not strike a stone.*" The archangel with the task of carrying the light (Lucifer) therefore knew the word of God very well, but he decided against it and also wanted to persuade Jesus to take this step.

Regarding the 3<sup>rd</sup> temptation, we read in the 4<sup>th</sup> chapter of the Gospel of Matthew: "Again the devil took him and led him up a very high mountain, and showed him all the kingdoms of the world and their splendor, and said to him, 'I will give you all these things if you will bow down before me and worship me." Jesus again stood firm and took the correct position: "Then Jesus answered him, 'The Scripture says, "You shall not put the Lord your God to the test. Then the devil left him and angels came and ministered to him. After these temptations, the devil left him for a time." It is obvious from this reference that Jesus was victorious, but the fallen archangel only left him for a certain time. So Jesus was faced with further temptations in which he had to show that he was really 100% on God's side.

While Adam succumbed to temptation, Jesus resisted it and is therefore the "New Adam". Of course, doing this also applies to all of us, to be completely victorious. In order to qualify, we must overcome all kinds of temptation so that we no longer have anything to do with the Fall. Of course, this also applies to the temptation to deny the geocentric view of the world, which is confirmed even by this biblical passage, because if the earth were a sphere, then it would be impossible to see all the kingdoms of this world from a high mountain.

The crucial question that I have asked as a reference for this article is: "Has God really established a firmament above our earth?" Is this true or is it correct what the so-called scientists say, although their findings regarding the structure of the cosmos contradict each other in many respects? The correct answer in terms of the order of creation can only be found if you look closely and check to what extent their statements also meet the criteria of genuine science. I have done this for years and can testify and prove with 100% certainty, based on my own knowledge, that the statements of the Bible are correct in this respect and that the opinions of astrophysicists are wrong or inaccurate. Here (66) you can learn more about the firmament from a biblical perspective.

### Who is prepared to think logically about the orbit of the moon?

We all learned in school that the moon orbits the earth. So everyone is sure that this is true. And yet all you have to do is use your God-given intellect and you realize that things can't be right here and that this teaching must be a fairy tale. It is therefore a matter of seeing through a lie, and this is possible for everyone.

Please take a sheet of paper and draw two concentric circles at a certain distance from each other. I now ask you: If one object moves on the inner circle and another on the outer circle, which object takes longer to circle around? Even a primary school child knows the correct answer: the object on the outer orbit. And now comes your task to help you think: you mark the center of the two circles and label it: the sun. You also mark a point on the inner circle and call it the earth. Then take the compass, if you have one to hand, place it at the point of the earth and set the compass distance to the size of the distance you have defined between the two circles. Now you only need to draw one circle (otherwise freehand), and the small circle with the earth in the center will touch the outer circle at one point. Mark this point and label it: the moon.

So now you have the heliocentric model before your eyes, just as you learned it at school. Are you now ready to think about this theory? If so, I would like to ask you to imagine the movement of the earth around the sun on the sheet of paper, and also how the moon moves around the earth at the same time. Now comes the prize question: does the moon move around the earth at a constant speed? *"We always see the same side of the moon, so that must be the case..."* 

Whatever thoughts may appear in your mind, please think logically about the moon's orbit and you will come to the conclusion that it must move faster when it is on the side of the earth facing away from the sun and slower when the moon is closer to the sun so that the orbital period remains the same. Please take your time until you are sure that you have understood and thought through the task, and then you will realize that the moon must constantly increase or decrease its speed in order to keep up with the earth's orbit.

The next question: How does this work in a vacuum, the acceleration and deceleration of speed? Which engine forces are active on the moon that manage this constant change in speed? After all, the difference in speed is about 400 km per hour. Think about driving a car, how much acceleration is needed to get from zero to 100 km/h or how much braking force is needed to make an emergency stop at this speed. That's a difference of 100 km/h, whereas the speed of the moon is a 400 km/h change in speed. Scientists have allegedly discovered that the moon's atmosphere is one hundred trillionth of the earth's atmosphere. This means that the gas pressure on the moon is 33 trillion times lower than we measure at sea level. The air resistance may be very small, but it is still there according to the official model, but nobody knows how it is overcome to constantly change the moon's speed, and these changes are so precise that the moon has had exactly the same orbit for thousands of years.

And then there is the constant up and down motion of the moon along with the earth, as they both revolve around the sun and simultaneously perform a rotational motion around the center of the Milky Way. Think of a car journey again. You feel it immediately when you take a right or left turn, and notice whether you are going steeply downhill or uphill, etc. But you don't notice anything about the movement of the earth beneath your feet, even though it is moving at thousands of kilometers per hour? How is that supposed to work?

I think it's enough with the storytelling, because the information provided by NASA is indeed a fairy tale, i.e. nothing more than a fairy tale made up by scientists, but with huge gaps in knowledge because, for example, nobody knows what causes the constant change in the speed of the moon, which is accurate to nanoseconds. It is up to each individual to decide whether to continue believing in such made-up stories or to deal with the reality as we can observe it with our own eyes and as can be seen on numerous recordings where you can follow the flight of a rocket as it hits the firmament.

So when we have realized that we are being lied to and presented with untruths as facts, it is important to return to the word of God, as we can read in the creation account, where it clearly states that God created two lights, one for the day and one for the night: "Then God said, 'Let there be lights in the firmament of the heaven to divide the day from the night. They shall be for signs, and for seasons, and for days, and for years; they shall be for lights in the firmament of the heaven to give light upon the earth. And so it happened. God made the two great lights, the greater that rules over the day, the lesser that rules over the night, also the stars. God set the lights in the firmament of heaven to shine on the earth, to rule over day and night and to separate the light from the darkness. God saw that it was good." (Genesis 1: 14 - 18)

These are therefore two different sources of light. Anyone can check for themselves with a good thermometer that this is true. We all know that it is cooler in the shade of sunlight than under direct sunlight, while the opposite is true of the light emanating from the moon. In the shadow of moonlight, the thermometer shows a higher temperature than in direct moonlight. This proves that the moon does not reflect sunlight, because then its light would have to have the same characteristics as the light emitted by the sun.

As far as the nature of the moon is concerned, Professor Foster already pointed out in the nineteen sixties that the moon actually consists of plasma. Plasma is an ionized gas containing ions, free electrons, excited molecules, radicals and molecular fragments. Plasma can be found everywhere in the universe.

By the way, have you ever observed the moon moving through the clouds at night? It only ever illuminates the clouds in the immediate vicinity and is therefore close to the Earth's surface and not hundreds of thousands of kilometers away, as is claimed, because otherwise all the clouds would have to be illuminated. This simple observation alone tells you that the Copernican model cannot be correct.

#### Why do we not notice the movement of the earth beneath our feet?

In the previous comments, I asked if anyone could explain to me why we don't notice the movement of the earth beneath our feet. An explanation that can be found in German here (67) in the science magazine of the University of Freiburg: "Before we look at the answer to this interesting question, it would be interesting to know why the Earth rotates at all. Well, it's a bit complicated, but you could say that when the sun and its planets came into being, there was a lot of dust and gas flying around in the air. This created huge clouds of dust, which at some point became so dense that they contracted under the influence of gravity. The components of these dust clouds gradually developed a spin and began to rotate. The Earth developed from one of these dust clouds. And because there was and is nothing in the vacuum of space that could stop the rotation, the original spin remains." If you go to the "About us" link, you can read: "In a nutshell: "universitas" is the bilingual science magazine of the University of Fribourg and aims to seduce you. With smart articles, exciting research reports, interesting portraits and beautiful pictures." What does this journal want to entice us to do? In this case, to make us believe in the Earth's rotation. You have already read their introductory "scientific" explanation.

Are you impressed by this one? What is complicated about this? It's so simple: "When the sun and its planets were formed, there was a lot of dust and gas flying around in the air. This created huge clouds of dust, which at some point became so dense that they contracted under the influence of gravity." The Big Bang created dust and gases out of nothing in nanoseconds, and then gravity suddenly appeared on the scene, shaping this material into an earth. It's quite simple, isn't it? No, it's not, because you have to explain how it could rotate on its own axis at a speed of up to 1670 km per hour.

Now to the question: "Why don't we feel that the earth is spinning - and so fast? The answer is actually quite simple: because everything on earth is spinning. Imagine you're sitting in a car. You only notice that the car is moving because you can see the trees, houses and cows passing by. And maybe also because you hear the engine. In an airplane, on the other hand, you don't actually notice that the plane is moving, even though it is traveling at a much higher speed than a car." But what is the reality? In an airplane, you notice immediately if it deviates from a stable movement due to winds. We notice every movement we make on earth, but we don't feel that the ground beneath our feet is moving? Such an assertion is totally illogical. But you just believe it, even if it makes no sense, because you have grown to love the fairy tale from an early age and don't want to let it go.

What do you say to this claim? "You only really notice that the car is moving because you can see the trees and houses and cows passing by." That's certainly not true. I also notice it immediately when I brake or accelerate, when I turn right or left. So this official explanation has zero scientific value. What about the other explanations? "The rotation of the earth affects not only the ground and the mountains and the oceans, but also the birds and the clouds; everything that belongs to the earth because it is attracted by the earth. This is called the Earth's gravitational pull." The fact that the atmosphere rotates together with the earth at a tremendous speed has been refuted many times over. For example, the diverse cloud formations up to great heights cannot exist if the clouds are moving in one direction at enormous speed.

The scientific magazine also states: "The globe is located in a kind of giant balloon, the Earth's atmosphere. This balloon also contains the air we need to breathe. And everything in this big balloon is attracted to the earth and turns a pirouette with the earth every day." Aha, where does the balloon end, the transition between the Earth's atmosphere and the airless universe? Everyone learned in physics at school that a vacuum can only exist in a container, because otherwise the vacuum would immediately dissolve by mixing with the surrounding air.

Yes, that's how we learned it. But that was only for school, because in the cosmos there are supposedly completely different laws. There you don't need a boundary between air and vacuum. All you have to do is go up in a balloon and after a while you suddenly find yourself in a vacuum. Earthly laws do not work in heaven. It's as simple as that. That's what the storytellers say, but there is no solid answer as to why this miracle exists up there. You can experiment endlessly with vacuum, even during a balloon flight at a height of thousands of meters, and there will always be an immediate exchange and the vacuum will suck up the air, so to speak. But above a certain limit, other laws of physics supposedly suddenly apply? This is just one of many examples of how the laws of nature are simply overridden in order to maintain one's own fairy tale narratives.

How do you feel about this further explanation: "The only thing we can see that doesn't rotate is the sun. In the morning we see it rise and in the evening it sets on the other side. That's why we can't always sit in the same place by the sun during the course of a day. In the garden it may shine in the morning, but in the afternoon it may be in the shade. Almost as if the sun were moving. But it doesn't. The earth moves. We don't feel it. But we can see it, thanks to the sun." Wow, what logic! We can see that the sun is moving and this is proof that the earth is moving! I very much hope that among the readers of these lines there are many who have retained a clear common sense and can clearly distinguish facts from misleading explanations.

No one is spared from one day treading on the ground of reality if they do not want to live with contradictions, because everyone feels it immediately when they move in any direction. We know the difference between what it feels like when our body is at rest and when we are traveling somewhere. To be sure, just pick up a big ball and imagine that it represents the earth moving in all possible directions while also rotating while you are lying on it in the sun. It is simply impossible for you not to be aware of all these various movements! So you can confidently turn away from the fairy tale of the heliocentric view of the world with a clear conscience and remain true to your own sensory perceptions.

The conclusion is clear: people are artificially trying to maintain a narrative, even though it has been refuted in many respects for centuries, instead of admitting to themselves that they have fallen for a deception that has been drummed into them from an early age. No matter how old you may be personally, it is never too late to recognize fairy tales for what they are and not to cling to them as if these fabulous stories were reality.

### The "scientific" belief for which there is no evidence whatsoever

I have pointed out that there is not a single piece of tenable scientific evidence for the heliocentric view of the world. You might think that clever minds like Albert Einstein would have one. However, in his speech on December 14, 1922 in Kyoto, Japan, he said with regard to the Michelson Morley experiment I mentioned earlier: *"I came to the conclusion that our idea of the motion of the earth in relation to the ether is not correct if we admit Michelson's null result as a fact. This was the first path that led me to the special theory of relativity. Since then I have come to believe that the motion of the earth cannot be determined with any optical instrument, even though the earth moves around the sun."* 

In other words: "The theory is that the sun is the center. This cannot be confirmed by any optical observation. Nevertheless, the earth moves around the sun." Is this a logical approach? Of course not, it is a classic circular argument. By the way: Why is there no optical proof for the heliocentric model? Quite simply because it is wrong. If it were correct, it should be possible to prove it in many respects. But that is precisely not the case.

When cosmologist George Ellis wrote about general relativity and gravity in 1978, he explained: "*This assumption is made because it is believed to be unreasonable that we are close to the center of the universe.*" In other words, one makes assumptions according to a worldview, and does not follow the scientific path of research to arrive at a worldview in the end!

In October 1995, George Ellis wrote in Scientific American: "I can construct a spherically symmetric universe with the Earth at the center, and you can't disprove it on the basis of observations. You can only rule it out on the basis of philosophical considerations. In my view, there is absolutely nothing wrong with doing this. What I want to bring out into the open is the fact that we use philosophical criteria to choose our models. Much of cosmology tries to hide this." In other words, the geocentric worldview cannot be refuted by experiments based on observations. Many cosmologists hide this fact because it means nothing more than: We have nothing in our hands to prove that the earth is not the center. But we still believe in the heliocentric view of the world because it cannot be true that the earth is so important.

Most people are familiar with the astronomer and physicist Edward Hubble, but who knows that he said, among other things: "Such a condition would mean that we occupy a unique position in the universe, analogous in some way to the old idea of a central earth... This hypothesis cannot be refuted, but it is not welcome and would only be accepted as a last resort to save the phenomenon. Therefore, we reject this possibility... The unwelcome position of a favored position must be avoided at all costs... such a favored position cannot be tolerated."

In other words, that the earth is the center cannot be refuted, but we will not accept this under any circumstances because we reject such a worldview! Of course, the truth cannot be refuted but only rejected. This is what the so-called scientists do, not because of their observations, but because of their great prejudice against God and a creation centered on him, which has the earth as the actual center.

Another quote from Albert Einstein, from his work on the evolution of physics: "From the early concepts to relativity and quanta", where he said with regard to the confrontation between the Ptolemaic and Copernican world views: "Both coordinate systems can be used with the same justification. The two sentences: 'The sun rests and the earth moves' or 'The sun moves and the earth rests,' only represent two different points of view regarding two different coordinate systems." In his eyes, both points of view are justified. But for philosophical reasons, the heliocentric view of the world was chosen. So this is not a scientific conclusion based on research findings, but a preference for one view over the other for philosophical reasons! Accordingly, Johannes Kepler also said: "I show with the help of philosophy that the earth is round and inhabited on all sides; that it is insignificantly small..."

The astrophysicist Y. P. Varshni wrote in 1976 in his work on the subject: "The Light Fatigue Hypothesis for Quasars: Is the Earth the Center of the Universe?": "It has been shown that the cosmological interpretation of light fatigue in the spectrum of quasars leads to another paradoxical result: namely, that the Earth is the center of the universe." Elsewhere he writes: "The Earth is indeed the center of the universe. The arrangement of quasars on a certain spherical plane applies only with respect to the Earth. This envelope would disappear if viewed from the point of view of another galaxy or quasars. This means that the Copernican principle (system) must disappear. It also means that a coordinate system linked to the Earth would be the preferred reference point in the universe. As a consequence, both special and general relativity would have to disappear for cosmological reasons." Scientists repeatedly come to the conclusion that the Earth is the center of the cosmos, but because this cannot be the case, new theories are constantly being put forward.

In 1939, Professor of Physics Auguste Piccard and his assistant ascended some 15 km in a sphere suspended from a balloon to carry out experiments. What he saw from this height when he looked down at the earth was expressed as follows: *"It looks like a flat disk with the edges turned upwards."* Today it is already possible to ascend balloons with cameras to many times this height, and the images prove that the horizon is completely flat and no spherical surface can be seen.

There is no evidence for the Earth as a globe, a planet hurtling through a vacuum. The relevant question remains: who is ready to admit this fact and draw the appropriate conclusions? The more who are prepared to do so, the sooner we can leave behind the sad period of ignorance and deception and enter a new age in which we are aware of the true position and significance of our beautiful Earth and live in harmony with the principles of creation.

# Comparison between reality and the heliocentric world view

Let's take a look at the difference between reality and the heliocentric view of the world in order to better recognize which understanding corresponds to the objective truth:

The geocentric world view is the original model, which is confirmed by God himself in the creation account. From this perspective, further questions are actually superfluous, as anyone can receive confirmation of the correct order of creation through sincere prayer. For those who still find this a little difficult, I would like to make a few points:

1) Are there real photos of the Earth as a sphere? - The correct answer: No, not a single one, only images compiled by computer programs.

2) Is it possible to actually see and measure the curvature of the earth? - No, no one has ever succeeded in doing so. It only gives the impression that, for example, ships are submerged on the horizon, but this is only a simple optical illusion resulting from the perspective, so that ships that have already disappeared on the horizon can be made visible again with a strong zoom.

3) How can water stick to a rapidly rotating sphere? - That is impossible. No experiment has ever shown that water sticks to a ball of any size, especially not if you set it in a rotating motion. The water will always flow off.

4) Why has the circular motion of the stars remained exactly the same for thousands of years? - Because the earth is stationary and the movement of the stars in the firmament has been determined by God from the beginning. If the earth were moving at enormous speed through a vacuum, then we would see constantly changing constellations of stars, but this is not the case.

Many more points could be made as to why the earth is topographically flat and not a sphere, while just one fully confirmed point is enough to disprove the heliocentric view of the world. But it is not so much the logical reasons that usually convince people that the earth is flat.

What is certain in any case is the fact that with every honestly developed argument based on logic and reason, one comes closer to the goal of absolute clarity, since things can only ever be one way or the other, and when all other possibilities have been excluded, the core of truth clearly comes to light. You can gain deeper insights into the fundamental problem of the confrontation between the two basic world views in this video: (68)

Marc Aurelius *"It's the truth that I am after; and the truth has never harmed anyone. What harms us is to persist in self-deceit and ignorance."* Should we not therefore be eager to know the full truth and to make it the basis for all our decisions in daily life?

### Two options: To see the truth or to close your eyes

If I ask people whether they are prepared to take basic facts seriously or whether they close their eyes to them, I am sure they will all tell me that they do the former, because they live in a real world. And yet, for many, the answer suddenly looks very different when it comes to admitting that we have been taught the wrong things about the world we find ourselves in from an early age. I understand that (symbolically speaking) the ground shakes under your feet when you realize that you are not on a constantly rotating globe as has always been believed, but on a stationary earth, as confirmed in Psalm 104:5, 1 Chronicles (16:30), Psalm 96:10 and also in Psalm 93:1: *"He has made the earth firm so that it will not be moved."* 

In the following video, 20 reasons are given to prove that we do not live on a spinning globe, whereby at the beginning of the video, common sense and our own experience are given as the 1st reason that we are on a flat earth: (69)

At minute 49, 4 well-known international organizations are mentioned that have a map of the flat earth in their logo. Why do you think? The question is easy to answer: Because they operate on exactly that basis. This applies to the International Meteorological Organization, air routes, maritime transport, the United Nations and the World Health Organization. It has been proven in many ways that they do this. But the general public doesn't know about it because they don't bother with it and simply trust that the respected scientists already know what they are doing.

Unfortunately, the reality is quite different, because an incredible number of so-called scientific facts lack any real scientific rigor. Theories are simply proclaimed as scientific consensus and then taught as scientific dogma, so that everyone assumes that the corresponding statements are certainly correct, whereas in reality the opposite is often the case. Recognizing and digesting this situation may take some time, but no one is spared going through a process of disillusionment with so-called scientific data.

Each of us can confirm from our own experience that on a topographically flat earth we only ever see a straight horizon in nature. This is also confirmed by infrared cameras, an example of which can be seen here: (70)

Leonardo da Vinci said: "There are 3 types of people: Those who see, those who see when you show them and those who do not see." Unfortunately, we had to add another rather widespread way of dealing with reality: There are those who do not see even though there is more than enough to see – that is, evidences that the earth is not a spinning globe.

The fact that common sense is not used by some people should not be a reason for not using 100% of our own God-given ability to think. We must make full use of the proverbial common sense to distinguish clearly between truth and lies, as well as deception and any halftruth. Doing so is all of our personal share of responsibility as rational human beings, especially when it comes to such fundamental questions as the nature of the world God has created for us.

### We live in the new age of knowledge, not blind faith

We generally just assume that science is by and large scientific, when in fact in many cases the opposite is true. Becoming aware of this fact is certainly not easy, because, *"If you can't even rely on the statements of scientists..."* then for some, a world on which they have confidently relied collapses. Nevertheless, no one is spared this step, because evil forces have worked quite deliberately over the centuries to lead humanity in the wrong direction through so-called scientists. It may be unpleasant to be confronted with the truth, especially if it concerns you that you have not understood something correctly or have acted wrongly. But no one is spared from going through such experiences on the path to personal perfection. In such situations, it is important not to cling emotionally to something familiar as soon as you have recognized errors, because we must never close our eyes to God's eternal and unchanging truth just because it would be easier at the moment.

Since we no longer live in the age of faith but of knowledge, it is crucial that everyone sets out on their own journey to seek a deeper understanding until they reach where we all belong, namely an awareness of creation that fully corresponds to the viewpoint of our ultimate origin. So we are all on the path of finding the truth, which no one can take away from us. But we can support each other by sharing our insights, which is what I am doing in these remarks regarding the topographically flat earth.

The wrong concepts are already being taught in kindergarten and elementary school, where everyone can touch a globe so that they do not question this teaching in the future. The fact that the sun is 150 million kilometers away is, like so much else in this world view, pure theory, which you have seen refuted countless times with your own eyes when the sun's rays fall through the clouds in different directions onto the earth, which would be impossible in the heliocentric world view, as the rays from this huge distance fall in parallel. The fact that it is impossible for such says if the sun were so far away. In order to clearly know the basic order of creation with the sun, moon and stars in the firmament, we must use all our senses, 100%, because the truth is simple and clear, but the half-truths seem to be innumerable, and therefore it is essential to check exactly what is really true.

The strongest magnetic field that a person produces is that of their heart and not, as most people believe, the magnetic field produced by brain waves. That is why the solution to all problems can be found in the heart and soul, where all important decisions are ultimately made. For this reason, we must devote our utmost attention to this area. Of course, it is up to each individual to gain a deeper understanding, that doing so is truly worthwhile. It surely is for me. That is why I have spent years dealing with fundamental questions and am very grateful for all the answers I have been able to receive regarding the spiritual and physical world.

I see it as my responsibility to share what I have learned with others who are looking for profound answers, which of course everyone must come to the final certainty that we are indeed sons and daughters of our Father in heaven, with the wonderful potential to become one with His heart.

# The moment of truth for religions as well as the sciences

We live in a new age in which an incredible amount of information is available to us. As a result, much of what was once hidden is coming to light and can be scrutinized by millions of people. In recent decades, much corruption has come to light within the mainstream churches, as well as in politics and the work of scientists, the latter of which is not addressed by most mainstream media. However, this does not mean that those interested in the facts cannot find out the full truth.

By and large, it is possible in every respect to form one's own opinion about what is true and where things are only faked, which is particularly true of cosmology, astrophysics and other areas where people are impressed by complicated mathematical formulas, while these are far from proving what reality looks like.

If we apply the principle of scientific methodology named after William of Ockham, which states that of several possible adequate explanations for one and the same fact, the simplest theory is preferable to all others, we inevitably arrive at the geocentric world view, which is explained in detail here: (71)

The proponents of the heliocentric worldview use many additional theories to bend their model so that it can be artificially maintained, while those who deal with reality as it obviously is to our eyes are ridiculed or ridiculed. Why is this done? Because there are no arguments to refute the geocentric view of the world, which is impossible from the outset, a fact confirmed even by a leading scientist in the field of cosmology. It is therefore a question of finding out who has made real discoveries and who is propagating half-truths as the truth. In reality, the latter form the vast majority in the field of so-called science, which is practiced by people who lack a view of the big picture and the details from the point of view of our loving Creator.

The main problem we face is that it is not only the field of religion that is corrupted, but also the world of science, and we must first recognize this and then set out to find the answers that are in accordance with the principles of creation. With regard to religious questions, sincere believers have done this for decades, but unfortunately neglected to take a critical look at the claims made by scientists. We must now dedicate ourselves to this task in order to make a real contribution to saving humanity from enslavement, which is already well advanced through the firmly established propaganda of lies, without most people being aware of it.

So the first step is to recognize the deception and the second is to correct it, to present the correct view that is in harmony with the original nature of man. Since many common concepts and doctrines are based on the heliocentric view of the world, it is crucial to correct this on the basis of the correct understanding that the earth is at the center of God's creation.

Ultimately, it is about realizing His ideal, which is inherent in every human being as potential, but only comes to fruition if we fulfil our part of responsibility 100%.

## Throughout history, there have always been decisive turning points

For those who have intensively studied far-reaching historical developments from the point of view of spiritual laws, it is clear that decisive things do not happen by chance, which applies in particular to the conflict between the geocentric world view, which is based on God as Creator, and the Copernican model, which is opposed to it. Just as it is important to study the lives of the central figures in God's providence, it is also crucial to take a closer look at the lifestyles of those who play a vanguard role on the satanic side. For example, hardly anyone is aware of the dark side of Isaac Newton as described in this book: *"The Dark Side of Isaac Newton: Science's Greatest Fraud?"* It is about the greatest fraud in the field of science. In the 18th and 19th centuries, Isaac Newton was given a semi-divine status, although in many respects he practiced deception by appropriating the research results of others and using them for his own purposes.

It is said that in his time a new science was born, which in reality was a huge fraud, in this case the heliocentric world view, in which Isaac Newton swapped the position of the earth with that of the sun. At that time, scientists like had found evidence that the earth is the center of the universe and that God exists, as His "fingerprint" and characteristics in creation are all too obvious. To counteract this good development, evil forces worked to put their champions in the public spotlight, as of course they do today. In those days, Isaac Newton was the "messiah" of the supposedly correct view of the earth.

From the point of view of the battle between good and evil forces, it is clear that both God and the fallen archangel Lucifer have been constantly working to realize their ideals or pseudoideals. However, God has not only worked through religious renewal, but also on the secular level of science, with the fundamental worldview occupying a very central position. Accordingly, there are not only clashes between different religious currents, but also in the field of science. In the 16th century, we see on the one hand the religious reformation movement initiated by Martin Luther and on the other the promotion of the heliocentric view of the world by Copernicus.

At the beginning of the 20th century, the debate between the two world views came to a head, with either the sun or the earth taking center stage. At the higher level, the issue is whether to believe in gods or to strive for a deep relationship with God as the parent of humanity. Most people hardly know anything about God's work in history, as the satanic side always strives to cover up the traces of God's efforts. At that time, many experiments were carried out, such as those of the German/American physicist Albert Abraham Michelson and Eduard Morley, which aimed to prove the speed of the earth relative to the light ether on its orbit around the sun. However, the results, which were later confirmed by other scientists, showed that there was no proof of the Earth's motion. This disproved the heliocentric view of the world, as no proof could be provided.

The believers in the globe could not accept this under any circumstances, and Einstein came to their aid with his theory of relativity, whereby he himself confessed that the result of the Michelson Morley experiment prompted him to create his theory. As the saying goes: *"If something doesn't fit, it will be made to fit."* In this case, the scientific results did not fit with the

assumption that the earth was moving. The proof was to be provided by the movement of light through space in different directions. After this failed, they agreed on Albert Einstein's theory that space must be curved, which is basically nonsense, but if a scientist says it, then it must be true... In that situation, it was Albert Einstein who saved the lie of the heliocentric world view from sinking into insignificance.

Moreover, the award of the Nobel Prize for the special theory of relativity and his light quantum hypothesis put him on a pedestal, as his theories were initially controversial. So at that time, as at so many other crossroads in providence, it was a question of which view of the world would gain the upper hand: the one that corresponds to God's truth, in this case the geocentric view of the world, or the inverted view as propagated by the heliocentric view of the world. Unfortunately, the latter has prevailed in the mindset of the general public to this day due to targeted indoctrination.

The theory of relativity of course proves nothing but is one of countless other hypotheses and theories about how things could be, and yet most people believe that it must be correct because it was discovered by a genius. It is in fact one of many examples of how the satanic side has succeeded throughout history in foisting lies and half-truths on people in order to enforce certain narratives that serve the realization of the diabolical ideal that we have now come very close to, which has become particularly evident through the great progress made during the Corona Plandemic.

It is the propagandists of the globe theory who strive to take people away from God (the creation account) by proclaiming the earth to be an insignificant tiny part of a (multi)universe. They suggest a godless view of the world, claiming that the earth is one of billions of planets, a random product in a vacuum. On the other side are those who know that God has indeed created a protected dwelling place for His children with a firmament above. The former view pushes the origin of all existence into the infinite distance, while the geocentric worldview inevitably points to a Creator.

The time to believe this or that is a thing of the past, as the full truth has been clearly answered both in terms of man's inner questions about the meaning and purpose of life, as well as at the level of scientific research, which clearly shows that we are not on a rotating sphere. It is only a question of making an honest effort to gain the ultimate clarity that the earth is topographically flat and not a planet that was created by chance. It is a crucial task for all of us to seriously question the foundations of science so that we are not deceived by clever-sounding, supposedly scientific claims.

The answers concerning the root cause behind this fundamental change are obvious once you are aware of the overall confrontation between those who follow the self-centred attitude originating in the mind of the fallen archangel and the immature hearts of our first human ancestors. The decisive issue is whether we search for the correct answers in the light of God in the position of the Parent of humankind. Or are we satisfied to believe what those who claim to know tell us? Please check honestly what kind of attitude you have in this fundamental issue because our worldview has a large influence how we see ourselves and the world around us.

## The change from geo-centrism to a heliocentric view of the world

When looking at historical developments it is important to find out how they look like from God's standpoint because nothing happens by chance when it comes to the bigger picture. The inner struggle in the hearts and minds of people are expressed in external confrontations, just as the worldview of the individual determines how things are perceived which are taking place in the surroundings and how one reacts to them.

In other words, what we see taking place can always be traced back to root causes, which are also obvious in the overall change from people knowing for centuries and millennia that we are living on a flat plane to believing we are on a globe. The traditional understanding was actively opposed and exchanged with a new concept although the scientific facts and proofs are definitely on the side of geo-centrism. Why? There are concrete reasons in the light of the ongoing battle between the forces of goodness and those who pursue egoistic goals.

It all started in the Garden of Eden where Lucifer questioned God's commandment for His children not to eat the fruit from the tree of knowledge of good and evil. Our first human ancestors lost faith in the Word of God and gave in to the temptation to doubt. They ended up in misery and ignorance due to their allowing themselves to be deceived. This process has been repeated countless times throughout human history until this very day.

From the standpoint of God's Word expressed in the Bible we see many verses speaking about the movement of the sun and zero about the earth not being stationary. To the contrary it affirms a flat earth. The truth is already revealed according to the Holy Scripture of Christianity: Because it is the dwelling place for His children, our Heavenly Parent put the earth into the central position with the sun circling around it, just as for a loving mom and dad their sons and daughters are at the center of their attention day and night. Like the sun shining on us, the parents' concern is focused on their children because they want to offer them the best possible loving care. From this viewpoint it is logical that the sun and moon, who symbolize the position of father and mother according to biblical scriptures, are revolving around the earth, the birthplace and home for all of God's children.

If you take the time to reflect on this overall situation which I am outlining here then you will surely realize that the internal issue behind the change from geo-centrism to helio-centrism is one of rejecting God's blueprint for His creation, substituting it with another version which is based on lies and deception. This fact is confirmed in manifold ways when you have a closer look at the protagonists of the change in astronomy from the geocentric model to the theory that the sun is the center of a solar system with the earth being not only one of the earths but one among billions of stars with possibly numerous other inhabited places in the universe.

In this way the dignity of human beings as the core object of God's Love is removed and our value diminished, because we are put in an insignificant position in front of our Creator and the cosmos.

### The emotional consequences of a correct or incorrect world view

In my explanations, I have tried to encourage reflection based on new insights so that the reality of the topographically flat earth can be anchored with deep and firm roots in our own minds. However, it is even more important to overcome the emotional barriers that may stand in the way of engaging with new insights in depth.

For this reason, it is crucial to take a closer look at the confrontation between the belief in the heliocentric world view and the actual structure of the cosmos from the point of view of one's own emotional world: How do I feel about the fact that we are not on a planet hurtling through space but on a stable earth?

What does the world view propagated today mean for the individual? That there is no stability, no real security, because I am only a product of chance. My life can be extinguished at any time, by a dangerous virus, a deadly cancer, or even by the impact of a comet or the burning up of the earth, etc. I am meaningless and lost in the world. I am meaningless and lost in the universe, where even the planet Earth is just a product of chance that will disappear again anyway.

On the other hand, there is the awareness that I was created by a loving God as His child, whereby He has prepared a dwelling place for me in which I can feel comfortable and spend many happy hours, years and decades in good health for at least a century before I then enter my eternal home with all the inner treasures that I have acquired during my time on earth. Such an experience is our destiny, while the opposite is widely propagated, so that ultimately fewer and fewer people believe in God and more and more are unhappy due to failed relationships, because people do not take themselves and their existence seriously enough and pursue a rather superficial way of life, where they hardly take the time to think deeply about the meaning and purpose of life and their own destiny.

From this overarching or fundamental perspective, it is obvious that the heliocentric worldview is about much more than a model of the nature of the universe. In reality, it is a strategy on the part of evil to mislead people into turning away from God and aligning themselves with earthly authorities who have a vested interest in bringing more and more people under their sphere of influence.

If we take this dimension to heart, we will also understand how important it is not only to approach the question of the correctness of a world view intellectually, but also to become aware of its influence on people's feelings. Especially from the point of view of eternal existence, which is certainly the destiny of all of us, it makes a huge difference whether we can call a truly fulfilled life here on earth our own before we enter the eternal spiritual world or whether we eke out a meaningless existence. It is therefore important for every person to come to terms with their own world view in order to be able to say and feel with the deepest conviction that they know the truth and are aligned with it and thus lead a deeply happy life.

### The Creator surely knows what kind of sun, moon, stars and earth He has made

The correct answer to the fundamental question as to what kind of external place God created for us as His sons and daughters to dwell in during our earthly life is best known to our Ultimate Origin. Should we therefore not ask our Creator to know absolutely for certain whether we live on a globe or on a topographically flat earth, which we all experience in daily life? Those who have learned to listen attentively to His voice will be in a position to perceive His answer as He surely wants us to know what kind of world He has prepared for us.

How do you feel about this task? Are you eager to look at the given issue from the standpoint of God's existence as the One who laid the foundations for the earth we live on? Will you take the time to consult the Holy Scriptures to find out what they say about the shape of the earth? In the Bible we find dozens of verses about the movement of the sun and zero about the earth moving around the sun. How do you feel about this reality? Here (72) you find many of them presented along with valuable explanations.

I am well aware of the problematic issues when taking the words written in the Bible literally, but should not the here-introduced biblical quotes make us think and ask: Why are there so many references to a moving sun and none about our earth travelling through space? If you take the time to go through all of these verses you will surely get some good impression about what kind of statements are made in the Old and New Testament about the sun, earth and the moon who all play an essential role in our physical life. But even more importantly, should we not ask very fundamental questions as to what kind of Garden of Eden God prepared for us as His beloved children, a safe place or one where we may be any time the victim of some large meteorite or comet falling down and destroying the earth, possibly killing millions of people? Yes, it is an essential issue to be clear about what kind of universe God prepared during the first five "days" of creation before He made Adam and Eve as the first human ancestors.

We may be endlessly discussing how to interpret what we observe, whereas from a vertical standpoint things are clear once we come to know for certain that God made the earth for us as His precious children in such a way that we will be secure without having to be afraid that all life may be extinguished anytime through a collision with celestial bodies. Because this may happen anytime in the conventional view of the universe it is already obvious from a God-centred viewpoint that it is out of question that the prevalent concepts about the structure of the cosmos are correct. Don't you think that as a loving Parent and most amazing Creator God knew very well what He is doing when He initiated the creation with the goal of preparing the best possible circumstances for His sons and daughters to grow up safely and to enjoy a long life in good health? It is really worth the effort to meditate and to pray seriously about this fundamental question because after all, the so-called scientific facts about the shape of the earth contain many inconsistencies and they contradict the practical observations anybody can personally make so that serious questions must definitely be asked.

Whereas generally people may think that we cannot know things absolutely for certain, this is not the case for those who have developed a concrete relationship to the Living God which allows them to receive answers from Him that are in full accordance with the ability of

logical reasoning. Where do you stand in this respect? Are you prepared to use your senses well to find out for certain where the truth is to be found from God's standpoint?

In his letter to the Hebrews Paul reminds them of the words in Jeremiah 31:33 where it says: *"I place my laws inside them and write them into their hearts."* He emphasizes that a time will come when all will know God. Many people are aware that such a new period has dawned, and therefore it should also be quite normal for them to receive deeper truths not only with regard to religious questions, but also in the field of science, because in order to develop a unity of heart with our Creator, we must also better understand the earth that He has created for us.

The "god of this world" has brought countless lies into the world, and so it is a laborious task to get rid of them again, as they are present in all areas of life. Above all, in the concept of what the ground beneath our feet represents. Everyone learns at school that it is a rotating sphere hurtling through nothingness, a vacuum, one of billions of other planets, so totally insignificant in space... Let's compare this theory with the Word of God as we know it from the Bible, that God created the earth by establishing a firmament with a light for the day, the sun, and a light for the night, the moon, as well as the stars. What makes more sense from the point of view that God is our Father or represents the parents of humanity? That He creates an immensely large universe and develops His wonderful creation at an extremely tiny point in it, or that the place He prepares for His beloved children is also the center of His creative work? Of course, the latter is the correct answer to this question.

The answer is therefore quite simple, if it were not for the indoctrination from an early age, through which all people have been indoctrinated with a world view that we are a product of chance in a gigantic cosmos. We are certain that we are not the result of random mutations. Similarly, there should not be the slightest doubt in our minds as to whether we are on a speeding sphere or on a stationary earth, as is not only proclaimed in the Bible, but also in scientific documents and training material for pilots, etc. But very few people know about this because they don't concern themselves with such topics.

The relevant questions can be answered in a reasonable way, consistent with the principle of creation that God has placed at the basis of all existence, with electromagnetic forces playing the central role. You can learn about the torus sphere, which harmonizes with the structure of the earth, through these two short presentations: (73), (74)

The fact that we are on a topographically flat earth is also confirmed by the transmission of sound in water. At 32 minutes and 40 seconds in this video (75) you can see a graphic representation of this reality, presented by the American Geological Society. There is more than enough evidence that clearly proves that the earth is not a globe. The only question is: Who is prepared to look and check in order to know for themselves exactly what corresponds to the truth and thus to the Word of God, and where it is a matter of false statements or deliberate misleading?

## The (double) rainbow confirms the firmament over the earth

Devoted Christians are familiar with the words of God to Noah: "I have set my bow in the clouds to be a sign of the covenant between me and the earth. Therefore my bow shall be in the clouds, that I may look upon it, and remember the everlasting covenant between God and every living creature of all flesh that is upon the earth." (Genesis 9:16-17) How is a rainbow formed? The official explanation: "For a rainbow to form, it needs both rays of sunlight and droplets of water. A glass prism fans out a ray of light into the colors of the rainbow. A rainbow is formed when rays of light hit water droplets." Does this answer the question? No, there is a crucial clue missing. It does not say what creates the arc, only the spectral colors.

Let's ask a professor. Here (<u>76</u>) is Dr. Norbert Esser from ISAS - Institute for Analytical Sciences explaining: "Why is the rainbow curved, i.e. part of a circle? This is because the droplets are small spheres. In a prism, with flat boundary surfaces, the light is deflected by a certain angle in a certain direction. Raindrops, on the other hand, have round boundary surfaces, so they are rotationally symmetrical. Therefore, the light can be deflected in all equivalent directions. The light forms a cone shape with a certain angle, which is slightly different for each color. If you look at the illuminated raindrops from a distance, you can see the different colors - similar to the different layers of an onion - on nested conical mantles. The viewer sees a section through these cones: an arc of a circle." The ordinary citizen is impressed by the explanation, while in reality the scientist does not answer the real question, namely why the individual cone shells together make a half-arc appear in the sky.

You realize that there is something wrong with the explanation when you take a closer look at a double rainbow. I think that every one of us has seen such a phenomenon at least once, but has probably not paid attention to the opposite arrangement of colors. How is it possible that light is reflected from the same material (water droplets) in two different ways? It is easy to understand why this is the case as soon as you consider the fact that there is a firmament that reflects the light. Everyone knows this inverted image or can verify it by drawing the colors of the rainbow on a sheet of paper and then holding it at an angle in front of the mirror. Here (77), from minute 43 onwards, you can find more detailed explanations about the rainbow.

Experiments in which a rainbow is produced artificially always require a mirror (glass) to reflect the light, the nature of which determines the shape of the result. Prize question: Why is such an object necessary to create a rainbow? The correct answer: The raindrops are like a canvas on which the light phenomenon becomes visible. As soon as the light of the sun hits the tiny droplets of water, a rainbow appears under the right conditions, reminding us of God's covenant with us as His children.

The loving God created us as His beloved children to live a happy life here on earth and eternally in the spiritual world. It is therefore important to have as many uplifting experiences as possible in the knowledge that we are in a safe place, protected by the firmament, where we can enjoy the splendor of nature.

## The official NASA teaching material confirms the stationary flat earth

In a previous post you could hear from well-known scientists that there is no evidence against the correctness of the geocentric world view, but that the heliocentric model has been chosen for ideological reasons. If we compare both views, we find that the former is confirmed by the Word of God in the Bible, while the latter is primarily propagated by an organization that has been and continues to be guilty of serious fraud and misuse of huge sums of money. In the years 2016 - 2020 it was more than 100 billion dollars. You can ignore the truth in theory, but on the practical side, no one can ignore the facts of creation. Of course, this also applies to those who reject the geocentric model, because at the same time they have to adhere to it, and so it is in official NASA documents related to aviation, as you could already see on aerostudents.com, which I pointed out under the topic *"Flight students learn about aerodynamics on a flat earth"*.

As a model for their calculations, the experts assume a flat earth surface and not a sphere. Why? Because otherwise their calculations would be wrong, as it makes a huge difference whether you fly over a flat or a curved surface. Such documents also speak of a stationary atmosphere, as this is essential when building or controlling an airplane.

For those who don't know much about scientific documents, let me give you a simple example: You get on an airplane and land in a place that is on the opposite side of the supposed globe. To visualize this, fold a simple paper airplane, as you probably did as a child, and pick up a ball or just a plate. Now use your hand to make the airplane model make a half "orbit" of the earth. What do you notice? That your paper airplane lands upside down on the bottom of the ball. That's exactly how it should be: on a flight to the opposite side of the earth, you turn around 180 degrees during the journey so that you arrive upside down, as does the world around you. Have we already experienced something like this? Certainly not. Why? Because we live on a topographically flat earth.

I would like to ask those who believe in the official sources to have a look at this link (78) where 40 original documents created by NASA which refer to a flat earth are presented, and maybe to listen to the explanations offered here: (79), (80). One by one you can read for yourself that the scientists work based on the understanding that the earth is flat. You only need to ask the relevant questions concerning the activities of NASA and other governmental organizations. For example: Why would they create technology and programs to train people to fly on a flat earth - which officially does not exist? There is only one logical answer possible: because we do live on a plane and not on a globe.

As you can see, concepts like coriolis, rotation of earth, sphere, curvature, motion of the earth, etc. are NOT discussed whereas Azimuth is dealt with in detail based on the understanding that the earth is flat. Azimuth is the horizontal component of a direction measured around the horizon from the North point toward the East, i.e., clockwise.

In another official document you can read: *"The DPS equations of motion use four assumptions that simplify the program while maintaining its fidelity for most manoeuvres and applications: point-mass modelling, nonturbulent atmosphere, zero side forces, and a* 

*nonrotating earth.*" Why do scientists use the model of the earth as nonrotating as basis for their calculations? The answer is obvious: Only in this way can they get the correct results.

Concerning equations of motion, you learn in one of the official governmental documents: "The aircraft equations of motion used in the PID analysis are derived from a general system of nine coupled, nonlinear differential equations that describe the aircraft motion. These equations assume a rigid vehicle and a flat, nonrotating earth." Why would they consider the earth as not rotating while officially claiming the opposite? It does not make sense except for the scientists actually being aware that the earth is indeed in a stable state.

You can take the time to check on the more than 40 examples of government documents speaking of a flat earth to know for certain that this issue does not refer to some typographical mistakes or errors in wording, but to very clear statements made by scientists who deal with reality, in this case the flat earth where we are dwelling.

As theme of this short reflection I am asking if you close your eyes in front of the government admitting that we live on a flat earth. The real issue is not that we are faced with lacking proof that the earth is indeed flat but the reality that people are strongly influenced by what they believe from childhood as being a fact, in this case: the earth is a round ball. All relevant memories are connected with the basic concept that the earth has the shape of a ball and therefore it seems like it is contradicting all our experiences that we are not on a globe.

This emotional barrier of people clinging to what they think they know needs to be overcome so that they can be free to face what is 100% fully confirmed: We all are living on a plane earth and not on a blue marble, an image about which I speak in a reflection on the overall theme of the deception we are confronted with.

Are you ready to deal with what you realize when dealing thoroughly with facts rather than looking superficially at things, assuming that you already know and do not need to do any further research? I trust that the former is the case and you continue to ask core questions. We have theoretical and practical proof that we do not live on a rotating planet hurtling through space, and yet so many cling to this model because it has become dear to them over the years. However, no one can avoid coming down to earth one day and admitting to themselves that they have been under a great delusion, even though there is more than enough evidence to the contrary to show them the true reality.

May such a healing process already be in full swing for every reader of these lines in order to live more than ever in harmonious unity with the environment and to fulfill the purpose of creation that every human being longs for in their innermost being, namely to be loved and to build deep harmonious relationships themselves. Focusing on this is certainly worth any effort, as it brings a stability to our lives where we are not dependent on external circumstances, but focus on what makes us truly happy in the long run.

## Our task to know the full Truth and live by it

There is only one Creator of the universe and also only one order established by Him, which is expressed in all things - in us and in nature. We want to act in harmony with it, and this is only possible if we know God's view of the world and align ourselves with it. Of course, this also applies to the fundamental nature of the earth on which we live. It is therefore crucial that we know what kind of living space our Father in heaven has made for us here on earth.

I would like to cite a few biblical passages that point to the central importance of truth: In John 8:31-32, we read Jesus' words to the Jews who believed in him: *"If you continue in my word, you are truly my disciples and will know the truth, and the truth will make you free."* Accordingly, it always means an inner liberation when we come closer to the truth, especially with regard to the place that the good Lord has so carefully prepared for us so that we can experience the greatest possible joy during our earthly existence.

In 1 John chapter 1 verse 6 it says: "If we say that we have fellowship with him, and yet walk in darkness, we lie and do not practice the truth." What about our understanding of creation? Are we walking in darkness in this regard, or do we know what kind of world God has created for us? It is obvious that the latter should be the reality for us, and therefore it is also crucial that we delve deeply into the Genesis account of creation so that we have not the slightest doubt that it is indeed accurate.

Christians are well familiar with Jesus' words: "I am the way and the truth and the life." In 1 John 4:16 it says: "We have known and believed the love that God has for us: God is love, and he who abides in love abides in God, and God abides in him." Accordingly, it is ultimately about embodying His love and truth as God's image, as this constitutes His fundamental nature. From this point of view, it is clear that He has not placed us as His much-loved sons and daughters on a tiny little planet, one of countless celestial bodies hurtling through an airless space, all of which will one day "vanish into thin air" or disappear again.

In his letter to the Ephesians (4:15), Paul encourages the young Christians: "But let us be true in love..." This is indeed the core of our task: practicing true love. Nothing is more important than that. It follows that we must look at all things from this perspective and reject the heliocentric view of the world.

In the first letter of John (3:18) we read: "Little children, let us not love in word nor in tongue, but in deed and in truth." And in the third, chapter 1 verse 4: "I have no greater joy than to hear that my children walk in truth." Should we not give our Father in heaven the joy of recognizing His order of creation and gladly align ourselves with it from the bottom of our hearts?

In the 2nd letter to Timothy (2:15), Paul writes: "Make every effort to present yourself to God as a workman of good repute and blameless, upholding the word of truth." What is the word of God with regard to the world order? "I have established for you an earth on solid ground, so that it will not be shaken forever and ever." (Psalm 104:5) So what does it mean to represent the

truth according to our Creator? To help people clearly understand that we are in a place created by our Ultimate Source as the center of the universe.

In Psalm 25:5 we find the following request: "Guide me in your truth and teach me! For you are the God who helps me." We can be sure of help from heaven. The only question is to what extent we recognize it and respond to it. Anyone who strives for a deeper understanding of the truth will also gain it, because God always fulfills the responsibility of communicating His perspective to us as His children. The only question is whether we are wholeheartedly open to it and make God's point of view our own.

In another verse of the Psalm (119:30) we read: *"I have chosen the way of truth; I have set your judgments before me."* What about us in this respect? Many have chosen to follow the path of truth, but have neglected to follow it consistently and ensure that they adopt a view of the world that is in harmony with His Word and the reality of the natural world around us.

Psalm 15:2 says: "He who lives blamelessly and does right and speaks the truth from the heart..." So it is our job to proclaim God's geocentric view of the world, and to help others have the correct view of our earth. Proverbs 30:5 proclaims, "God is spirit, and those who worship Him must worship Him in spirit and in truth." As many are aware, it is not about worshiping our Creator, but living in harmony with His created order, in which we as His children are the inner center and the earth is the outer center. He has made a wonderful nature for us, which inspires people to write beautiful songs, among other things.

Paul writes in his letter to James (1:18): "He has given us birth according to his will by the word of truth, that we should be the firstfruits of his creatures. For the word of the Lord is true." At the beginning of creation was the Word of God, through whose vibration in the spirit of True Love the world was brought to life. Anyone who seriously embarks on a religious or spiritual quest will go through experiences of inner rebirth and spiritual development, whereby our fundamental view of the world must also go through a renewal in the light of God's crystal-clear truth, so that we come ever closer to the divine point of view. It is the task of all of us to strive for a deeper understanding on both the inner and outer levels.

In First Corinthians (13:6-7), Paul writes about love: "But it rejoices in the truth; it bears all things, it believes all things, it hopes all things, it endures all things." We can experience great joy and fulfillment when we realize once and for all that we have been purposefully lied to about the nature of the earth, and we have completely overcome this deception to enjoy crystal clear vision in the light of eternal truth.

Jesus said to his disciples "But nothing is hidden that will not be revealed, and nothing is secret that will not be known." (Luke 12:2) Now the time has come for all to know the full truth regarding the nature of heaven and earth. However, to embrace the correct understanding is the responsibility of each individual and requires the 100% use of all our senses and intellectual potential in harmony with our intuition. The more we strive for this, the more fruitful our efforts will be in terms of a deep understanding that resonates fully in our hearts.

## The higher your vantage point, the further you see

All people know that they can see further when they are on an elevated point such as a mountain or a high tower. But few people realize that this has absolutely nothing to do with the supposed curvature of the earth. You can learn more about this by watching this video (81) with simple explanations, but it is enough to go to 4 minutes and 40 seconds. There you can see the difference in the field of vision of 2 people. Who can see further? The one who is on the highest tower in the world. Why? Because his vanishing point and therefore his horizon is higher up.

The effect of perspective is created when there is a horizontal horizon line in a picture. This is the vanishing point where all the vanishing lines in the picture meet. A distinction is made between a bird's eye view and a frog's eye view. Birds have a much wider field of vision than frogs, and we should make this our own, especially when it comes to having a good overview of our own lives and the ground beneath our feet, which is not a planet spinning at enormous speed. In reality, it is the earth at rest, which may occasionally move for a short time in certain places during an earthquake.

In a figurative sense, it may feel like the ground shaking under your feet when you realize that you have been told a huge lie from an early age, namely the fairy tale of the earth as an object hurtling through the vacuum of space, created out of nothing, which will one day become a dwarf and disappear again. This disillusionment may have certain side effects for some people, in that they are frustrated at having been lied to, but ultimately no one can avoid digesting any negative feelings in this regard. This is all the easier the more clearly one recognizes the overall picture, which is that there is not only the Good Lord but also the devil, who delights in fooling others or wrapping them around his finger by convincing them of something that does not correspond to reality in order to get them as far away from their Creator as possible. This is the core of the spiritual debate that has been going on for thousands of years.

Everyone has their own world view, i.e. a comprehensive idea of the world based on scientific or philosophical knowledge. If you ask Google for an explanation of this term, the Marxist world view is given as an example, the one that claims there is no God - although the majority of humanity believes in a higher being as the origin of the universe, which would suggest that a world view that includes the existence of a creator of the world is given as an example.

The more closely and attentively one looks at the world, the more manipulations one will recognize, and these do not only concern incidental things, but above all the core of the matter and of life, the earth that nourishes us and to which our body "returns" while the spirit lives on eternally. For this reason, it is crucial to take sufficient time to reflect on essential questions and free our minds to look at the world from a higher point of view. Then we will also be able to align our priorities with our newfound knowledge and lead a life that is inwardly liberated, as we will have a good overall view and know with certainty what is important in order to be truly happy.

## The right answers are ready and waiting. Who collects them?

The Internet enables us to combine knowledge gathered from all over the world and to gain deep insights in a relatively short time. The correct and meaningful answers to the relevant basic questions of life are freely available to everyone. The only question is, who will make the effort to acquire them and become an embodiment of truth and, above all, of true love?

As far as the structure of the world is concerned, many of the open questions have already been clearly answered. Even if some details have not yet been finally clarified, we should familiarize ourselves with the content that eager researchers have already discovered.

Whatever happens on earth has to do with the principles of creation, which are either observed or people act against them and thereby harm themselves. This is why it is so important to get to the bottom of the crucial things in order to clearly distinguish between the workings of good and the forces of evil, which, with regard to the propagation of the heliocentric view of the world, is supported above all by NASA, whose emblem in the middle looks like a forked tongue of a snake, which stands for a seduction to evil, in this case the wrong view of the universe.

The correct view of the order manifested in the cosmos is something everyone has to work out for themselves, although there are now many helpful hints and explanations or books that answer open questions so that everyone can have a clear picture of the geocentric world view in order to know clearly what kind of living space our Creator has prepared for us as his much-loved children.

In his second letter to Timothy, Paul encouraged him: "Preach the word, stand up for it, whether people want to hear it or not; reprove, rebuke, exhort, in tireless and patient teaching. For the time will come when people will not endure sound doctrine, but will always seek new teachers according to their own desires, who will flatter their ears; and they will no longer listen to the truth, but will turn to fables." This certainly applies to mankind as a whole, that people have allowed themselves to be wrapped around the finger by all kinds of fairy tales, with sometimes fatal consequences, as expressed by the fear of viruses or cancer, where people are prepared to have toxins injected into their bodies and agree to very harmful alleged therapies, which in most cases result in death.

In Hosea 4:4 we read: "My people perish because they lack knowledge. Because you have rejected knowledge, I also reject you as my priest. You have forgotten the instruction of your God..." At the beginning of Book 1 of the Bible, it has been clearly recorded for thousands of years how the world began. Almost all Jews, Christians and Muslims have rejected this word of God and believe in the heliocentric view of the world, which is not at all compatible with their scriptures. There is a lack of serious study of the origin of the cosmos and the divine order it contains, to which we must all align ourselves in order to find true happiness that goes far beyond physical life.

## The dichotomy among religious believers of the heliocentric model

If you ask sincere people whether they make an effort to think logically and act according to a reasonable approach in their daily lives, they will certainly answer in the affirmative, as they do not want to be full of contradictions. And yet there are such even in the basic way of looking at the earth we all live on. They deny the question of whether they believe in the Big Bang as the origin of the cosmos, and yet they do when they cling to the heliocentric view of the world, which says that we orbit around the sun as it moves around the center of the Milky Way, hurtling through airless space at incredible speeds like the countless galaxies...

All these movements in the most diverse directions originate from the alleged Big Bang. This is where the contradictions begin in the thinking of those who deny it and still believe in the Copernican world view. Without such an "initial explosion", however, there is no endless expansion. To say that God created 100,000 million billion planets on which life is possible and then placed His children on one of them makes no sense at all. Why all this unimaginably large number of planets to have a place for the much-loved sons and daughters?

Where does this number of celestial bodies on which life can exist come from? Here (82) you can see an article in the German publication *WELT* entitled *"Milky Way: Life is possible on 500 million planets."* It says: *"Scientists have conducted the first census in space and determined an astronomical number: According to astronomers' estimates, there could be at least 50 billion planets in our galaxy alone. Of these, at least 500 million are in the habitable zone."* They came to the conclusion that every second sun has planets around it and that every 200th star has planets in a zone *"that could make the emergence of life possible. For a long time it was assumed that there are at least 100 billion suns in our galaxy alone. And astronomers" estimate the number of galaxies in the universe at 100 billion."* 

If you ask Google the question: "How many galaxies are there in the universe?" you get the answer: "Based on very long-exposure images from the Hubble Space Telescope, researchers have estimated that there are around 200 billion galaxies in the entire visible universe." (63) So is it 100 or 200 billion? The first figure is from 2011 and the second is the current estimate. And in one or two decades' time, it may already be assumed that there could be 300 billion. What do you notice about the data that the scientists have collected? They assume, believe, estimate, it could be, etc.? Is this supposed to be science? In reality, it's nothing more than all kinds of fairy tales, because there are no reliable findings, they simply make estimates, which can be off by as much as 100 billion!

Religious and spiritually oriented people who are certain of the existence of a Creator of the universe are faced with the dilemma that the worldly view of the cosmos offered in schools is not compatible with the wonderful destiny of man in the image of God. Consequently, it is very important for everyone to continue searching and questioning until they find the really valid answers in which there are no contradictions.

### The numerous contradictions of the Copernican world view

We all learned at school how high and low tides are created: They are caused by the gravitational pull of the moon and the centrifugal force of the earth as it revolves around the sun. *"Because the earth rotates twice a day under these two mountains of water, there are regular high and low tides."* This is the official answer.

In my comments on the question "Why don't we notice the movement of the earth beneath our feet?" I mentioned that the answer given in the science magazine of the University of Freiburg is: "Because everything on the earth rotates with it." So the atmosphere with the clouds, etc. moves exactly synchronously with the Earth's surface, but the water in the oceans does not, even though it is many times heavier? That makes no logical sense.

By the way, how is it possible that the gravitational pull of the moon lifts the water on the earth, when the moon is much smaller in a ratio of 1 to 81. The German Physical Society says: *"The moon is about 81 times lighter than the earth, so its gravitational pull is 81 times weaker at the same distance."* Imagine you have two magnets, one very weak and one very strong, and you sprinkle iron filings on the stronger magnet, symbolizing the water on Earth. With the more than 80 times weaker force of the small magnet, you certainly cannot influence the iron filings from a great distance.

To understand this figuratively, you only need to imagine a rope pull with 82 players, with not 41 players on each side holding the rope as normal, but one on one side and eighty-one on the other. Now I tell you that one person can pull the other 81 a little to their side. What will you answer me? "*That's impossible...*" Whatever your answer may be, just take a look in the mirror and say to yourself: "*I believe this nonsense - in this case, that the moon can raise the water of the oceans...*"

The question: "What does tug-of-war promote?" is answered as follows: "Ideal for a playful test of strength... Back then, tug-of-war was the symbol of the battle between good and evil. Today, the team sport is a sport in its own right and is enjoyed by young and old alike. It promotes strength, endurance, technique and mental strength." Thinking for yourself also promotes your own mental strength, stamina, the fine art of good conversation and, above all, the mental strength not to fall for the temptation to fall for the lies of the evil forces. Seeing through them is our task as those who have been called to stand up for God's truth.

The walking times are one example of the numerous contradictions and nonsensical statements of the heliocentric worldview, of which many more could be cited. Instead of doing this here, I would like to invite every reader to find out more on their own initiative, as it is certainly easier to remember what you come up with yourself. You can find a more detailed explanation of the walking times here (84).

## Experiment and try things out for yourself to find out the truth

It is understandable that it is really difficult to understand, admit and digest the fact that you have been deceived all your life and have been taken in by a huge lie. Some people will certainly find themselves in a state of emotional ups and downs or confusion as soon as they realize what big lies they have simply believed - because everyone else does too.

In such a situation, it is helpful to set out on your own search for the truth in order to know it for yourself - first-hand. In this regard, it is advisable to set up your own experiments to observe the behavior of objects, such as pouring liquids of different densities into a glass. We all know the result when fat floats on the surface of soup or oil on water. If you use several different liquids and objects with different weights, you can see how they settle on the corresponding levels in the glass, depending on where the density and size of the mass corresponds to the surroundings.

After doing such experiments, it should be clear for the rest of your life that there is no gravity, but that a helium balloon rises because its contents are lighter than the surrounding air... Then you also realize that the alleged gravity was invented by Isaac Newton for the sole purpose of maintaining the heliocentric view of the world. Without this theory, it would collapse from the outset, as would the many other hypothetical assumptions of modern cosmology.

This also applies to Polaris, which has been fixed at one and the same point in the night sky for thousands of years, while the stars around it move in a circular orbit. Such a situation would be impossible if the Earth were hurtling through an airless cosmos at unimaginable speeds in all possible directions. The cosmologists' explanation is that the stars are so far away that a fundamental change in the constellation would not be noticed. Has this excuse been proven? No, it is just another theory like the many others that are used to artificially maintain the heliocentric view of the world, as there is no real evidence for it.

Anyone who does not believe biblical quotations that speak of the movement of the sun, moon and stars, as we also observe them in reality, must simply do their own experiments to clarify for themselves what the true laws of creation look like and what they entail.

The Bible speaks about the geocentric reality as well as our position as God's children and the center of His attention as a loving Creator. Experiencing this is the surest proof that God has placed the earth at the center of the world He created as an environment for His sons and daughters.

It is the personal task of every human being to become fully acquainted with this fact, and thus not only to know the core of truth concerning our eternal existence, but also to experience God's love to the fullest extent by acting in accordance with the principles of creation.

### One look out the window of the airplane is enough to see the reality

I'm assuming you've heard of the MiG 25 interceptor and reconnaissance aircraft, which was developed in the Soviet Union and set a number of *"world records for speed, rate of climb and altitude"*, some of which, according to Wikipedia, *"still stand today."* How about treating yourself to the view you get from this plane at an altitude of 20 kilometers, zooming along in the blue sky at around 25,000 km/h? It's easy if you open this link (85) (and switch off the sound so that you can enjoy the magnificent view in peace for 4 minutes).

If that's not enough, you can enjoy a clear and beautiful view from lofty heights for a quarter of an hour here (86) and enjoy the horizon, which is always dead straight.

What do you see? A flat earth as far as the eye can see. And now imagine that you ascend to this height in a balloon and look down on a globe. As you ascend, you have to look further and further down the higher you go, as the horizon line shifts further down. You can easily understand what I mean by this if you imagine that the earth is smaller and you ascend to greater heights, because then after a while you will only see a huge globe vertically below you, and nothing more as soon as you look straight ahead. However, you know from your own experience that you can see the horizon quite normally when you look out of the airplane window, even if you are flying at an altitude of around 10 km. This clearly shows that the earth is not a round planet, because then the horizon would have to move further and further down as you ascend, which you have certainly never experienced.

In other words, if you could trust your eyes, you would know from the outset that the Earth has a topographically flat surface and therefore cannot be a spherical planet. The homework for every believer in the globe is therefore to start taking your own observations seriously again and not to let others persuade you that the ground is moving under your feet and not the sun, moon and stars above you, as mankind has experienced for thousands of years.

It is indeed crucial to use and utilize all of our senses well so that we have absolute clarity once and for all about what kind of world we are in, and why it is important to represent the geocentric worldview to the outside world as well, as the Copernican view is used to do so, to alienate people from themselves and our Creator, so that we see ourselves as nothing more than an insignificant product of chance on an equally randomly created tiny planet that is hurtling completely meaninglessly through airless space, only to burn up one day so that there will be nothing left of us at all.

The question is therefore not whether we believe in one world view or another, but rather whether we are prepared to deal with reality and act in accordance with reality and not pretend that it does not exist. We certainly owe this honesty to our Creator, who made this earth for us, and also to our descendants, so that they do not have to grow up with all kinds of lies like we did from an early age.

#### Do we follow the message of the stars to recognize the truth?

Catholic Christians in particular are familiar with the so-called Three Wise Men, to whom a star pointed the way to the birthplace of the Messiah. In ancient times, unusual phenomena in the heavens were widely seen as signs of special historical events. Even today, many people are very interested in understanding the influence of the constellations on their lives in order to draw the right conclusions.

What I would like to draw your attention to is a German language article from Fokus online (87) entitled: "Earth's perilous journey through the Milky Way", which states: "According to a new theory, our solar system was formed in the interior of the Milky Way. It then migrated outwards on a dangerous odyssey. It is possible that life was only able to survive on Earth thanks to this journey. Since its formation 4.56 billion years ago, our solar system has orbited the center of the Milky Way. One orbit takes between 200 and 250 million years. For a long time, astronomers thought that it followed a stable circular orbit. However, more recent research shows that the sun and its planets drifted outwards from their place of origin. This migration through the galaxy resembled a dramatic odyssey. Again and again, dangers emerged that threatened the solar system and thus life on earth. Such risks also await us in the future...." The astronomers have come up with an exciting story with their new theory, haven't they?

The Earth orbits the center of the Milky Way at the incredible speed of 900,000 km/h, and our home galaxy is traveling at 2 million km/h. Now imagine the starry sky and our unimaginably gigantic speed at which we are supposedly racing through the airless universe. If you are on an airplane, you can see how the distant horizon slowly changes during the journey. What about the constellation of stars in the sky? How much has it changed since the time of Jesus, while the earth has traveled some 200 trillion kilometers? Does the starry sky look the same today as it did thousands of years ago, even though we have moved closer to some stars and further away from others? It is impossible that the distance between the stars has not changed at all from our point of view, even though we have moved so far. In other words, the fact that the stars have always followed exactly the same orbit around Polaris for thousands of years shows us that the Earth is not racing through the cosmos, but is its stable center, as we read in various passages of the Bible. The basic message of the stars to us is therefore that we are at the center of the universe because God created us in such a position, because if we were to move, the distance between the stars would also constantly change.

You can get more detailed explanations here  $(\underline{88})$  and here  $(\underline{89})$ . As for the true nature of the stars, you can see their true appearance here  $(\underline{90})$ , which anyone with a good zoon or telescope can check for themselves.

Through astronomy, many people try to explore their influence on us. What we should definitely learn from the night sky is the message that the Copernican view cannot possibly be correct, because then there could be no dark night at all. To be sure of this, all you need to do is shine a powerful flashlight on a ball (the earth) in your room at night. You will see that this illuminates the room (the universe) and that it is also quite bright on the side of the ball facing away from the beam of light. So the facts are easy to see.

#### Instead of solid findings, there are only new assumptions about the universe

In the previous article, I referred to an article in Fokus online. Here I would like to mention another one (91), namely: "The ten most important discoveries in astronomy - An overview of the ten most important breakthroughs in astronomy over the past 15 years", starting with the discovery of the earliest galaxies, whereby majestic spiral nebulae as well as elliptical galaxies were formed by the merging of nebular galaxy building blocks, leading to the evolution of stellar islands.

(2) By measuring the cosmic background radiation, it was discovered that the cosmic expansion lasts forever. (3) It was possible to locate the large structures in space (4) The mystery of gamma-ray bursts was solved: "Today it is considered certain that the long-lasting flashes are triggered by super- or hypernovae... Black holes emerge from these events." (5) Dark energy accelerates the expansion of space, with one headline stating: "Astronomers grope in the dark." And then: "The nature of dark energy is still unclear. One theory describes it as..."
(6) The distribution of dark matter. Astronomers have also been able to visualize the distribution of the mysterious matter in galaxies and galaxy clusters for some years now thanks to new technologies, while the "hunt for mysterious particles" continues, with "many physicists believing that the mysterious stellar cement consists of elementary particles that were created with the visible matter in the Big Bang."

(7) The shape of the Milky Way: "Stars form density waves as they orbit around the galactic center, forming new spiral arms. The existing arms, however, fade away." (8) There are more planets in space than stars: In the Milky Way, there are "billions of planets with Earth-like mass. This in turn increases the probability of the emergence of life in space." (9) With regard to the mutable sun, some researchers fear that a trend is continuing that may lead to "the Earth cooling back to the lowest temperatures that prevailed during the Little Ice Age. However, this is countered by global warming caused by greenhouse gases." (10) Life also on Mars, Europa and Titan? About the latter it is said that "some astrobiologists interpret the appearance and disappearance of substances such as hydrogen and acetylene as signs of the metabolism of microbes colonizing the celestial body."

I have provided a selection of quotes here which show that in reality these are largely not findings based on proven facts, but more than anything else speculation and conjecture based on assumptions. Of course, one could also come up with completely different speculations and interpretations and put forward opposing theses, as nothing has been proven anyway. It is only pretended that we know a lot, whereby there are clear parallels to religion, namely:

(1) What happened in the first time after the Big Bang (creation account) (2) It is known that cosmic expansion lasts forever (eternal life of the faithful) (3) The great structures in space have been located (God's will is known) (4) Black holes emerge from super- and hypernovae. The mystery of gamma ray bursts has been solved. (We know the origin of evil, which causes strong reactions in humans). (5) Dark energy accelerates the expansion of the universe. We do not know what dark energy is, but we do know what it does. So we only know the effect, but not the cause! (Mystery of religious belief) (6) The mysterious dark matter in galaxies can now be

visualized. It is believed that mysterious particles that emit no light perceive gravity as the only force of nature. (The mystery of faith is in full bloom.)

(7) The shape-shifting of the Milky Way with new and disappearing parts (The cycle of life and rebirth) (8) In space there are billions of planets with earth-like mass where life is possible. (Humans have a great deal of potential for spiritual development) (9) The sun is changing and so is the earth, whereby an ice age may be imminent, but there is global warming to save us (There is evil that harms us, but also redemption through a savior) (10) It is believed that life could also exist on known planets. (Belief in a continuation of life in heaven or paradise...)

I have given a few possible parallels which indicate that astronomers, astrophysicists, and whatever they are called, are just like any other human being, and believe in something just like those who visit a temple, a mosque or a church, an ashram or other holy places. The reality is that people believe anything if they have no religious faith. Some believe in what is written in the Holy Scriptures and others believe in what someone has thought up, in the ideas of those who have won a Nobel Prize or have been or are otherwise highly praised.

There are some parallels between religious and so-called scientific dogmas that are established, and then people cling to them. Woe betide anyone who questions them. This applies to scientists as well as to those who have a narrow religious belief, whereby both often react strongly emotionally to those of a different faith or to those who hold different concepts, because one's own identity is also associated with one's world view and one feels personally attacked.

The real challenge is therefore to step out of dependence on religious or scientific dogma and objectively examine the value of one's own ideas in reality. Unfortunately, few people are prepared to carry out such a fact check when it comes to their own convictions. People think they know something, but in reality they don't know exactly, and therefore react very sensitively to questions or criticism, as they cannot defend themselves with valid arguments. This reaction is not only found among religious people, but also among those who believe in mainstream scientists, especially when it comes to fundamental questions such as their own world view, in which either the earth or the sun is the center.

I point these aspects out because in the debate between the representatives of the Copernican model versus the reality with the earth as the center, there are often strong emotional reactions, as religious aspects are involved in many cases. For this reason, there is only one good final solution, and that is if both sides are prepared to reflect on real science and agree on the content that can actually be verified in everyday life.

It is my hope that the information I am trying to convey on these pages will provide some assistance in dealing with the subject in depth.

#### How much intellectual effort is the search for truth worth to you?

The task of finding the truth can certainly not be done on the side, but requires our 100% commitment, namely all our mental and physical senses and full concentration in order not to get on the wrong track and thus miss the target. This is exactly what the side of evil strives to do, to lead us astray so that we do not achieve complete clarity but always remain in an area of uncertainty where we do not know beyond doubt what is ultimately really true.

What is at stake in the debate between the geocentric and heliocentric views of the world? Much more than just a model of how the universe is structured. This becomes obvious when you consider what is involved: the former points to the existence of a Creator, while the latter presents the Earth as a random product of the Big Bang. Basically, it is a confrontation between the knowledge of God as the origin of all things and the Copernican world view, which is closely linked to Darwinism, which presents man as a result of random mutations in evolution. Ultimately, the question is whether man is a totally insignificant being on a tiny planet, one among billions, or whether we have an inherent divine dignity that is inviolable and must therefore be respected in every respect. On the one hand, there is the awareness that we are in a safe place, covered by the firmament, so to speak, which illuminates our life here on earth by the light of the relatively nearby sun, moon and stars, whereas in the heliocentric model we could be wiped out at any time by a meteorite or comet.

The original world view of the earth with a firmament above it, which we find in many ancient cultures, indirectly confirms the existence of a creator, while the lie of the heliocentric view attempts to eliminate this fact. The former confirms the revelation as we find it written down in the Holy Scriptures, while the view of a randomly created universe denies the value of spiritual life. In the Bible alone there are more than 200 references to a stationary earth, while there is not a single biblical passage that speaks of a rotating sphere. Here (92) are documented examples in English of how scientific studies consider the firmament.

The key question is: Are we the actual center of the cosmos or not? It is about our identity as sons and daughters of God, created in His image, a fact denied by the heliocentric worldview. Because of the huge lie that is being propagated, people are turning away from God, and it is not just an attack on the existence of God, but on each of us, denying our great value as a child of God.

As the heliocentric worldview is a deliberate lie that has been deliberately created, we also find many references to its spiritual origin, with the Bible pointing out that 666 is the number of the beast. This number can be found in various details regarding the structure of the alleged globe, such as its orbital speed of 66,600 miles per hour, the curvature of the earth per square mile is 666 feet and the inclination of the earth is 66.6 degrees. The personified evil or a monster is described in the Book of Revelation with the number 666. Since then, the number has been regarded as a symbol of the devil.

In chapter 13 of Revelation, the author describes a terrible "beast" that is given great power by the devil and demands worship from all people. The text says: *"Here is wisdom. He* 

who has understanding, calculate the number of the beast, for it is the number of a man, and his number is 666." This is what it says in the often coded scriptures, and that is why it is important to look closely to see what it is really about. Not about a specific person, but about evil par excellence, which aims to separate humanity from God by seducing people into believing lies, with the heliocentric worldview as a whole being the most far-reaching lie through which we are demonstrably lied to about the sun, the moon, the stars and also the earth.

Revelation 9:11 says: "They have as king over them the angel of the bottomless pit; his name in Hebrew is Abaddon, in Greek Apollyon." From this, the spiritual origin of the name for the faked moon mission Apollo is obvious. In this video (93) you will find a few pictorial references to the reality that I have briefly mentioned in these lines. German speakers are offered the respective explanations from the 46th minute onwards. A representation of Shiva, the destroyer, can be found even in the boardroom of the World Health Organization which is one of the tools established for satanic purposes, such as those expressed in the new pandemic treaty planned for May 2024, which is intended to allow this organization to declare pandemics and other health emergencies at will, and to impose binding measures on all countries.

You can find more detailed context in this regard in my books related to health and disease. The symbol for Cern in Switzerland contains the number 6 three times, just as the WorldWideWeb represents the number 666 according to the Hebrew characters (three times the letter Vav). It is important to understand that I or others do not interpret anything into it, but that everyone automatically expresses what is alive inside, in this case the "worship of the beast", as it is called in the Bible.

The video mentioned here also presents the dance that was shown at the opening of Cern. It contains clear symbolic statements with regard to good and evil, which is ultimately what it is all about. It is precisely about this, and nothing else: do we lead a good life oriented towards God, or do we follow the temptation of evil, which is clearly pointed out in this presentation?

A system has been successfully established in which omnipotent science assumes the position of a religion. How narrow-minded the believers in science are becomes obvious when one dares to point out their deceptions. Then you are immediately discredited not only by the scientific community, but above all by the mainstream media, which all follow the predetermined narrative. Seeing through this is both a personal and collective task for all of us.

So let's take the time to look carefully to clear up any doubts and ambiguities and then become one with the truth. To do this, it is necessary to think logically about both religious issues and problems in the field of science. In this way, we support the necessary rapprochement between religion and science, where there are sincere efforts as well as abuse and corruption in both fields. Accordingly, it is crucial to recognize these and not be influenced by them.

### On the first day God created heaven, earth and light, and on the third day the sun

In the 4th verse of Genesis we read that God saw that light was good after he had created it. Then on the 2nd day of creation He made the firmament and on the 3rd day He made young green things grow, all kinds of plants that bear seed, and trees that bear fruit on the earth with their seed in them. This is how it happened.

God only created the sun on the 4th day. The light therefore already existed from the first day and made it possible for plants and trees to grow from the 3rd day of creation. So it is obvious that the sun is not the ultimate source of light, but perhaps allows it to shine on the earth in a focused form.

My question to those who still believe in the globe theory: When did the earth start to move? It stood still throughout the first days of creation, and only after God had created the sun on the 4th day would it have become possible for it to start making a circular path around it. So did God give it a nudge on the 5th day to get it moving so that it could then race two and a half million kilometers around the sun every day at over 1000 km/h? Of course not, it is just as stationary as God created it on day 1 and it will always remain so.

The fact that the sun and not the earth moves was already proven experimentally in the 19th century. The question of whether the sun or the earth moves in relation to each other was therefore definitively answered a long time ago. The same is true for the relevant related questions, such as why it appears that the sun moves below the horizon, which can easily be explained by the laws of perspective.

Just as there is not a single verse in the Bible that speaks of the movement of the earth around the sun, there is also not a single scientific proof that would confirm the heliocentric model. Although many claims are made in this regard, all of them can be clearly refuted, which of course requires an in-depth study of the subject matter. Doing this is the homework for every individual who is serious about the search for truth, so that final clarity can be achieved personally in this fundamental subject area.

I assume that some of you have sung the canon in school, the words of which are inspired by Ecclesiastes 1:5, where it says: *"The sun rises and sets and runs to its place, that it may rise there again."* Here is a link to this beautiful song:

The sun moves in a circular orbit around the earth and, due to the laws of perspective, it looks as if the sun is rising and setting, while in reality it is moving on a stable orbit at the same height over the topographically flat earth. The same applies to the moon, of course. Here (94) you can find detailed explanations.

### Scientific facts about the rising and setting sun

Basically, it is so easy to refute the heliocentric view of the world. Anyone can do it for themselves by observing with their own eyes the rising and setting of the sun on a clear day with a wide horizon.

In this video (95) you can see after 3 minutes examples of how the sun moves towards us in the early morning and away from the observer in the evening until it is finally no longer visible. This is usually not as obvious as in this recording, as the nature of the air (humidity) plays a big role in how we perceive something. At 3 minutes and 50 seconds, you can see the difference in the reflection of sunlight on a curved surface versus a straight one, which clearly shows that we are on a topographically flat earth. After 5 minutes you will see a comparison between the sun and the moon, which are similar in appearance as both bodies of light are made of plasma.

In this video (96) you can see after 2 minutes how the refraction of light optically causes the sun to move downwards, and the effect of magnification is mostly compensated for by moving the sun away from the observer - depending on the humidity.

So you don't need a globe theory to explain the sunset, you just need to know the laws of physics, especially those of perspective. The video shows an example of how you can check for yourself how the sun's light behaves when it moves away from the observer on a flat plane.

In this video (97) you can observe various images of the sun's orbit in the sky, and I would particularly like to point out the images after 4 and a half minutes, where it is very clear that the sun is not at a great distance from the earth. After 19 minutes there is a graphic representation of the perspective matrix for the path of the sun from morning to evening. The scientific facts concerning the rising and setting sun should be clear to everyone. To understand them, you don't need a degree in astrophysics, just an open eye to observe the sun and draw the right conclusions, which really isn't difficult once you get rid of the "brainwashing" of the heliocentric view of the world and let the images you observe with your own eyes sink in.

Eric Dubay offers valuable explanations at this link (98) under the theme "Sun and Moon Equal Divine Balanced Opposites".

In this presentation (99) the trails of the stars are explained, here (100) the central importance of the polar Astronomy and Anthropology, and at this link (101) you can learn about the Atlantean Polar Pillar.

In conclusion, I would like to say that for God, we as His children are the most important thing and that is why He lets the sun shine on everyone. Accordingly, we should also have a generous attitude towards our fellow human beings, especially in our interactions with those who are trapped in false concepts.

#### Why was even the death of 7 astronauts faked?

Have you ever met a person who is supposedly dead? I suppose you haven't, but you still have the chance to meet 6 people about whom all the world knows that they are dead, yet they are alive and well. I remember the images on TV of the Space Shuttle Challenger disaster, seeing it explode soon after the launch of the rocket on January 28, 1986. To witness the simultaneous death of 7 people in mid-air is imprinted in my memory just as the one of 9/11 when I happened to be at home and watched how the twin towers were coming down.

Meanwhile it is clear for me that even the Space Shuttle Challenger disaster was not a fatal accident in the United States space program that occurred, when the rocket OV-099 broke apart 73 seconds into its flight, killing all seven crew members aboard. These individuals have not even been in the rocket but temporarily went into hiding and then continued their life, even in public positions so that you can meet them today. They may deny that they are the very same persons believed to having been killed, yet there is enough proof which points to what has actually happened at that time and thereafter.

I introduced you to a video presentation where you see after 58 minutes the live recording of the here-mentioned staged disaster and afterwards you learn about the astronauts who supposedly lost their lives at that time but are still alive and doing fine today (102). How do you feel about this good news? The commander Francis R. Scobee changed his first name and is now CEO of a housing company. The pilot of that mission Michael J. Smith, is a professor of Wisconsin University. Ellison Onizuka, at that time mission specialist, claims to be his identical twin brother Claude, just as Ronald McNair who also claims to be a twin brother. Another mission specialist, Judith Resnik, kept her name and works today as a professor at Yale law. Payload Specialist Christa McAuliffe used at that time her middle name and today she is working as law professor with the name Sharon McAuliffe. Even if you identify only one of these six people as actually being the same person as the one claimed to be killed as an astronaut, you will know that the whole thing is fake because why should NASA lie about the names of the people (supposedly) killed in that mission?

So why would they go as far as to fake the death of 7 astronauts? The answer to this and other questions is obvious when you look at the overall agenda. The extensive Wikipedia report on the incidents tells us that pathologists from the Armed Forces Institute of Pathology worked to identify the human remains, but could not determine the exact cause of death for any of them. Medical examiners in Brevard County disputed the legality of transferring human remains to US military officials to conduct autopsies and refused to issue the death certificates! Even the grave site of each astronaut is listed in the Wikipedia report – to let nobody doubt that the respective people are actually dead although nearly all of them are alive and well.

That time will tell the truth has once again become a reality, yet the question remains as to who is prepared to face facts rather than remaining in a world of make-believe which is far from reality. Do you belong to those who are ready to check which information is correct and which content was made up in pursuit of a certain agenda? To do so is absolutely required in order to make informed decisions and to know where the truth is to be found.

## The end of blind faith in a spherical model of the earth

In the previous comments, I referred to the view from lofty heights, which always shows a completely straight horizon and not a curved one, as we should see it if the earth were a sphere. According to the formula for the curvature of the earth, the latter should be visible in any case, and yet there is nothing of it far and wide, no matter how high you may be moving.

If NASA now claims that the Earth is a globe, then all you would have to do is attach a camera to the outside of one of the rockets they launch into space and film the ascent, showing how the flat surface of the Earth gradually becomes visible as a sphere. Although so many rockets have been launched into space, there is not a single such shot that clearly shows, without any interruption, how the rectilinear horizon we know from air travel turns into the rounded one we know from alleged shots from the ISS. Why is there not even a single direct video recording of this kind? The answer is obvious: because such a journey at an altitude of 400 km has never been made.

However, this fact must never enter the consciousness of deceived people. Because if one would demand such a direct recording without any editing and cannot provide one, then it is clear to humanity that it is being "brutally" lied to. I use this word because the National Aeronautics and Space Administration's budget is around 25 billion US dollars a year. So much of the public's hard-earned money for a huge lie! How can this monstrous fraud be stopped? By more and more people learning the truth and no longer allowing themselves to be lied to and deceived. This task must be fulfilled in many ways.

Truly sincere believers in God invest a great deal in making as many people as possible aware of God's view of religious issues, as they can then follow the path of personal perfection to the goal of unity of heart with God. However, the realization of the original ideal also requires that we acquire complete clarity regarding the nature of heaven and earth, because without such knowledge in the light of the principles of creation, it is not possible to fully understand the heart of our loving origin and, accordingly, no absolute unity and resonance with Him is possible.

The heliocentric view of the world, which is nothing more than a monstrous lie, was deliberately created to deny humans their dignity as unique sons and daughters of God and to define them as an insignificant "nothing" in an airless universe. As such, they do not deserve any special rights or consideration. People can be removed at any time if they stand in the way of the ruling elite, which is what they fear the most, as they are only a tiny minority who hold all the strings of power in their hands, which enables them to control the vast majority according to their will.

Considering such facts it is about much more than just a model of how the cosmos is structured, and as soon as we realize this, we will also invest everything to end this reign of the big lies. I very much hope that more and more spiritually awakened children of God will dedicate themselves to this task.

#### The final evidence is in - how do you respond?

The highest point reached by a rocket, which was the result of a private initiative, is about 120 kilometers. You can find out more in this video (103). The essence of the footage shown is clear: you can see the moon shining on one of the 3 cameras installed on the rocket, which would be impossible if we were on a sphere, as at that time the moon was shining over Australia and it would therefore have been impossible to see it on the other side of the supposed globe. This is one of the many experiments that show irrefutably that the Earth is not a sphere. At this link (104) you find many helpful explanations concerning the issues raised in connection with the understanding that we are living on a topographically flat earth.

If you look at one piece of evidence after another and, if possible, check it yourself or carry it out yourself, you will also realize that just one of them is enough to expose the heliocentric model as a lie. This has already been done many times and the geocentric world view has been confirmed again and again. However, the open question is how you and I, each individual, behave when confronted with facts that do not fit into our own learned understanding. So how do you behave when you realize that you have been lied to and deceived about the basic structure of the earth? The natural reaction would be to be quite happy that you have finally recognized the deception you have been subjected to.

It is a very liberating feeling to no longer have to believe in what others claim, but to know for yourself, based on your own experience, what the reality of the cosmos that God has created for us looks like. Unfortunately, most people's behavior is somewhat different: They are frustrated and, in the worst case, they simply close their eyes, as it is not pleasant to have to admit to themselves that they have been so deceived. And then there's the reaction of those who know about the scam and then go into a tailspin when it's uncovered.

Those interested can watch a documentary here (105) in which professionals such as pilots, engineers, marines and the navy talk about the shape of the earth. In this video you find examples of how people behave in such situations, including threatening to sue the other person in court for having filmed their reaction in such a situation. The behavior of such people alone says it all. They deliberately lie because they have voluntarily decided to do so, have been pressured to do so or supposedly have to do so because otherwise they themselves would be severely punished by those who have a vested interest in ensuring that the truth does not come to light. However, if you have nothing to hide, then you have no problem being observed by others during an interview. And that's basically what it's all about, what is traditionally expressed as a clear conscience.

Being able to live with a clear conscience should be worth a great deal of effort to all of us, and accordingly we should make a conscious effort to broaden our field of vision and deepen our knowledge so that we can live fully in harmony with God's eternal truth. In doing so, we also experience a certain inner liberation from any unnecessary insecurity, and are thus able to have deeper relationships as a prerequisite for constant joy in life.

For further studies I would like to suggest to visit these websites: (106), (107), and (108).

## Only you can convince yourself by using your intellect and reasoning

The question as to whether the earth is flat or a ball is not one of belief. It relates to a person's readiness to face facts, because objective scientific data confirm that we are not living on a globe. There are surely many questions not yet fully clarified but the more you invest into finding the truth the closer you will naturally come to finding it particularly from the standpoint that the earth was created by God as our Heavenly Parent as the best possible dwelling place for us as His children.

Once a person is prepared to pursue the quest to find valid answers, it is up to the individual how much is invested to become ever more clear both intellectually as well as emotionally. After many decades and ultimately centuries of indoctrination based on a heliocentric worldview it is surely not easy to leave wrong concepts behind to which one may feel strongly attached. This task of letting go of concepts which turn out to be wrong is a obstacle not only regarding scientific issues but also in respect to questions of faith. Religious people tend to stick to the letters of their Holy Scriptures rather than pursuing a holistic approach of considering all aspects involved when it comes to leading a spiritual life.

To move out of a realm of certain narrow-mindedness concerning the external realm is only the first step, whereby the ultimate challenge lies in going beyond emotional barriers which hinder us to see each other and not only the world with the same eyes as our Creator. To make God's standpoint our own is the core task in life with the goal of coming closer to embodying the same Heart as our Eternal Parent towards His children – our fellow human beings.

To advance on this path is my daily challenge which I welcome knowing that herein lies the key to expanding my ability to love. In further reflections on my life and my worldview I am addressing various aspects concerning the reality of the world we live in centered on what kind of attitudes are important to have in order to be able to enjoy lasting happiness which is rooted in profound peace of mind which can only be gained when things are clear both intellectually as well as emotionally with harmony being firmly established as the constant inner state of our being.

When you reflect on the internal meaning of what is happening you will realize that there are those who on purpose try to manipulate the mind of people to think in a certain way. They do everything possible to get them to where they want them to be: Feeling that they are insignificant in a vast universe. In such a situation it is much easier to control people and make them do what those in power want.

This art of manipulating even the majority of the population of the earth was one more step perfected through the artificially-created corona plandemic. The ultimate goal is total control with man playing God. One of the decades-long preparation for this goal was the emphasis of the earth as a tiny insignificant spot in a limitless cosmos.

#### The attitude needed to resolve disputes for good

In the first part of this book, I pointed out that True Love is the key to solving problems in the long term. The realization of this ideal is ultimately what matters from birth to the transition to the spiritual world, our eternal home. During our lifetime here on earth, it is therefore more important than anything else to develop our ability to build deep relationships of the heart, which are the foundation for true happiness and fulfillment to become a personal experience. This is only possible if we act in harmony with the principles of creation. For this reason, our primary task is to discover the vision of our Creator in order to be able to become one with the truth, that is, to embody it in our actions day by day.

Accordingly, our primary challenge is to familiarize ourselves with the full truth on fundamental issues. Knowing that we are on a topographically flat earth is only part of the overall task of knowing God's point of view regarding the world, and behaving in such a way that we as individuals serve a greater common purpose, as can be observed in nature in a variety of ways. To give a simple example, there is no need at all for a tree to ripen hundreds or even thousands of fruits to ensure its own survival. A few fruits from time to time are more than enough to grow the seed for new offspring. So why is there such an abundance of fruit on healthy trees? So that people can enjoy them.

In the same way, every person's life should bear a variety of fruits, i.e. by being a blessing for fellow human beings by increasing what is good, true and beautiful on earth. This attitude is the core of the Golden Rule, to which all people who are oriented towards higher ideals are committed. So it is not about belonging to a religion or any spiritual group, but about realizing the noble ideals that our Creator has placed in the soul of every child. From this point of view, the heliocentric model means denying the divine potential in people's hearts, while the geocentric world view makes people look in the opposite direction, because a closed system such as the earth with the firmament above it must obviously have a Creator, a fact that is confirmed all the more the closer we look at the wonderful nature surrounding us.

The question of whether or not the Earth is a planet hurtling through a vacuum can be answered quite easily, because even a single reason for refuting this model is enough to leave it behind as invalid. We can find plenty of them, and as already mentioned, William Carpenter pointed out 100 reasons around 150 years ago. We therefore do not need endless debates in this regard, as the correct answers have been established for centuries and can only be set aside by denying the facts, but never refuted. I have endeavored in this book to point out relevant facts in this regard, but the problem lies much deeper, with the Copernican model being only a hypothesis, an unproven theory, but one that has been so lavishly embellished with all sorts of mostly completely irrelevant formulas that the general public assumes it to be a fact confirmed by scientists.

Just as the only way to find the truth is to search for tenable and irrefutable arguments, the same applies to the challenge of arriving at the correct view of our position in the cosmos by examining every aspect of our own view step by step and searching for the core truths that are timelessly valid for all people.

On such a basis, it is then possible for us to put an end to the countless tragedies in the world. The overall situation has taken on such dire proportions because there are not enough people who stand up for what is true and beautiful. This causal problem needs to be solved first and foremost by getting ourselves to stand up for positive change as best we can. The more people who set out with such a heartfelt attitude, the exponentially faster we will reach our goal, as we can learn so much from each other in order to achieve the most effective victory of good and truth over all deception and evil forces.

Intellectual discussion of questions is therefore only the first step on the path to salvation. As long as we do not strive to put into practice all that we have recognized, the many tragedies that have been a reality for thousands of years will continue, but all have a common cause, namely the inability of people to love themselves and each other in the right way. There is only one original form of pure God-centered love for all His creatures, but countless varieties of immature relationships that ultimately always lead to suffering and separation.

So if we are serious about the search for truth, we must never be satisfied with the fact that we have recognized the geocentric world view as the one that corresponds to reality. This realization must definitely be followed by the next step, which is not only to help others to come closer to the truth, but above all in our positive influence on our environment as loving people who feel responsible for the situation of others and invest everything in their own possibilities to help fellow human beings to also tread the path of implementing the good, the true and the beautiful day by day, whereby there are of course the most diverse possibilities to become active in this respect.

My greatest wish for you as a reader of this book is therefore that you may succeed in listening to your inner voice and following your conscience in order to lead a life filled with love, which forms the basis for true happiness that no one can take away from you, as it represents an inner treasure that we have worked for ourselves.

May each and every one of you reap the fruits of your own sincere efforts. This will surely become a reality if we are consistently honest with ourselves and others, and never give up until problems are completely overcome. This is the attitude that allows us to invest daily in making the earth a more loving place by living in the awareness that what matters more than anything else is to continue to develop our own capacity for loving relationships.

Finding out the truth is therefore only a means to an end, namely to use our knowledge so that the truly good can blossom in every respect, above all to improve the quality of our personal capacity for love, because in this way we ensure the greatest possible joy during the years we spend on earth in order to then develop it further in the eternal world.

#### We must recognize our shared responsibility

*"How could it come to this?"* People have asked themselves this question time and again throughout history, especially when catastrophic developments have occurred, such as wars in which innocent blood has been shed. The question of guilt is generally avoided when it concerns oneself. However, with such an attitude, we will only continue the tragic history of mankind and will not be able to do anything to improve the situation.

We all know the saying: "Self-knowledge is the first step to improvement", which dates back to ancient times. The task of recognizing one's own potential as well as real strengths and weaknesses has always been relevant for those who work on themselves. Of course, this is also true today for anyone who is serious about personal development, whereby it is very important what one's own view of the world or philosophy of life looks like. So what is our position here on earth? We are certainly not a product of chance. This results in the fact that there is a concrete meaning and purpose associated with our existence. To deal with this is the prerequisite for achieving a meaningful life in which we experience genuine inner satisfaction and work purposefully on personal perfection in the sense of unfolding our potential, which will ultimately lead us to a thoroughly happily fulfilled realm of experience.

In reality, we are looking at a past and present full of unresolved problems and countless conflicts, but they all have a common root. It lies in the personal immaturity and associated self-centeredness of people, which is known as egoism. People are closest to themselves and act accordingly, in the worst case regardless of the consequences. Such an attitude has led to immeasurable suffering, which is omnipresent even today in highly developed cultures. On an inner level, in people's hearts, there are so many bleeding wounds due to injuries of all kinds, especially in love relationships that have ended in separation.

The crucial question, therefore, is whether we can adopt a better mindset and make up our minds to follow the path of goodness, truth and beauty instead of leading a self-centered, unhappy life. In any case, self-centeredness can never lead to true joy and fulfillment. Directly linked to this is, of course, the ultimate question of the origin of all existence. As soon as we have answered this positively for ourselves and know that a Creator exists, then the further questions of why and for what purpose He made everything naturally arise. If people had paid more attention to these issues, it would never have been possible for them to be so easily deceived, as is the case with the heliocentric view of the world, for which there is not a single valid proof in reality. So it is just a model that has been made up, like so many other theories that are widely believed to be correct, even though they have never been scientifically proven.

The answer to the question of how it came to be that lies are considered to be the truth is obviously from the point of view of the widespread attitude that people trust people because of the position they hold, without asking whether they are doing their job properly. In the religious sphere, these are priests and pastors, while in the scientific sphere, it is those who wear white coats or have been awarded titles and prizes who are blindly trusted. The tragic result of such a serious failure to pay attention to quality, especially to the ethical values of those who make decisions for the general public in the name of the people or make grandiose statements in the name of science that are in no way covered by the basic rules of scientific work.

This failure to focus on the question of lived values has allowed corrupt individuals to push their agenda forward, so that today almost everyone even believes in something that contradicts lived experience, namely, a planet moving in all possible directions while the ground beneath their feet is completely still and stationary. Everyone experiences this, and yet those who say that we are on a globe hurtling along at tremendous speed are believed. The first step out of this completely contradictory situation is therefore to come down to earth and deal with facts, as is done in other areas as a matter of course.

If you ask people why they do this or that in their daily lives, in the vast majority of cases they will have an answer ready, as they know from experience that ignoring reality can have dire consequences. On an inner level, however, people often act irresponsibly by not asking the essential questions or not taking them seriously and lead a correspondingly superficial life, which in turn has a negative impact on their surroundings. Countless interpersonal problems could be avoided if people were more serious about their own behavior and were always willing to be accountable for their decisions.

As I have briefly pointed out in my remarks, even behind highly respected international organizations dedicated to the welfare of humanity, there are selfish and even malicious intentions, of which most have not the slightest idea, because a good purpose is feigned while pursuing selfish goals. Deception is therefore practiced diligently at all levels. In the name of good, evil aims are pursued, which of course every effort is made to conceal, because as soon as the deception is exposed, the diabolical machinations, of which there are all too many in this world, are over. The solution is therefore to turn back by dealing with the truth, whereby the realization of the correctness of the geocentric world view is only a starting point from which the next steps must be taken with the willingness to work to overcome ignorance at all levels.

Part of being human is certainly knowing why you are in the world and what position the earth occupies in the cosmos. Above all, it is essential to know why God, or whatever you want to call the source of all existence, accomplished His work of creation, whereby He rested on the 7th day, as it is up to us to complete it by taking full responsibility for our personal perfection. This is the real task to which each of us should dedicate ourselves first and foremost. The more people are willing to do this, the stronger the basis of good will become, which will prevail more and more until all people can lead a truly happy life.

#### The correct answers are freely available to all

We know what endless discussions are. They can be held on all kinds of topics. There are many different points of view on how to see things, but there is only one truth. Recognizing this and embodying it is our common goal as we walk the path of realizing the good and the beautiful. Anyone can recognize the full truth, if only one is willing to search and not give up until the final right answers and solutions are found.

As we have an almost endless choice of information at our disposal, it is important to know what I am looking for. What content is important for me to understand and put into practice? From this point of view, it is crucial to not only look for the What?, How?, Why?, but above all to ask what for?, starting with yourself: What do I live for? To satisfy my own needs or to bring joy to others? The answer to this fundamental question determines whether you and I lead a happy and fulfilling life or have to struggle with all kinds of problems. It is about whether I am victorious in my inner struggles for clarity, so that I know with certainty what is right for me to focus my efforts on.

There is only one right answer to this: love is at the beginning of creation and it is the source of all existence, as well as the goal and purpose whose fulfillment will make every human being truly happy. The Bible says that God is love, and that is what it is all about: Every question must be considered from this point of view in order to arrive at the correct answers. Accordingly it is not about a religious belief per se, but rather about knowing what makes life truly worth living, namely the realization of the ideal of selfless love, which includes the well-being of every human being. Any problem can be completely solved in the light of this principle of True Love, so that at the end of our efforts there is a happy humanity where everyone lives together in peace and enjoys being there for each other. In this way, everything we do will be meaningful and purposeful as it is directed towards supporting the overall purpose of a beautiful world.

As soon as we have realized that it is about nothing other than developing the ability to love, we will also set our priorities correctly and know what many have learned from the Little Prince, namely that you can only see well with your heart. Looking at everything from the point of view of the heart is our common task, whereby we can help and inspire each other a great deal. Upon having reached the point where we have adopted this fundamental attitude to life, we will experience a deep inner peace, because we can be absolutely certain that nothing invested with a loving heart is in vain. It is only a matter of time before all people can be genuinely proud of themselves as they have a good influence on others, and on this basis treat all fellow human beings with deep respect in the knowledge that we are brothers and sisters to each other before God as our Father or as parents of humanity.

On this precious basis of awareness of the centrality of God's love, which each individual embodies in a very personal way, we will always approach others with an open heart and welcome them, even if they may still have some shortcomings, knowing that they are suffering in their innermost being and want to be whole in their souls, We will feel much compassion for others and gladly use everything at our disposal to support others on their path to lasting happiness.

The central theme of this book is the earth as a place protected by the firmament. Once we realize that there is nothing more precious than the most powerful force in the universe, truly selfless love, we will be certain that the Earth cannot be a planet hurtling through a vacuum into nothingness. We will also know that the theory of reincarnation cannot be correct, because in the ideal of true love, uniqueness is always guaranteed. Everything in nature is unique, and of course so is every human being. When a man and a woman who have matured in true love become one with each other, they certainly do not want to give life to children in whom the spirit of another person who once lived resides. With each birth, a unique new child of God appears on earth, with a pure new spirit destined to reach personal perfection by the time of entering adulthood and at the end of one's life move on to the spiritual world as loving beings at the end of physical life.

Since most people have not achieved unity with our ultimate origin and have therefore passed or will pass over into the eternal world with many inner problems, it is of course necessary for them to catch up and learn many a lesson in spiritual cooperation with people of their choice living here on earth, but physical reincarnation is certainly out of the question, as it contradicts the principle of the uniqueness of each person's heart.

It may take some time to internalize the essentials of the unchanging and timeless truth, but with each realization in this direction, another veil of ignorance will lift until one is absolutely certain of knowing the correct answers. This also means that we are no longer dependent on a belief in a religion or any leader personalities, as we do not believe this or that, but know exactly what is important in life and are also able to work consistently on improving our own personality in order to be a greater asset to others.

Ideally, we should already have the mindset that the happiness of others is more important to us than our own well-being. Once we have realized this, we will always keep the big picture in mind and focus on what is best for everyone. Then we will gladly leave behind any false self-centeredness as we experience how wonderful it is to rejoice with others and contribute to their joy. Anyone who has been given a selfless gift and recognizes this, cannot help but reciprocate and do something good for the person to whom one is indebted to a certain extent.

Ultimately, it is about embracing the heart of our loving Creator and, like Him, respecting all people and helping them as much as possible to fulfill their deepest desires. With such an attitude, any form of unkindness will disappear and a wonderful world will emerge before our eyes in which everyone lives together in harmony and mutual care. Once we have this vision in our hearts, nothing and no one will be able to dissuade us from walking the path of true love forever and ever, which humanity should have done from the beginning but unfortunately has not been able to do so far. We will then strive tirelessly to help our brothers and sisters leave the realm of ignorance and being trapped in bad habits to experience the wonderful freedom and responsibility that will ensure our happy future together, where everyone aquires the maturity in love that leads to true fulfillment.

## 12 fundamental principles loving people will naturally agree on

In a world overflowing with information it is decisive to clearly recognize which content is truly important to focus on it in daily life to be able to experience the deep fulfilment every human being is longing for. The following 12 points contain the essence of what we need to know:

(1) **God** exists as a living reality: If we are to choose between all existence having come about by chance out of nothing through a Big Bang and the reality of a Creator, the reasonable choice is the later because everything is connected in a cause and effect relationship.

(2) **True Love** is most important: Lasting happiness can only be obtained if we act in line with the True Love Principle, because every human being longs to be loved and to be able to express love in a unique way.

(3) **One absolute Truth** exists: Because the universe has one origin there is also only one eternal Truth, whereby it is the personal responsibility of each individual to gain an ever deeper understanding and to act in line with it.

(4) **Goodness** is what every mature individual wants to embody: We are created in God's image destined to manifest the same qualities as our Origin.

(5) **Beauty** should be expressed in everything we do: Just as harmony can be found in the beauty of God's creation we are invited to use our creativity to make life truly beautiful.

(6) The **realization of God's ideal** is the goal of creation: God created everything with a clear purpose in mind and as His children it is our task to recognize His desire and to act accordingly, because this is the natural way of life we are longing for deep inside.

(7) **Freedom includes responsibility**: To be able to be truly free, we must always act in a responsible way and be ready to be held accountable for our deeds.

(8) We must know the **difference between good and evil**: Right and wrong clearly exists in every respect. It is each person's task to know absolutely for sure what is good and which behavior is evil in the light of God's standpoint.

(9) To reach **perfection is everyone's personal responsibility**: Only after having become mature in our ability to love in a God-centered way, can we experience the profound fulfilment every human being is destined to enjoy.

(10) **Oneness with God** is the precondition for true happiness: To resonate with the Heart of God is the foundation to feel the excitement and joy we are longing for deep inside.

(11) **All problems can and must be resolved** from the individual to the universal level, a task for which we are collectively responsible as the family of mankind.

(12) We are created to live a **long healthy life on earth and eternally thereafter** in the spirit world where all people dwell after their physical existence.

#### Conclusions from these 12 fundamental principles

(1) Because God exists as a living reality, everyone can develop a unique relationship with Him and resonate with His Heart in everything we do.

(2) Because True Love is most important, we must look at every situation from the standpoint of the True Love Principle and evaluate any issue from that perspective.

(3) Because one absolute Truth exists, there is ultimately also only one correct answer to all the questions we may encounter. We need to help each other to understand God's viewpoint.

(4) Goodness is what every mature individual wants to embody, we have to use our emotions and our intellect well to know exactly what is right and good for all humankind.

(5) Because beauty should be expressed in everything we do, everyone is called to support building a beautiful world in whatever way he or she chooses to contribute.

(6) Because the realization of God's ideal is the goal of creation, we can only find lasting happiness if we align ourselves with the principles of creation and act accordingly.

(7) Because freedom includes responsibility, we must always behave in such a way that we can have a good conscience and willingly be held accountable for all our deeds.

(8) Because we must know the difference between good and evil, it is decisive to recognize in every respect what is right and which actions are definitely wrong.

(9) Because to reach perfection is everyone's personal responsibility, we must invest our heart and soul 100% for this purpose and help each other to reach this precious goal.

(10) Because oneness with God is the precondition for true happiness, it is our common challenge to absolutely focus on perceiving and responding to the Heart of God and His desire.

(11) Because all problems can and must be resolved from the individual to the universal level, we do well to concentrate on this task to be accomplished as soon as possible.

(12) Because we are created to enjoy a long healthy life on earth and eternally thereafter in the spirit world, we must know the truth about the human body which is capable of dealing with any health issue in a natural way, and use it well to live a wonderful life which is dedicated to make others happy because only with such an attitude will we find purest joy and happiness.

These 12 points are not some theory, but they are true in every respect, a fact which anybody can find out who is prepared to deal with them in depth and to compare them with alternative viewpoints, because there is indeed only one Ultimate Origin of the universe and only one ideal of creation. Accordingly one absolute Truth exists which every human being is called to search for and to find in order to embody it to the extent of becoming one with God and with others in True Love which is the only way to experience what our innermost soul is longing for.

### Invitation to share the results of your research with others

As the author of this book, I could have shared more pages of explanations about the nature of the sun, moon and stars, as well as the earth beneath them, but I prefer not doing so because it is important to me that everyone figures things out for themselves and comes to their own conclusions. The more you invest in the task of finding the truth, the more richly you will certainly be rewarded, which of course also applies to other areas in which you apply yourself with a loving heart.

I would like to emphasize this aspect of living love in a special way, because ultimately it is not only about knowledge, which is necessary to understand reality and connections correctly, but above all about putting what you have learned into practice. From the point of view of responsibility for each other as citizens of the earth, it is surely the task of all of us to help each other on the way to a correct understanding of God and the world. In this regard, it is crucial to put any concepts we have acquired to the test to see how much they are ultimately worth in the light of realizing loving relationships, which is what it is all about more than anything else.

This is definitely my deepest conviction, and that is why I share it in my books, to encourage others to have their own deeper thoughts about the meaning and purpose of our lives. Answering the question of what kind of earth we live on correctly is more about the outer aspects of our existence, while the even more important ones are on the inner level of the heart. The more we think about this point of view, the more clearly we will realize that ultimately everything was created by God out of love for us as His children and that we should all live in harmony with His heart, as this is the only way we can develop our potential to the fullest extent.

For all of us, this means that we must not cling to religious dogma, just as we must not blindly trust science, but all our actions must be attuned to the realization of unity at the heart level, both in our dealings with nature and in the relationships with people that we build in the course of our lives.

When we have reached the point where we are sure that ultimately it is all about True Love and its realization, then we will also align our priorities accordingly and give it the importance in our lives that love certainly deserves, since we were created in the image of God, who made everything out of love. It is important that we share what we have recognized with an understanding heart with those who are still in the darkness of ignorance in some respects and long for an inner liberation that can only be achieved through a correct perspective. Unfortunately, such an attitude is largely absent in the debate between representatives of different views on the structure of the cosmos, and therefore requires our special attention.

At the end of this book, I therefore wish every reader a compassionate heart for others with whom the insights gained are shared, above all the inner strength to deal well with resistance due to narrow-mindedness or bias, so that ultimately any gulf of incomprehension is completely overcome.

## Concluding remarks

Dear reader,

In the beginning, God created the heavens and the earth, a creation period of 6 days followed, culminating in the creation of Adam and Eve, and on the 7th day He rested. What should have happened on this day? It was the time when our first ancestors should have fulfilled their share of responsibility, which would have made them co-creators of their own perfect personality.

Unfortunately, they did not fulfill this task, nor was it put into practice by their descendants in such a way that a wonderful world of love was passed on to their children, but the conflicts that originated in the first human family continue in the human family to this day. However, this does not mean that such a tragic story will continue, but we can end it at any time if we are willing to walk the path of True Love that our loving Creator so desires for all of us as His sons and daughters. In this regard, I would like to recommend the books mentioned at the beginning to anyone who is interested, in the hope that they will help to find the final answers to all relevant questions concerning our existence on earth and in the eternal spiritual world, which in turn involves the personal task of each individual.

Finding out the truth about God and the world is the first step, while putting it into practice is the second even more important prerequisite for experiencing the deep joy and fulfillment that all human beings have longed for throughout history. Being familiar with the basic nature of the earth on which we live is an important building block on the way to this precious goal of being able to live a truly happy life in the awareness of what a glorious dwelling place our Father in heaven has prepared for us, inviting everyone to be creative and to perfect their own abilities, above all the heart's potential to love others deeply, because only through this can we reach what we long for in our innermost being.

It is therefore about finding the correct logical answers to all questions and making them our own so that we also live in harmony with the order of creation, with the principle of True Love playing the most central role. As soon as we begin to look at everything from this point of view, we will naturally come closer to the ideal of creation and our longing will grow to see this wonderful ideal realized on all levels.

So I sincerely wish every reader of these lines good progress on the path of finding the truth, whereby it is always a matter of reviewing and deepening existing knowledge in order to gain new insights, both emotionally and intellectually, to clear any contradictions out of the way and to find deep peace in one's own soul as a prerequisite for harmonious coexistence among all people in God's mysterious creation.

Yours, Nikolaus Beutl

# Internet links mentioned in this book

(1) https://www.amazon.com/-

/de/dp/B0BQNW8NK2/ref=sr 1 1? mk de DE=%C3%85M%C3%85%C5%BD%C3%95%C3 %91&crid=CUXRVP9OS3ND&keywords=The+natural+end+of+the+drug+industry+and+the+beg inning+of+a+new+era+without+any+illnesses&gid=1673213292&sprefix=the+natural+end+of+th e+drug+industry+and+the+beginning+of+a+new+era+without+any+illnesses%2Caps%2C559&s r=8-1

(2) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7yfHZNVw5yc&ab\_channel=scrawny2brawny</u>

- (3) https://samueleckert.net/isolate-truth-fund/
- (4) https://odysee.com/@alanthier001:7/100-Proofs-Earth-is-Not-a-Globe-by-WM-Carpenter:e
- (5) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=\_WHzSkP4jck&t=10s&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (6) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=evRtJOrTLIQ&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (7)

https://www.bitchute.com/video/MtAc3gUBDJGO/?fbclid=IwAR0L0kOIxOSbAu6WUE544QXSM HhSBF37EtBHuJuy4-DGNT8\_JxihIgdmPNg

- (8) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NP912mNKvAQ
- (9) https://www.wahrheitskongress.de/interview-mit-zeerock-die-weltenluege/
- (10) https://wissenschafftplus.de/cms/de/wichtige-texte
- (11) <u>https://germanische-heilkunde.at/germanische-heilkunde/</u>
- (12) <u>https://podcasters.spotify.com/pod/show/dr-melissa-sell/episodes/1-The-German-New-Medicine-Paradigm-e95n3k</u>
- (13) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=veoO1H67VjU&ab\_channel=FlatEarthDaveInterviews</u>
- (14) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZFRrifWhkcl</u>
- (15) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sgm2QV52MZc</u>
- (16) <u>https://odysee.com/@Fingerbob:c/LEVEL--2021----SEAN-HIBBELER--DOCUMENTARY-VIDEO):7</u>
- (17) <u>https://odysee.com/@QuantumRhino:9/The-Next-Level-(2022):0</u>
- (18) <u>https://www.facebook.com/506402667/videos/a.10159936692097668/2989427094662381</u>
- (19) https://www.digitalcommonwealth.org/search/commonwealth:7h149v85z
- (20) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=apfMH5NshqA&ab\_channel=Chnopfloch</u>
- (21) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nmj\_SdBURX0&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (22) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5T4sWMJYGek&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (23) https://www.aerostudents.com/courses/flight-dynamics/flightDynamicsFullVersion.pdf
- (24) https://www.facebook.com/piotr.wegierek.52/videos/1473121089794710/
- (25) https://www.facebook.com/watch?v=298602992567354
- (26) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CbCGrG0c2gl&ab\_channel=EricDubay
- (27)

https://www.facebook.com/100083560942073/videos/284450484612473?idorvanity=388187819 331855

- (28) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=evRtJOrTLIQ&t=4s&ab\_channel=EricDubay
- (29) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YAKTD-6aDq4&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (30) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UKCvEGX7NJQ&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (31) <u>https://www.amazon.com/Zetetic-Astronomy-Earth-Globe-Forgotten/dp/1605064173</u>
- (32) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vk8hwjceGLo&t=12s&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

- (33) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QZmDZlQtCCY&t=5s&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (34) https://archive.org/details/earthstandsfast00schoiala/page/6/mode/2up.
- (35) https://ia801303.us.archive.org/7/items/cu31924031764594/cu31924031764594.pdf
- (36) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=irp-ECM1VHw&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (37) <u>https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/39085061-the-earth-a-plane</u>
- (38) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aYKraCgP3PE&t=5s&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>(39)
- https://ia801202.us.archive.org/26/items/enlightenmentofw00abiz/enlightenmentofw00abiz.pdf
- (40) <u>https://www.amazon.com/Flat-Earth-Reasons-Copernicus-Bible/dp/B0BXNHPGZ4</u>
- (41) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v= WHzSkP4jck&t=10s&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (42) https://pdfcoffee.com/edgell-william-does-the-earth-rotate-nopdf-pdf-free.html
- (43) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1rdvjsqD8BE&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (44) https://www.amazon.com/Early-Earth-Writings-Various-
- Authors/dp/0986130567?asin=0986130567&revisionId=&format=4&depth=1
- (45) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sWdixJCxzYo&t=1054s&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (46) <u>https://www.amazon.de/Zetetic-Cosmogony-Conclusive-Revolving-Stationary-ebook/dp/B075SQD92N</u>
- (47) <u>https://www.amazon.com/Flat-Earth-Revisited-S-Shepherd-ebook/dp/B09X8KTYHB</u>
- (48) <u>https://www.amazon.com/Flat-Earth-Biblical-Scientific-Important/dp/B0BVCN9CDT</u>
- (49) https://www.amazon.com/Bible-Verses-Proving-Stationary-Earth/dp/B0CHLC9RLR
- (50) https://www.amazon.sg/World-Record-Miles-Flat-Earth/dp/B0CQTXWFSN
- (51) https://guides.loc.gov/flat-earth/books
- (52) https://www.amazon.de/Flache-Erde-Gibt-Bibel-Hinweise/dp/3746780845
- (53) <u>https://www.amazon.de/Flache-Erde-andere-wahre-Verschw%C3%B6rungen-ebook/dp/B0CCK4DSTT</u>
- (54) https://www.amazon.com/Flat-Earth-How-Science-Replaced/dp/B0C7JJB6TV
- (55) https://www.facebook.com/watch?v=230900701498768
- (56) https://www.nasa.gov/people-of-nasa/goddard-people/robert-simmon-aka-mr-blue-marble/
- (57) https://www.bitchute.com/video/kX2l9u69rrV9/
- (58) https://www.bitchute.com/video/Ve9TEvV0uBVJ/
- (59) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y7f5fKx5pgl&ab\_channel=JohnThor
- (60) https://www.amazon.com/Greatest-Lie-Earth-Expanded-Moving/dp/194305603X
- (61) https://www.amazon.com/Flat-Earth-Satans-Global-Deception/dp/B0BSHZ6J68
- (62) https://www.bitchute.com/video/wk92zhKLNkDO/
- (63) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zBJUTg5zKXY&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (64) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OQCXT2pkans&ab\_channel=EricDubay
- (65) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DtClp9sgiE0&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>
- (66) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4uSwFdcnkuw&ab\_channel=HangingOnHisWords</u>
- (67) <u>https://www.unifr.ch/universitas/de/ausgaben/2017-2018/angst/weshalb-spueren-wir-nicht-</u>dass-die-erde-sich-dreht.html

(68)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4PJEKnujHgM&ab\_channel=FlatEarthSun%2CMoon%26Zo diacClockapp (69)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=chR2FjmnxTI&ab\_channel=FlatEarthSun%2CMoon%26Zodi acClockapp

(70) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yLmwt7RcXzg&t=1s&ab\_channel=JohnThor</u>

(71) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0ox4Me95iSA&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

(72) https://hypertextbook.com/eworld/geocentric/

(73)

https://www.facebook.com/739090789/videos/1654724248352645/?idorvanity=4197593283725 73

(74)

https://www.facebook.com/739090789/videos/718464013500018?idorvanity=419759328372573 (75) https://www.facebook.com/watch?v=4780398308736059

(76) https://www.wissenschaft-im-dialog.de/projekte/wieso/artikel/beitrag/warum-ist-der-

regenbogen-gebogen/

(77) <u>https://www.bitchute.com/video/4hzo5AcFpQJK/</u>

(78) https://web.archive.org/web/20200704050142/https://www.flatearthdoctrine.com/gov-

admits-flat-earth/ (79)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3Dt4ZrG8CGY&ab\_channel=JohnThor

(80)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eHh13Zsg1eY&ab\_channel=FlatEarthDaveArchive.DONOT\_ SUBSCRIBE

(81) <u>https://www.facebook.com/100072341948580/videos/993726138389190</u>

(82) <u>https://www.welt.de/wissenschaft/weltraum/article12599051/Auf-500-Millionen-Planeten-ist-</u> Leben-moeglich.html

(83) <u>https://www.wissenschaftsjahr.de/2023/aktuelles/wie-viele-galaxien-wie-die-milchstrasse-gibt-es-im-universum</u>

(84) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ylap1RRXoto&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

(85)

https://www.facebook.com/100083560942073/videos/963281674876654/?idorvanity=38818781 9331855

(86) <u>https://www.facebook.com/watch?v=888587955590519</u>

(87) <u>https://m.focus.de/wissen/weltraum/odenwalds\_universum/die-gefaehrliche-reise-der-erde-durch-die-milchstrasse-weltraum\_id\_2442311.html</u>

(88)

https://www.facebook.com/100083560942073/videos/1028128268539082?idorvanity=38818781 9331855

(89) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X-w8acuxF6w&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

(90) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ztrQJ\_rZ8Mg&ab\_channel=Awaken</u>

(91) https://m.focus.de/wissen/weltraum/odenwalds\_universum/die-zehn-wichtigsten-

erkenntnisse-der-astronomie-weltraumforschung id 2421488.html

(92) <u>https://www.facebook.com/watch?v=600671758349886</u>

(93) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y\_qi-BblOPg&ab\_channel=JohnThor

(94) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mnFPxkJF1Jw&t=1209s&ab\_channel=JohnThor</u>

(95) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mnFPxkJF1Jw&list=PLHadb962eYqjCPsMcORAYpu -</u> 035kzSnH&ab\_channel=JohnThor

(96)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5cTQHK0HMXQ&list=PLHadb962eYqjCPsMcORAYpu\_-035kzSnH&index=5&ab\_channel=JohnThor

(97) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U\_bJYXS9p4A&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

(98) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YNNZ3Z0KIOw&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

(99)

https://www.facebook.com/100009342219467/videos/876528937075844?idorvanity=388187819 331855

(100) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HLpBtEAKRI4&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

(101) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=koVYAepRgjo&t=10s&ab\_channel=EricDubay</u>

(102) <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dR47TRmLqcc&ab\_channel=HibbelerProductions</u>

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dR47TRmLqcc&ab\_channel=HibbelerProductions (103)

https://www.facebook.com/100006719710096/videos/1353729558567963?idorvanity=38818781 9331855

(104)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CAZfhNKRNMA&t=0s&ab\_channel=VikkaDraziv%2FTruthIn PlainSight

(105) <u>https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=202479235125545</u>

(106) http://www.atlanteanconspiracy.com/

(107) <u>https://ifers.forumotion.com/</u>

(108)

https://www.facebook.com/groups/388187819331855?hoisted\_section\_header\_type=recently\_s een&multi\_permalinks=875205127296786